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PROCEEDRINGS
CHAIREAN PALLADINOs I wonder if we could

begin.

At this portion of the meeting which is
closed, and I presume you have checked them out, Sam?

YRe CHILK: Yes.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO:; We will £first have Jim
Fitzgerald present specific details on the ongoing
investigations and possible enforcement actions, if he
has any, and th2n have recommendations from the staff on
vhere they think we should be - ing on the Zimmer plant.

Jim, 30 you want to get started?

¥R. FITZGERALDs Yes, sir. I intend to brief
you on the scope and methodology of the Office of
Investigations® efforts with regard t> Zimmer to date.

At the end of June and early July as ve vere
getting formed ve became avare of the large number of
allegations that were hitting Region III with regard to
the Zimmer plant.

Accordingly, at the time ve went operational
on the 19th of July wve treated Zimmer different than ve
di4 the rest of the docket that ve vere assuming
responsibility for. What we did vas to determine to
handle it >ut of Bedport rather than out of our field

office in Chicago.
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On the 19th of July I appointed Ted Gilbert, a
senior investigator under me here at headquarters to
handle the investigation, to head up our effort and to
supervise the additional investigative resources that ve
vould be assigning to it.

To date and building up over time we have
committed, including Mr. Gilbert, a total of five
investigators to this effort, a verteran NRC
{nvestigator, John Sinclair, twvo recent hires that came
on at various dates in September and an individual, HNr.
Kurphy, out of our Atlanta office who is transferring to
headguartecrse.

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: So you have five in all?

MR. FITZGERALD: So we have five in all, but
ve haven't had five in all all along. We have been
building up. I might point cut that that resource
commitment on our part makes this effort larger than
three of our reyional offices. It is causing a
perturbation to the operation of the organization.

At the beginning Mr., Gilbert and the
investigator who was working with him and since the
beginning have been studying the alilegations, what ve
inherited from the region along with what has been
coming in, and I am going to ask Ted to explain ovr

approach and basic strategy for dealing with a large

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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Zimmer.

COMMISSIONER AMEARNE: But that is all Zismer?

MR. KEPPLER: All Zirmmer.

MR. GILBERTs: In examining the allegations it
vas evident that there vere many significant issues
vhich varranted prompt investigative action, and ve vere
also avare that there w. ~onsiderable public media and
Congressional interest regarding many of these
allegationse.

Therefore, on the uth of August the Office of
Investigations d4id assume investigative responsibility
for all allegations of an investigative nature. This
sctivity is currently being directed, controlled and
~snducted through OI headguarters under the Division of
Field Operations.

CONMISSIONER GILINSKY: When you say of an
{nvestigative nature, do you mean involving vrong-doing
by persons or alleged wrong-doing?

¥R, GILBERTs VYes, sir. What I am saying is
that some of the allejyations or alleged vrong-doings
were probably of an inspection lLa&vure rather than an
{nvestigative nature. We are not involved in the
technical issue. We are more involved in the alleged

vrong-doings.

COMMISSIONER AHEARYE: So if the allegation is

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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that certain velds aren't done properly, then that would
be a regional =-~-

MR. GILBERT: ~-~- inspection, yes.

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: And if the allegation
is that they falsified the record for the weld, that
vould be your cffice?

¥R. GILBERT: That is correczt.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: I suspect they don't fall
into clear-cut categorizatious.

COMMISSTIONER GILINSKY: Nothing does.

BR. GILBERTs Our first objective was of
course to organiz: an approach to the investigation. Of
necessity our plan has been structured on Region IIl's
cosputer printout since this represented essentially all
information which was made available to us at the time
ve assumed investigative responsibility. To date
approximately 550 allegations have been inputed.

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: Is that up to date with
the August 20th file?

MR. KEPPLER: The 550 was the total nuasber
that have been generated to date., I think ve have about
250 active ones?

¥R. GILBERT: Yes. I will get into that.

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: Did that include the

August 20th submission of the petition that you have

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
400 VIRGINIA AVE, S W, WASHINGTON, D.C. 20024 (202) 554 2345
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asked CGELE to respond to?

MR. SCHWEIBINZ: No, it did not.

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: It did not?

KR. SCHWEIBINZ: That is correct, it did not.

MR, FITZGERALDs And others that probably have
come in in recent time.

MR. KEPPLER: Some of the August 20 vere old
items and some were newv,

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: But wvhatever vas nev in
the August 20th were not included in that listi

MR. XEPPLERs That is apparently wvhat he said,

HR. SCHWEIBINZ: VYes.

BR. GILBERT: This represents all allegations
vhich have been received since approximately 1979.

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: NKo. See, that is why
ve established it did not representation all allegations.

MR. GILBERT: Up until the last input which
vas?

ER. SCHWEIBINZ: That list, the computer list
snly reprasents up to late July. Everything received
after late July is not on that computer list right now.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: So the 550 are those that
came through toward the end of July?

¥R. FITZGEEALD: Correct.

MR. GILBERT: Yes, sir, not to include

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, iINC,
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anything received subseguently to that apparently. A
number of these are technical items which have been or
will be coveraed by spection staff in Region IiI,
and of course there are many others which will receive
resolution through the Office of Investigaticns.

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: How 4id you plan to
pick up the allegtions post end of July?

MR. GILBERT: Mr. Schweibinz is still
analyzing the various documentation which has been
received and he will makes inputs based upon his
evaluation.

BR. FIT2GEEKALDs Ted, I wvould also point out
that we have an ongoing information exchange with the
regional people, ¥r. Kepler and Mr. Hunter, and that
vhen we receive allegations or information we have been
tt nsmitting it to them and vice versa.

COMKISSIONER AHEARNEs Are you saying, Jim,
that vhen you receive an allegation it goes to Reglon

IIT and you vwouldn't treat it as an allegation to be

investigated until it showed up on the computer printout?

BR. FITZGERALD: No. We are simply saying
that ve use the computer printout as a vehicle for
gettiny a hanile on the spectrum of porential work that
vas out there. It is our understanding that the region

is continuing to use that computer program or whatever
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to maintain some control over the allapations.

COMEISSICNER AHEARNE; But, see, this is
fairly specific because ve do have a large peiition in
front of us, as does Mr. Kepler, and that has a whole
series of allegations in it, and since? wve have to
respond, I am trying to understand hov coes that set of
allegations or those that are pertinent get into OI and
I am still puzzled. I am not getting the picture.

KR. GILBERT: 1If the region received the
petition? Is that what you are referring to.

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: If the region received
one and the Commission received one.

ER. GILBERT: The region has been providing a
copy of whatever documentation they receive to us even
though they may not have made their computer entries.

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: But I thought you Jjust
finished telling us that you were using as your list of
allegations what is on the compater printout.

¥R. GILBERT: Yes, sir. I am saying initially
vhen ve first started setting up this, this vas the sum
total.

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: Have you added to that?

MR. GILBFRT: We have indeed. We are avare of
the rnore recent information.

CONMISSIONER AHEARNE: Have you added then to

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
AND VIRGINIA AVE S W WASHINGTON. D C 20024 (202) 554-2345
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the list you are working with, to that August 20th
petition?

MR. CILBERT: Yes, sir. I was just trying to
explain hov we have organized the background.

COXMISSIONER AHEARNE: 1 am sorry. I will
wait until you finish.

BR. GILBERTs All right.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: But 550 was your initial
backlog?

MR. GILBERT: Yes, sir, that is what we had
initially back on the 19th of July.

MR. KEPPLERs That wasn't a backlog.

(Laughter.)

MR. GILBERTs No, not really.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINOs Excuse me. ;hat vas the
total population backlog. Go ahead. I am going to keep
my mouth closeil.

MR. GILBERTs Very briefly, the allegations
came from a variety of sources to include current and
former employees of Zimmer, primarily QA and Q2C
perscnnel, the GAP intervenor groups, a private
investigatar, NRC inspectors and Members of Congress,
and the majority of the allegations have been documented
in letters, in mesorandums, in vritten statements, as

results of intervievs, investigative field notes and

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC, |
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previous inspections and investigations.

As far as reports of investigations, all
allegations which have been incorporated in 81-13, the
pravious R2yion III investigation, I understand have
been included in the computer printout, and all
documentation pertaining to the allegations is being
forvarded to 0 for further analysis and incorporation
in our investigative effortc.

COEMISSIOKER GILINSKY: la2t’'s see, &y
attention vandered for a moment. How many of these fall
into your bailiwick?

MR. GILBERT: Approximately 245 ve determined
are in fact open investigative items which we can look
into.

COMMISSIONER GILINSKY: And hov many people do
you have working on this?

MR. GILBRERTs We have a total of five.

COMMISSIONER GILINSKYs Five?

NR. GILBERT: Yes, sir. Understand that a
nusber of the allegations, while there are 2u5, there
are a 1ot of duplications and I will explain how ve have
tried to categorize them so ve can hopefully get it into
a saore vorkable =---

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO:z The 245, does that

include th2 new GAP allegations?

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,

e e g EA R A b FRIAMLTIRI NS, A ARARS iMAR EF s Asal



——

10

1"

12

13

14

156

16

17

18

19

21

24

26

12

KE. GILBERT: It does not includa the new GAP
allegations, no, sir.

¥R. GILBERTs The region will continue tc make
cosputer entries as additional allegations are received.

CONMISSIONER AHEARNE: And anaiyzed.

MR. GILBERT: And analyzed, and ve will
reanalyze.

What I did upon receiving the computer
printout was to divide the allegations into two basic
groups, either closed alleagations, and by that I mean
items wvhich have been previously addressed and resolved
through inspection or investigation, or items which are
not conducive to inspection or investigation. 1In other
words, they either wveren't within our purview, but they
vere generalizations which lacked specificity, they vere
personal opinions or they siaply had no apparent
significance.

The other broad category of course is open
allegations vhich would either be inspection items or
investigation items. Of the investigation items wve have
approximately 2u5.

¥e have further segregated these 245
sllegations into nine categories. These categories are
falsification and/or alteration of records and other

document deficiencies, and I 30 have a copy of these

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, N,
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nine which T will provide to you gentlemen, harassment
and intimidation of quality control inspectors,
ungualifi2d personael, the misuse of nonconformance
reports, material false statements by CGELE officials,
upgrading of material froa non-esséntial to essential
status, guality assurance projrammatic deficiencies,
vendor program deficiencies and electrical cable and
cable tray deficiencies.

By this division of the allegations into
distinct major areas of concern, ve intend to simplify
our investigative procedures and reduce the length and
complexity of our individual reports of investigation.
What wve will do0 is treat each of the nine categories
separately and ask ve prepare several interim pending
reports of investigation, we will only focus on one of
those nine categories in each of the investigative
reports.

Nov there may be a number of pending reports
pertaining to one category, for instance, the
harassment/intimidation issue. We could conceivably
have seven or eight or nine ssparate reports until ve
are able to satisfactorily resolve and close out that
issue. Again, ve will address the falsification of
records issue undier a separat2 seriszs of raports.

As ve receive this backup documentation from

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, IMC,
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the region, we will determine which of the investigative
categories it addresses and assign it to the
investigator who has been assigned responsibility for
that aspect of the investigation. So whereas some of
the documentation has not been inputting as ve receive
it by the rzgion, ve are still able to provide it to our
team of investigators to commence investigating it even
though it is not necessarily identified here again.

This is purely a tracking systes primarily for Region
II1's purpose.

COMMNISSIONER AHEAENEs You have broken into
tne nine categories. Hov are you now fitting in the
allegations in this August 20th petition into those
categories?

MR. GILBERT: Weil, again, upon analyzing the
information, it might indeed pertain to alteration or
falsification of records.

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: I guess what I an
asking is are you in the process of analyzing that
petition?

¥R. GILBERT: We have received it. Quite
honestly, I don't know which one you are talking about,
Commissioner.

COMMISSIONER AHEARNEs There is an August 20th

petition of GAP ==~

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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MR. CILBERTs Oh, the petition itself, yes, ve
have analyzed it and I have indeed printed copies of it
and it has been provided to the investigators.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: But have you categorized
it by these nine cateqo}ies?

MR. GILBERT: Ya2s. In other words, I could
see nothing in the petition which did not address a
category which ve had establ'shed.

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: So you or one of these
other people have gone through the petition and broken
out the allegations?

BR. GILBERT: Yes, sir.

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: And there then is a
finite list of allegations which you believe map into
the petition? It is a somewhat loaded question.

(Laughtear.)

MR. GILBERT: VYes, sir. I am trying to
anticipate your n2xt Juestion.

(Laughter.)

COMMISSIONER AHEARNEs The next guestion
obviously is to provide it and vhether Region III agrees
that that is the set, because, you see, Region III has
directed, based uvpon at ..ast one of the petitions, the
licensee to> ansver the allegations. So if you have

alcveady daveloped a list of what the allegations are, it

ALDERSON REPGRTING COMPANY, INC,
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vould seem appropriate for Region III to take a look at
that and se2 if they agree and then consider perhaps 1if
they should provide that list to the licensee because
then this is the list of allegations they must respond
to.

COMNISSIONER GILINSKY: Commissioner, I am
taking as a1 separate issue th2 Region III's action as
far as providing the licensee a copy of the petition and
requesting the response from him.

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: But the licensee has
been asked to respond to the allegations, and if you
have then defined what the allegations are, it would
seem very useful.

Jim, wouldn't it?

¥R. FITZGERALDs Have you annotated the
petition for those that appear to be investigatable or
investigative interest?

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: No, he has put thenm
into the bins. So he must have broken them out.

MR. GILBRERTs What I have done in reading the
petition, I have seen which of these nine categories the
petition pertains to. If there vere three or four
different categories, each of those files, if }on will,
has a copy of the petition.

COMMISSIONER GILINSXY: Can I ask a guestion.

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANT, INC,
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T am going to have to leave soon after S. To what
extent is this relevant to Jim's recommendations about
what to do?

MR. XEPPLERs It is not.

COMMISSIONER GILINSKY: Could we handle it at
another time?

COMEISSIONER AHEARNE: Well, I don't mind
shifting t> Jis, but since they are here I would like to
continue aftervards.,

COMMISSIONER GILINSKYs Sure, that is fine
vith me, but I would like to be present for ---

CHAIRMAN PALLADINOs But I gather on this
point Jim is really acting independently from vhat you
have been doing.

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: But Jim agrees that
getting a list, if they have gone through and listed the
allegations, it would bde useful.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: Sure.

MR. KEPPLER: Yes.

COVMISSIONER GILINSKY: Well, I am not sure
you want to mix up your investigation.

COKMISSIONER AHEARNE: I am not mixing it with
the investigation.

COMMISSIONER GILINSKYs I don't want to get

into this at all, to tell you the *“ruth.

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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(Laugher.)

COMMISSIONER GILINSKY: I would rather get to
what Jim has and I am sorry I even mentioned that.

(Laughtar.)

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: I didn't appreciate that
this wvasn't going to be related. Maybe since
Commissioner Gilinsky has to leave and I gather Jim
Kepler is going t> have to leave =---

MR. DIRCKS: I think it is related in a
sense. I think what we wanted to shov is that not only
is the QCP generated nev information and nev needs to
gquestion and to have rework, but the investigation is
sccumulating more issues than ve are digesting at this
peint.

COMMISSIONER GILINSKYs: It is going from a
vicious circle to a descending spiral.

(Laughter.)

ME. KEPPLER: That is the real point.

KR, DIRZXSs I think that is the point ve want
to make, that neither we nor the licensee nov can draw
bounds around this problem.

COMMISSIONER AHEARNEs All right, can you tlen
gquickly suemarize and say, Jim, that you have not
reached any conclusions but that you are just getting

started?

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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MR. FITZGERALD: That is correct. ©We are
conducting field interviews with people, but they can be
categorized at this stage as more allegors, and ve are
at the point wvhere ve have got to move beyond that to
proving out some of these things or proving them
negatively.

MR. XEPPLERs And they are coming in faster
than you can deal wvith thenm.

MR. FITZGERALDs That is right.

¥R. XKEPPLER: That is the real issue.

¥R. DIRCKSs And there are allegations against
the QCP and there are allegations concerning harassment
of the personnel who are carrying out the QCQ.

¥R. FITZGERALD: I would not say they are
soming in faster than ve can deal wvith them. At some
point we are going to have tc stop or curtail the input
and work the investigation, but it is a growvth industry.

(Laughter.)

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: Are you concentrating on
any of the specific areas out of the nine?

¥R. FITZGERALD: The two areas that ve are
concentrating on are harassment and 1ntilidati;n of QC
inspectors and falsification of records is the vay ve
have prioritized our effort. That is one of the reasons

why we broke it down that way.

ALDERSON HEPORTING ZOMPANY, INC,
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CHAIREAN PALLADINO; Well, I think that maybe
gives us encough to go to ==~

TOMMISSIONER AHEARNEs Yes, but I don't wvart
to him to disappear because I want to get back to this.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: We will come back to you.

MR. FITZGERALDs I won't disappear.

(Laughtarc.)

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: What I vas going to
suggest was, unless you have some burning that you think
ought to be made at this point in the meeting, I vas
going to suggest ve ¢go to the recommendations on actions
that the Coamission ought to be takinjg.

I will turn it back to Jim Keppler wvhile wve
have a full Commission and wvhile we have Jim Keppler and
ve will come back to you.

Jim.

NR. KEPPLER: Well, I think it has becone
apparent to us over the last several wveeks ard I think
to you people today that this project is heavily bogged
down right nov and it is going to take a lot of
resourc2s both in terms of numbers and talent to get
better control of this project.

I mentioned earlier that it is our view that
the guality confirmation program has been effective in

identifying problems, but the number and nature of the

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, iNC,

W., WASHINGTON, DC 20024 (
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probless have aided to the overall complexity of the Job.

Furtheraore, the cualify confirmation program
is really showing us that the plant has not been built
in conformance with the application of the construction
permit.

CONMISSIONER ROBERTSs Is that at all in
contradition with what Harold Denton said earlier?

MR. KEPPLERs No, I think he said the same
thing.

CONMISSIONER GILINSKYs I think Harold Denton

is assuming in revieving ===

MR. KEPPLERs That they assumed the plant
vould be built that vay and ve are telling you it isn't,

COEMISSIONER ROBERTS: I am not attacking you.

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: Well, are you saying
that the plant isn‘t or at this stage you don't see how
you can possibly knowv vhether it is or not?

MR. KEPPLER: We know that it is not built in
accordance vith specifications or the construction
permit at this stage. We have several exarples ve can
give.

COMMISSIONER GILINSKY: VYell, and the

pedigrees and the QA are all part of the application.
MR. XEPPLER: You are either going to come

into a program of doing revork or you are going to have

ALDERSON REFPORTING COMPANY, INC,
400 VIBCINIA AVE S W WASHINGTON D C 20024 (202} 5542345
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to justify it from an enyineering point of view. One of
the tvo is going to have to be done. If tae revork it
as they have started to do in a nusber of cases today to
bring it into specification, that is one approach. If
they try to Jjustify it from an engineering approach,
then it will have to come before the NRC and the KNRC
will have to pass Jjudgment on it.

Efforts to control the gquality confirmation
program to deal with the identified probleas and control
ongoing work have really become very disorganized. They
start some work, they stop sose work and they move in
this direction and that direction and it is proving to
be more than the licensee can handle. I think the
recent personnel cut-back at the site is a recognition
of this.

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: Don't some of those
same phrases apply to the NRC?

MR. KEPPLERs They d0. We have started out
and we have added to staff and vwe are having all ve can
40 to keep up with it and ve are not doing very well. 1

HR. DIRCKS: Of course, the difference is it ‘
is their projeczt and their investment. |

COMPISSIONER AHEAENE: 1 understand.

MR. DIRCKS: They are tryiny to build that

thing.

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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COEMISSIONER AHEARNE: Yes, and ve are trying
to regulate it.

MR. DIRCKS: And ve are trying to follow in a
sense what they are trying to do.

MR. KEPPLER: But the disorganization of it

and the lack of an orderly approach right nov is making

it all the more difficult to follow and judge. I really

think that the cut-back of the 500 people is indicative
that the utility sees it as io a predicament. People
are standing around down there.

I think the lack of an orderly approach being
taken by the licensee places greater demand on our
resources, that is the point you made, and makes it
increasingly more difficult for us to verify that the
plant meets the criteria of the constructisn permit
application,

1 have said in the past that I support the
need for a third-party verification effort regarding
construction.

CONMISSIONERE AHEARNEs You also said that you
really don't know what that means.

COMMISSIONER GILINSKYs: Wovli you let him
finish.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: That is my statement.

(Laughter.)

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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The findings that we have developed from the
QCP to date, which are many, and the need to provide us
vith greater confidence that CGELE's ongoing QA
activities are effective have convinced me that ve
should movz ahead with a number of actions, including
third-party verification.

We have developed a proposed course of action
and met yesterday wvith ¥r. Dircks and other senior staff
officials and ve have got a lot of work to do to develop
the specific approach as to how we are going to do this,

but we would like to inform the Commission of the steps

vhich we propose to take at Zimwmer.

(At this point in the proceedings Mr. Kepler
passed out a document to those present at the
Cosmissioners®' table.)

MR. KEPPLER: What ve believe should be done
is to start oat initixlly and halt all ongoing
construction vork and to stop any rework that is going
on from the guality confirmation program.

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: And the legal basis for
that?

¥R. KEPPLER: Let m2 develop th2 whole thing,

if I could, and then come back to it.
MR. DIRCKS: We have review2d th2 lagal basis

and we can supply that.

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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(Laughter.)

¥R. XEPPLER: What we feel needs to be done is
to bring in a construction management team intc the Jjob,

somebody like a J.~htel or a Stone and Webster, some Dig

sryanization that can get their arms around =---

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: Jim, about 15 minutes
agn I asked you what you had in mind by a third party
and you said you didn't have that detaill vorked out.
Nov either you have Jjust in the last 15 minutes did it
or you gave m2 3 eisle2ading ansver.

BE. XEPPLER:s I think you asked the question

in terms of wvhat I was stating at that time.

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: I asked you what did
you have in mini.

MR. KEPPLER: At the timse I made the
statements.

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: You are interpreting
that as to what you had in mind vhen you made the
statements?

FR. KEPPLER: VYes.

COMMISSIORER GILINSKYs Well, I understood it
that way, too.

NR. DIRCKS: I think we all did. I think we

311 unisrstool it that way.

CHAIR®AN PALLADINOs: That is why I vas trying

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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to encourage you to wait for the recoxmendations to

explore the specifics on this point.

¥R. KEPPLER:

1 took your guestion to be ===~

COMMISSIONER AHEARKE: All right.

CHAIREAN PRALLADINO: Why don't you go

thrcugh it.

MR, KEPPLERs I feel they n2zed help and the

job is not progressing in terms of determining ---

OMNISSIONER GILINSKY: Let me ask a legal

gquestion., Why does this need to be in closed session or

vhy is it proper to do this in closed session?

CHAIRMAN

ve hear it all.

PALLADINO: Why don’'t we wait until

{Laughter.)

COMMISSIONER GILINSKY: All right.

CHAIERMAR PALLADINO: If we are wrong in

having ==~

COMMISSIORER AHEARNE: That is why I vas

asking the gquestions earlier ---

CHAIRMAN PALLADIFO:

closed the meeting, ve can 9o through the transcript and

make this available
Why don't

going to run out on

to the parties.
ve go on because I think time is

us .«

ALDERSON REPORTING L C1#®: . [ INC,
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¥R. XEPPLER: We think that this group would
come in and take a look at the total project, both in
terms of the guality confirmation program vork and the
resaining work to be done, and put this into some kind
of an orderly progress which wvould wvork tow;rd
identification of all the problems, presentiny a report
that the NRC could look at and then moving ahead with
the proposed fix for the problems and bringing it into a
nore orderly approach.

At the same time, I would look to have a third
party brought im and it could be by the same
organization to review the quality confirsation program
vork to date, both the organization of it and the
conduct of it, that wvould focus on how vell has the
program been carried out and do we have the confidence
that T think we have in the progranm.

I vould also have that group stay on and
overview Cincinnati C»  and Electric's quality assurance
activities at least ¢ L a point in time that ve can
say yes, vwe have a high degree of confidence in it or we
jon"*t.

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: When you say to manage,
are you sayiny to replace Cincinnati Gas and Electric?

MR. XEPPLER: I would have them reporting in

at the very top of the organization, probably to the

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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Kaiser doing the construction, rizht?

¥R. KEPPLER* VYes.

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: You had Sargent & Lundy
as the ALE.

MR. KEPPLER:s Right.

COEMISSIONER AHEARNE: You had Cincinnati Gas
and Electric as the project manager, right?

ER. KEPPLER: VYes, they are basically the
project manager.

COMNISSIORER AHEARKNE: BKow vhen you say bring
in Bechtel, do you mean to have them do the
construction, do you mean to have them redo the ALE or
do you mean that you will mova2 out the Cincinnati Gas
and Electric people and move Bechtel in, or do you mean
put Bechtel over the existing Cincinnati Gas and
Electric/Kaliser/Sargent & Lundy?

®R. KEPPLER: I would put Bechtel =---

COMMISSIONER GILINSKY: You don't mean Bechtel.

MR. KEPPLER: I would put an independent
organization in to manage the completion of that job,
ani they woull take vhatever action with Kaiser or
Sargent £ Lundy that they wish to to take.

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: You are saying then
that you would not automatically say Kalser is out as

the constructor?

ALDERSON REPOHTING COMPANY, INC,
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MR. KEPPLER: No.

COMMISSIOKRER AHEARNE: So the only people who
vould be out would be the CGEE project team? Is that
vhat you mean?

KR, KEPPLER:s That is right, and they could be
integrated into the program as this third pc-ty sav fit.

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: Well, let's see if I
~an understand this. You have an organization structure
and I thought what you were saying is you would require
Cincinnati CGas and Electric to remove itself from that
project management and replace it by a new project
manager who wvould have the responsibility of deciding
vhether or not the existirg constructo>r could stay there
and reviev the entire project and I guess would have the
responsibility of then reaching a conclusion of whether
the constructor ought to be replaced, vhether additional
AELE work needed to> be done and wvhether or not the CGLE
managers should have any role; is that correct?

MR. KEPPLER: let me state it 2 different
way. The project is im a lot of troubla. They need
some help to get the work =-=-

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: We are all in a 'ct of
trouble and I am trying to understand the detail: of
what you are asking for. I recognize that for public

credidility it looks great ---

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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MR. KEPPLER: I am not talking public
credibilty.

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: But the details are
important.

MR. DIBCKSQ I think you are realliy Jjumping
into this thing in the wrong vay. We are trylng to
share vith the Commission some thoughts.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: I beliave we are trying
to understand them and I had started the questioning.
We have the concept of someboldy ¢ ainy in 3s an
independent group to manage the total project. HNow let
e pretend I onderstand you for a fev moments., Then ve
have another group to cosme iu and reviev the QCP and
overview the CGLE QA program. Do you envision that they
cen be different groups?

ER. KEPPLER: They could.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: They could. They you
have all vork o restart after project management team
is in and the third party is functioniny 3nd tnen you
are going to require a third-party reviev of design and
construction of one or sore systems and that probably
could be a different one again.

MR. KEPPLER: Yes.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: So my questirn is are you

really getting a projzct management team when you are

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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getting three more outside individual groups?
COMMISSIONER GILINSKY: Well, it sounds to me

like they are saying they want a solid team to manage

the whole project in which we have confidence in, that
is No. 1, and they want the thing checked by someone
else.

MR. DIRCKSs And it is not a new concept.
South Texas went this route and seemed to get itself
st.aightened out.

COMMISSIONER GILINSKY: And Diabl» Canyon is
deing this.

#R. DIRCKSs Diablo Canyon, yes..

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: But the one third party
4id all of those in the otherse.

COMMISSIONER GILINSKY: No.

CHAIREAN PALLADINO: No?

COMFISSIONER GILINSKYs For example, in the
Diablo Canyon you have got Bechtel playing this
sanagerial role and you have got Teledyne as a third
party and various other groups like Stone and Webster
and so on involved with Teledyne.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINOs So the project management
teas vould come in and de richt under the CGLE president
ani over everybody 2ls2.

COMKISSTONER GILINSKY: I must say I would say

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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teporting to the boari.

CHAIRMAR PALLADINO: Well, at a high level.

MR. KEPPLER: But I view th2 project
sanagement team aspect of this as the most important
thing right nov. That is the real key to it, and the
others I believe are important to provide added
confidence to us. The job is going to continue at the
rate it has been going, which is novhere, if they don't
get a first-rate project management team in there.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: So you brinyg the project
management team in and they would guide the activities
of Sargent £ Lundy and Kaiﬁet, vould they, or just
Kaiser?

ER. KEPPLERs Yes, or if they wvanted to
replace them, they could replace them.

CONNISSIONER AHEARNE: I guess this is not
really a third party. It is a replacement. You are
really saying you want new managers. Once they have
come in they are then the management; isn't that correct?

¥R. KEPPLER: Yes.

CHAIRNAN PALLADINOD: That is different than a
third party.

MR. KEPPLER: I used the words "third party”
only in the sense that it means somebody nev.

CCMMISSIONER GILINSKY: We have tended to use

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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third party in th2 checking context.

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: That is right, but this
i A0L 4 =ow

COMMISSIONER GILINSKY: We are talking about a
nev management team and a third party to check out the
project.

MR. DIRCKS: This is along the lines of the
South Texas.

CHAIREAN PALLADINOs All right. 1In the first
one I write "nevw"™ instead of “"third."

COMMISSIONER GILINSKY: Right.

KR. DIRCKSs That wvas causing confusion, the
term "third party.* We are talking about a project
management team.

CHAIRMAR PALLADIKOs Where do you bring in the
group that is going to look at the QCP and overview
CGEE's QA progran?

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: If you do bring in a
true nev manajyesent t2am, and usiny the South Texas
analogy, I guess I am a little doubtful that you would
vant to restrict them to accept the QCP, because recall
that in South Texas what has been happening is that it
is a vhole review of the project, including the
construction and, in fact, the constructor ended up

leaving as a result of that. So I don't think you want

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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to say you vant a nev management team, and then,
hovever, you must accept an existing program. That is
not at all obvious.

MR. KEPPLER: I don't think the program has
been hard and fast.

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: But you see you are
saying require a third party to reviev the QCP. That at
least by implication is that that part of it, the QCP is
an acceptable program. If you are asking for someone to
com in and take responsive management of the project, I
think one of the thinys they are going to have to do is
to reviev and ask is that a program that is sound.

ER. DIRCKS: I think you ares right. I think
the basic premise is to get some nev management in
there. I think what Jim may be saying is if they wvant
to continue with the QCP, then this is at least vhat you
vould vant to see come out of that new manhagement teas
in there.

COEMISSIONER AHEARNE: I would think what your
concept is is a nev mangement ream, but at the end of
that process you are saying that you want a third-party
audit or review or whatever you want to call it. But as
far as vhat the management team is going to do, I don't
think you zan say, unless you want to b2 the management

team.

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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COMNMISSIONER GILINSKY: Well, actually I think
all ve can say is ---

MR. DIRCKS: I think you are right, John, that
the main concept is not the third party but the project
manager. It goes back to things we talked about
earlier. We just don't seem to be able to see the
panagement out there even identifying the scope of the
problem.

COMMISSIONER GILINSKY: But the action ve
would be taking would be saying that ve do not have
confidence in the management that is there. We cannot
force anyone to hire a nev management. They can abandon
the whole project 1f they want to. So the step ve vould
be taking is saying if you want this thing to go
anyvhere y2a are2 30iny to have to have nev management
because ve do pot agree with the =~--

MR. DIRCKSs Now you are coming to the second
partt of this proposal. Jim, this is meeting with CGEE
and we think they are about to lean in this direction
anyvay and ve vant to put it to thes.

CONMISSIONER AHEARNE: As I understood what
Jies wvas saying is almost sverybody you would be meeting
vwith are part of the people that have to leave.

MR. DIRCKS: Well, I don't think ve going to

vithstand the firing of -~~~

ALDERSCON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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COEMISSIONER AHEARNE: That is an oid vay of
leaning. I am not saying firing. It is a small utility
though and it is not that obvious wher2 you are going
L0 =we=

ER. DIRCKS: Well, I thiok you have got to
start off with the chief executive officer. Kowv you may
have problams and I think he has gone through a learning
experience as we all have.

COMMISSIONER GILINSKY: 1Is the president or
the chairman the chief executive officer?

MR. DIRCKS: The president.

HR. KEPPLER: The president.

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: Do you have the legal
authority to acquire a nev management team?

COXMISSIONER ROBERTS: I would like to hear
this.

BR. CUNNINGHA¥: Let me address this since it
keeps coming up. Our ultimate authority here is Section
186 of the Act which says we can revoke the CP for any
condition which would have wvarranted 3denial in the
beginning. Clearly, if vwe knev they wvere geoing to build
it in a maznner which was not in accerd with the CP ve
vouldn't have granted it.

Suspension is a lesser authority. If wve were

to order suspension, we would do it by way of a

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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show-cause order vhich would say if ve don't have any
confidence that the QA is adeguate, we don't see hov you
can ever get an OL unless you bring in a third-party
auditor. Show us cause why you shouldn't be shut down
until you 1o that and they may have an alternative.

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: But, Guy, ve are
talking here about a new management team and not an
auditor.

ME. CUNNINGCHAM: Well, all right, the new
management.

COBRMISSIONER AHEARNEs I think vhat you are
saying is really ve don't have a requirement that wve
vould refer to and therefore you need a nev management
team. It is rather our conclusion is that we don't see
you can get your license unless you do this.

BR. CUNNINGHAM: Unless you do this, and they
can show cause why they can do something else. That
opportunity is open to them under the order. We
vouldn't directly require the nev management team.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINOs How would you say it
again? You said you would shov cause as to vhy they
shouldn't get a navw mapagement team?

ER. CUNNINCHAE: That is right. We are saying
in our opinion that is th2 only wiy you are going to get

an OL. Show cause why you shouldn't be reguired to do

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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that and may come back and say we have got a better
alternative.

MR. BICKWIT: Are you saying show cause why
you should be allowed to proceed with your construction?

CONNISSICNER GILINSKY: I mean really you are
saying show cause why you should not suspend your
construction permit.

MR. CUNNINGHAMs Right.

COMMISSIONER GILINSKY: One of the ways they
could show cause is to come in with a nev proposal tor
Ranagement,

¥R. CUNNINKGHAM: That is rijht.

COMMISSIONER GILINSKY: With various other
associated proposals for revievs,

CHAIRXAN PALLADINOs 1Is that the only thing
you can ask them to shov cause on, vhy you shouldn't
suspend 1it?

COMMISSIONER GILINSKYs You could ask all
sorts of juestions. |

CHAIRYAN PALLADINO: No, I am looking at Len.

¥R. CUNNINCHAM: Well, I think that is
basically it, to show cause. Our authority is to
suspend the license if wve are not satisfied wvith vhat is

going on there.

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: In this case the permit

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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because thay 3on't have {it.

ME. CUNNINGHAN: That is right.

MBR. D2YOUNG:s But the hope is that if ve’cnn
talk to the utility at a high enough level and get thes
to recoguize the problems they have, I think they are
about ready to recognize it and that they will develop a
corrective program. They are not dumb and 1f you can
get their attentiop ---

‘ (Laughter.)

MR. DeYOUNG: ~-=- they are going to get a
corrective program.

COMMISSIONER GILINSKY: They are pretty duad
to have gotten this far.

(Laughtar.)

BR. "EPPLERs I agree, but I think the
approach really, if you are ever going to solve it at
this utility at all, is to go to them with the problems
and convince them that this is the proper course of
action to take2.

COMMISSIONER GILINSKY: Well, let's see, are
you talkiny about issuing shov-cause o>rders?

MR. XEPPLER: What I would talk about doing
dould be to convince them that this is the course of
action to take and then confirm it, to issue a

confirmatory ordesr.
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COMMISSIONER AHEARNEs I guess what you would
be saying though in doing that is that you are convinced
that unless they change their management, then the
Commission will support an order halting conmstruction,
and if they do make the management change, then the
Commission will give them time to have that management
take ovar. But aren't you also, howevar, they have to
halt construction now either way?

MR. KEPPLER: I am saying that they ought to
halt comnstruction.

COMRISSIONER AHEARNE: Either vay.

ER. KEPPLER: Ko, the latter vay, unless wve
can make an ordasr immediately effective.

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: But, Jim, your thread
is you are goiny to halt construction. ’

MR. KEPPLER: That is right.

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: But you also wvant thenm,
if they put in a new management team, to halt
constructisn and l2t that manigement team take over,
don't you?

MR. KEPPLER: Yes.

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: So you want ther to
halt construction no matter what they 310.

BR. DIRCKS: But the halting of construction

is almost acadenmnicz right nowv.
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CHAIRMAN PALLADINOs It is almost what?

BR. DIRCKS: Academic ~-=-~

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: Well, there are about
1,500 people that are on ===

MR. DIRCKS: It is not that much more the nevw
construction. They are letting people off anyvay. I
think it is the rework problem that you want to get to.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: Haltiny construction, do
they have to take care of all their 2,000 people?

¥R. KEPPLER: No, it would probably be down to
about a thousand.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: What wounld those thousand
do?

¥R. KEPPLER: The guality confirmation progras
vould continue presumadbly if the management team vanted
it to.

COE¥ISSIONER AHEARNE:s So you would have to
stop that though until you got this management.

MR. KEPPLER: 1T guess that is true.

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: Let's use South Texas
as an exanmple. I recall what happened. When they
decided t> chanj2 the projesct management, they
essentially did have to freeze everything for about a
year.

MR. DENTONs Could T get my word in on this

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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stop construction idea? Maybe this would be an
appropriate time to respond to the guestion you asked
originally.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: Go ahead.

BER. DENTON: The plant is essentially built
and hasn't changed much in the past several years if it
is looked at from a large perspective. It has been
there. Tha2 guestions that have been raised are are they
eble to document that this plant complies with the
conmitments made in the application? It was recognized
a vhile back that documentation wvas missing in several
areas.

I think the further this gquality program goes
it seems to be increasing in findings of actual
noncompliance turning up and not just that the
documentation was missing, but when they looking into
some things they found that it really vas not done the
way that wa thought it wvas.

Also, I think ve had observad in dealing with
the management, at least Nr. Borgmann who wve deal with,
that the management is rather ineffective. They Jjust
sort of sit back and wait for the NRC to say do
something and they go do that minimum and they didn't
seem very imaginative in tackling the problem.

Whenn I heard from Jim and his staff yesterday

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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about the amount of ra2vork that is going on and their
tendency to éevork on the stop, I became concerned that
we may eni up vith a jerrybuilt plant. I am concerned
that the lack of structure and order in this process
might force them when they can't decide how to analyze a
problem to put in another brace here or reweld this or
cut this out and in fact someone mentioned that possibly
you vould have to cut out all the prisary system velds
and replace them in order to make the confirmation.

Well, T think there you are beginning to
really impact safety if in fact the plant is not built
the way that ve had envisioned it to be ' and if there are
twice as many prisary system welds in this plant as
there would be in normal plant.

So I am in favor of a process that vould not
haver any further rewvork until these 7 or 12 categories
of activity that are being reconfirmed are thoroughly
complet24 and a proposal made back to the staff on what
they found and vhat they propose to do to rework it and
have us be in the chain of approval that, okay, this is
an ac~eptable way to to go revork the primary system or
go to revork the cable tray problem.

It seems to me that right nov it is all this
milling around and that they have lost control between

the design and the raviev and the rewdrk.,. So I think ve
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really do need a structured process so that we can make
a positive finding when this plant is completed and I
think ve need to look just a little bit ahead of what
confidence are we going to have in this organization
when the time comes for it to operate if in faét ve are
having the kind of problems we are having today about
the guality of the plant that has been constructed.

S0 I think it is certainly time, to use a term
from education, for a cognitive dissidence sort of
approach to this utility. Something needs to be done to
get out of this if they expect to have a plant they can
operate.

Nov wvhether exactly I support Jim's type of
approach, and it needs work to flesh out, but ve
certainly need to make some change there and T would
suggest that we not let them continue to rework without
us getting into the process to be sure they are not at
least degrading safety vhile they are revorking it.

CHAIREAK PALLADINO: He is stopping all vork
and not only rework. Is that consisting with yours?

MR. DENTON; I vas stopping revork on the
basis that Jim seemed generally satisfied ---

COMMISSIONER AMEARNE: But if the reason you
need revork is because the work is bad, why wouldn't you

also stop wvhatever work is remaining?
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MR. DENTON: I would stop any revork or vorke.
\

"Let's say no further changes in the plant.

¥R. KEPPLER: I think the Catalytic problem
tells you there are prohlems with ongoing work.

MR. DENTON: I woull have no further ongoing
work of either kind, remaining vork or revork, and then
any further wvork that they do, whether it is Jjust
uncompleted wvork or wvhether it is as a result of a
guality confirmation program, until ve become satisfied
that they have identified the problem and the
post-corrective action is responsible and we approve
thate.

COMMISSIOERER AHEARRKE: This may be too harsh,
but my sense is that the problem is so large that ve
really aren't able to look at every piece of it and say,
yes, you can go here and you can't go ahead there and
this is what you ought to do and this other is vhat you
cught not to do.

You descripcion, Harold, I think I agree with
post of what you say, but I thought you could then reach
a conclusion that they don't have to make any management
changes All they have to do is stop everything and then
start coming in wvith proposals and ve reviev those
proposals and wvhen ve agree with this one or we ajree

with that one thean they can go ahead.
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MR. DENTOR: Well, I think without a
B
management change ve may never find any proposals to be
adeguate based on the way they are going. I think Jim

is right that ==~

COMNISSIONER AHEARNE: My since is that our
vhole process is really based upon an audit with the
basic assumption that when you do that audit that most
of the things are going to turn out right.

¥R. DERTORs:s That is right.

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: And here is a situation
vhere ve have done the audit and most of the things have
turned out wrong, and 1 don't think oucr pracess is
really geared to be able to handle that.

COMEISSIONER GILINSKY: There are serious
questions about the management, that is true.

MR. DENTONs It is based on the utility in
general being able to have a degree of confidence in
vhat they are d2iny and our audit then is a vay of
assuring that it is continued there., It has broken here
and they need to restore our confidence that they know

vhat they are 42inge.
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22 would prefer to g2 with an order because what ve are
23 saying is ve do not have confidence in that management
24 ani som2 change has got to be made. WNe would rather

25 that they did it on their own, but I am uncomfortable
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with that process.

MR. KZPPLER: Could I makes an arjument to the
contrary just for your consideration. T think if you
don't do it the way I suggest, you mijght as wvell take
that utility and chuck it because I don't think you vill
ever get him into a part of the process to deal with
this plant.

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: But, Jim, if you give
him a show-caus2 srder he can come back with exactly the
type of approach that you are suggesting, and if it is
reasonable than it might be something that we would
accept.

COMMISSIONER GILINSKY: You would basically
have to carry five votes in your hip pocket and you
vould cut some deal.

COMMISSIONER AHEARRE: Or three at least.

COMMISSIONER GTILINSKY: That is right.

{Laughter.)

COMMISSIONER GILINSKYs And you would come
backe I think it is bet'er. If ve really believe that
the managenent is not capable of running that project,
if we don't think it ought to continue under the present
management, then we ought to act. Now they will have
every opportunity then. In many ways they will be in a

stronger position to get the resources that they need or
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get whatever they neei from their board to> go forward
and get another group in.

I m2an, it seesms to me the time for discussion
is after we have issued an order. Then ve can discuss
vhat would make the situation right again.

MR. DeYOUNG:z But on Diablo, You know, ve
never had to put out the order.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: What is that?

COMMISSIONER GILINSKY: This is a lot vorse
than Diablo.

CONMISSIONER AHEARKE; .Dick. I an not sure in
retrospect you would vant to use Diablo as a =--

CHAIRMAR PALLADINO: But we took some other
comparably st-ong step that got their attention. We
suspended their license.

KR. DIRCKS: We talked about it yesterday and
ve said the order or try to get the company to move. If
tha cospany had any sense right now they vould have
soved in this direction but they haven't.

~"OMMISSIONER AMEARNEs Well, but part of the
problem is that almost everybody who would have had to
make that 41ecision would have to be saying I am part of
thz problem and I ought to step aside.

¥R. DIRCKS: I think they gradually have taken

various steps and that they have edged up this way.

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,

¢

51



¢

10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

21

22

24

25

From their perspective getting an order from us I think
is easier than makiny a decision in this ragard.

COXMISSIONER AHEARKE: 0Oh, but they are going
to have to make a decision, Bill, if they get an order.

¥R. DIRCKS: Oh, yes, but I am still saying
the burden then falls on this agency and not on them.

COXMISSIONER AHEARNE: No ~---

COMMISSIONER GILINSKY: Why do you say that?

MR. DIBRCKSs We are the one who will nowv be
stopping the project and laying off the 2,000 employees.

COMMISSIONER GILINSKY: Well, we will Dde
taking the heat. But, listen, that is vhat ve have got
to decide. If we think those guys are okay, then let
thes go. If they are not okay, and we don't belleve
that the project can forward under this management, we
have to say s0.

COEMISSIONER ASSELSTINE: Jim, let me ask you
something that picks up on what Harold said earlier. Do
you think that this management could manage tlhe project
{f new zonstruction work were stopped and if rework vere
stopped until after the guality confirmation program wvas
complet2d; that is, go through next June, do the quality
confirmation progrem only, identify the problems only
ani no revork at the same time and no new construction

work at the same time, or do you think it is simply that

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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even that alternative approach they can't do because of
the deficiencies in the projezt management?

¥R. KEPPLER: I think they need a lot of
help. That is where I am coming out. And I think the
thing is just groving and they can't ge: thelr arnms
around it, they 45n't knov hov to d2al with it and I
think it is going to continue forever this wvay 1if
something action isn't taken.

COMMISSIONER AFEARNE: I think our whale
regulatory process is really based on making
modifications on the margin and we can't get our hands
around this as it is either. What I think you are
saying is that jivem the existing management you can't
carry out your responsibility.

¥E. KEPPLER: We have lost control, yes.

MR. DIRCKS: Because you can't manage a
praoject. You have got to rely on thes tc manage that
project.

MR. KEPPLER: That is =ight, and ve are
finding ourselves steering the activities down there far
too cften,

COMMISSIONER AHEARNEs I would go for a
show-cause order.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: What do we lose by giving

a show-zause orier?
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COMMISSIONER GILINSKYs Well, I think what
Bill is saying is that the onus is then very clearly on
us, that ve are the ones who stopped the project and so
on.

MR. DIRCKSs Ani if you say that these plants
can only be operated safely if you have a group there
that vants to ope-ate them safey and vants to build them
correctly. The diffecrence in South Texas 1s the company
turned around and realized th2y had a problem and
trought in a firm and they stopped wvork and they got
that thing turned around.

COMMISSIONER ROBERTS: But we didn’'t go and
suggest that they do that.

COMMISSIONER GILINSKY: Yes, and they did that
for a lot less cause, you might say.

¥E. DIRCKS: For a lot less cause, right.

This has been a slower moving and slover thinking

entity. Again, w2 arz th2 on2s who are sort of pushing
them into accepting good management. It would better to
give them, 1 don't know, one last chance and let them ---

COMEISSIONER GILINSKY: You aLe pushing them
either way. As Tom s2id, you are blackmailing them into
doing this, but =---

ER. DIRZCKSs: There is a fee seen in this thing

that you have got to consider, too.
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COENISSIONER GILINSKY: Right, there is a
slight difference in appearance, both in terms of
appearanc2 for them and in appearance of who is to blame
for shutting dovn a project and that is not an
insignificant matter. But it seems to me that having
some to the conclusion that we have come to, that you
have come to, we really don®t have any alternative but
to issue show-cause orders. I also thiuk that is a much
cleaner way of handling the situation and I think in
many wvays it will keep the relationship between you and
them on a msuch batter basis.

They vill have an cpportunity to argue and
they have got all sorts of legal rights and properly so.

KR. DeYOUNG: But that is part of the risk in
staffing.

MR. CUNNINGHAM: There is one of the
considerations that ought to be factored in, and that is
the hearing rights guestion. If ve write an order that
they can consent to and do consent to, there will be no
hearing. If we write an order without having telked to
them or negotiated first, it may or may not be ore that
is acceptable to them or thers may be some alternative
that is acceptable to both of us.

COMMISSIONER GILINSKY: But they will come

back with a counter proposal.
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MR. CUNNINGHAM: And that may very vell get us
into a hearing situation.

COMMISSICNER GILINSKY: Yes, but they will
come back. After all, that is what shov cause means.
You come back and you show cause and ncv we can then
modify our viev. VWe don’'t have to stick with our
initial view.

CHAIBRMAN PALLADINO: And if we think things
are getting out of hand we can alvays stop their work.

MB. KEPPLER: You say if you invite a hearing
though.

COMNISSIONER AHEARNE: 1If they come dback and
say the reason it shouldn't be stopped 1s because ve are
putting in a nev panagement ta2am, then you lift your
shov cause order.

MR. CUNNINGHAMs That is right, but there may
be hearing rights. I will have to look into that
Question further,

MR. KEPPLER: You mean on the part of others.

MR. CUNNINCHAM: On the part of others, on the
GAP and so forth. If we consent to something other than
vhat ve hai originally proposed in the showvw cause order,
ve may well have created hearing rights on third parties.

COMMISSIONER GILINSKY: Don't they have these

rights anywvay?
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somnething less than wve required ---

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE:s But, as Guy says, it
depends on how the order is worded.

¥R. CUNNINGHAM: That is rigzht, and ve have a
lot of flexibility in drafting the order. The South
Texas order had a lot of alternatives and said evaluate
them. You know, we can write an order.

COMMISSIONER GILINSKY: I think it is a much
cleaner way of doing things and also I think it is
cleaner for the licensze, too. They know what they face
and if they want to take legal action of one kind or
another, they can do so.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: Well, could you write us
an order, Guy, that ve could look at that sets this out
so that ve give curselves some flexibility wvithout the
regquirement for a hearing?

¥R. CUNNINGHAM: Cettainly. No one has tried
to do that yet, but ve can certainly do 1it.

COMNISSIONER AHEARNE: I gather that was not
one of the optiosns they planned on presenting to us.

COMMISSIONER GILINSKY: That is right.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINOs But I felt also that the
cleaner vay is to have a showv-cause order, and I gather
you do, Tom ==~

¥R. CHILK: We2ll, y2s, but ===
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CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: But I would like to leave
them some roonm.

COMMISSION®ER ROPERTS: I am not prepared to
make a decision of this nature after talking about it
for 4% minutes.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINCs: Excuse me. I wvas
proposing you write something that we can consider.

MR. CUNNINGHAM:z That wve can certainly do.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: That is what I wvas
proposing.

COEMISSIONER ROBERTS: VWell, as far as I anm
concerned, i1f wve are going to take some step, I
certainly think it is the proper thing to issue the
shov~-cause order and then you argue about what is in it,
but this business of negotiating with them with a
threat, I think that is not proper.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: I was trying te get the
order vwritten so that if they come back and say vell,
look ve are going to bring in a nev management team and
vhatever ===~

COENISSIONER ROBERTS: We don't have to
propose their choices.

CHAIRMAR PALLADINO: No, but I want to know
what the optiosns are to keep ourselves flexible so ve

don't have to necessarily get into a hearing. That is
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vhat I was looking fore.

COMMNISSIONER GILINSKY: I am going to have to
run because I have to give a talk, but one thing I would
suggest is that this be done fairly gqguickly because it
is just better that whatever we do ve do as soon as
possible so that we can reflect on it.

MR. FOUCHARD: That was to be my point.

(Laughter.)

MR. FOUCHARD: Before anybody leaves, I assume
that nobody has any comment on this meeting because
everybody's phone, .ncluding mine, is going to ring.
Agreed?

(Laughter.)

CHAIRMAN PALLADINOs What is it that ve don't
make any comment about? We don't have anything yet.

ER. FOUCHARD: Good, fine.

¥R. BICKWITs Excusz me. Under the
Commission's concept would the order stop construction
ipmeciately?

MR. CUNNINGHAM: I would propose in the paper
ve send with th2 proposed order we adiress both
inmediate effectiveness and hearing and let the
Cosmission knov the options and constraints.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: I 4idn't understand what

you said.
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MR. CUNNINGHAM: That we would discuss in the

paper acconpanyiny this draft order the guestion of

ismediate 2ffactivness, whether it could and wvhether it
should be immediately effective and also the question of
hearing rights.

¥R. DeYOUNG:s R shutdown order.

COMMISSIONER GILINSKY: Right.

CRAIRMAN PALLADINO: Can't you tell them to
halt constructiosn and still let them shov cause?

MR. CUNNIKGHAN; That is the question of
imrediate effectiveness. Yes.

COMMISSIONER GILINSKY:; Well, you can put that
in as an option.

HR. CUNNINGHAE: That is my proposal.

COMMISSIONER GILINSKY: When do you think you
could do it, tomorrow?

(Laughtar,)

MR. CUNNINGHAN: I think we cculd have it
¥onday. Tomorrow is pressing it.

CONMISSIONER AHEARNE: Yes, this is a very
serious stepe.

MR. CUNNINGHAN: 1In fact, Monday is pushing it
and ve would like until Wednesday.

COMMISSIONER GILINSKY: Well, we haven't

decided what to dn. I am talking about getting a
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document before us.

COMMISSIONER AHEARKE: Yes, but the quality of
that document ~--

MR. CUNNINGHAMs It is going to be a very
important docurent and I would like to do it well and
have it right even if we look at it in draft form.

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: And if you can't do it
well, let have it at least rijht.

(Laughter.)

CHAIRNAN PALLADINOs Well, basically I gather
that is going to tell them to get with it or otherwvise
they aren®t going to have a license and presumably we
are going to tell them to stop wvork.

(At this point in the proceedings, at 5:30
psm., Commission Gilinsky left the Commissioners' table.)

COXMISSIONKER AHEARNE: I still have a couple
of questions of Jim.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINOz I know. Do we have any
more on the recommendation?

MR. DIRCKS: No, we ran out of recommendations.

(Laughtarc.)

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: Thank you.

Jkay, you have a few guestions?

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: Yes. Jim, I wvanted to

get back to> Fritz on hov the allegations are going to be
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handled. Ky guestions really are that there are a vhole
host of allegations at present and I wanted to
understand hov these newv ones wvere going to be
incorporated into your approach.

You had mentioned that yoﬁ had culled out some
245 from the previous and then vere sorting theam into
the nine bins.

¥R. FITZGERALD: Yes, sir.

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: Ny impression I wvas
getting was that you or your pedple were going through
these nevw sets and doing the same thing, that is
identifying specific allegations vhich vere then going
to be add24 so at some stage you would say, no, it is
nat 245, but it is 319,

MR. GILBERT: I don't mean to overemphasize
the nusber of total allegations which have been
received. We are more interested in the issues, the
areas which have been identified as potential probles
arezs.

CONMISSIONER AHEARNE: Are you saying that you
vill de looking then rather than specific allegations
more at general areas?

MR. GILBERTs Well, I think they go hand in
hand. WNe have yot the general problem area and specific

allegations which have been made regarding that,
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COMEISSIONER AHEARNE: VWell, but youn see at

some point the NRC is going to have to respond, vhether
it is to GAP or to the Congress that here are a set of
allegations.

MR. GILRBRERT: Yes, sir.

CCHEMISSIONER AHEARNE: And ndov how 4o we
respond to them, So someone is going to have to have
gone through that and figured out -- it is not that
easy. It is a fairly in many vways a turgescent
iocument. So som2one is going to have to figure out
vhat are the allegations.

MR. GILBERT: Which is exactly wvhy this
computer printout is of some importance td us because 1t
does identify those.

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: Right. It identifies
the previous ones. It doesn't touch these.

¥R. GILBERT: It has not yet, sir, only
because that information has not been included in the
printoat.

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: Are you relying on the
region to do that or ara you joiny to 2o it?

MR. GILBERTs: I am relying on the region to
make the computer entries, if you will, but we are not
walting for the computer entries to be made to

investigate the allegations.
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COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: But is the region then
going through those petitions and culling them out inteo
forms and specific allegations?

MR. SCHWEIBINZ: Pardon?

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE:s See, ve have just been
told from OI they are going to> rely on the region to go
through the GAP petitions and cull out specific
allegations. Is the region doing that?

MR. SCHWEIBINZ: The region is not presently
doing that. The region will do it.

CHAIRMAN PALLLOPINO: But I thought he was
deing that.

COMMISSIONER AHEARNEs No. You see, he said
he is going t> rely on the region to do that and the
rejion is saying they are not doing it.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: But I thought he earlier
said that they were taking these petition. and going
through and identifying the allegations and categorizing
them and sayiny this on2 goes into No. 2 and this one
goes into 9 and this one goes in 4 and 7.

COMMISSIONER AHEABRNEs Rather than beating
around this issue, I think, Jim, could you make sure
that someone goes through these petitions zud does
indicate specific allegations and gets them into the

computer list? At the moment nobody is 4o0ing that.
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MR. FITZGERALD: I am sure that we can do that.

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: Because othervise wve
are going to run into major trouble.

¥R. GILBERT: Yes, sir. I appreciate your
concern and I agree that wve do have to make sure that
they are covera2d because at some point ve are going to
be guestion2d about the rasolution.

COMMISSIONEE AHEARNE: And there may even be
sore significant ==~

MR. GILBERT: In this particular petition a
nusber of the all2gyations which have peen made are
repetitious of previous allegations which have in fact
been identified.

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: Absolutely, I agree
with that.

MR. GILBERT: And a number of them are
inspection items.

COMMISSIONER AHEARKNRE: I agree wvith that,
too. It is just that someone has to go through and very
specifically list the sets of allegations. That was my
concerns,

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: Do you have any more
gquestions? —

(No response.)

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: Jinm?
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MR. FITZGERALDs Just a closing comment. Our
approach, haviny ione this, is to move out on a couple
of the areas that I indicated focusing particularly on
allegations of recent origin, not wvhat happened in 1979
and 1980, but what has happened, the intimidation, what
is happening in 1982 or is alleged to have happened.

It may be that after we have gotten down the
road further, depending on the type of case that is
developing, that we may be delivering to the region a

product that may be useful to them in taking certain

actions ani it may not be necessary to investigate every

last allegation. That is our hope, and that is vhy ve
are focusing on the recent stoff.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: But you are vorking
closely endough together so that if you uncover anything
that has safety isplications that that gets called to
the region.

KR. FITZGERALDs That is correct. We have a
lot of interaction with them and in fact because of the
magnitude of the interaction ve are g¢oing to actually
regularize it by at the same time each veek an agenda
type information exchange because we have been doing it
as ve get it, both parties rather informally up té now
and we are going to try to really regularize it.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: Okay, any more comments?

ALDERSON REPCRTING COMPANY, INC,
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1 MR. FITZGERALD: No, sir.
2 CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: Any more guestions?
3 (Ko response.)
) o
4 CHAIRKAN PALLADINOs Okay, thank you all and

5§ ve will stand adjourned.
6 (Whereupon, at 5Ss40 p.m., the closed meeting

7 adjourned.)
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UNITED STATES OF AMERICA
NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION

STATUS OF ZIMMER INVESTIGATION

CLOSED MEETING - EXEMPTION NO. S

Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Room 1130

1717 H Street, N. W,
Washington, D. C.

Yonday, November 8, 1982
The Commission met in closed session, pursuant
to notice, at 2:05 p.n.
COMMISSIONERS PRESENT:

NUNZIO PALLADIRO, Chairman »f the Commission
VICTOR GILIXSKY, Compissioner

JOHN AHEARNE, Commissioner

THOMAS ROBERTS, Commissioner

JAMES ASSELSTINE, Commissioner

STAFF AND PRESENTERS SEATED AT COMMISSIOR TABLE:

S« CHILK

¥. MALSCH

J. ZERBE

G+ CUNNINGHAM
D. HUNTER

J. KEPPLER

J. SNIEZEX

AUDIENCE SPEAKERS:

T« REAMER
E. CASE
J. FOUCHARD
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CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: Good afternoon, ladies

and gentlemen.

At our October 28th meeting ve received a
briefing from the staff on the status of its activities
involving the Zimmer project. Subsequently in closed
session the Commission received the staff's
recommendations on proposed enforcement actions.

In brief, as I understand them, the staff
proposed to halt all on-going construction work and to
stop rework that grew out of the Zimmer guality
confirmation program. The staff also proposed to have a
new construction management team brought into the Jjob to
reviev the total project and to manage it to completion.

Also recomrmended was a third-party review of
the quality confirmation program, a third-party
oversight of the licensee's quality assurance activities
for an indefinite period and a third-party review of
design and construction of one or more plant systess.

The staff proposed an informal meeting with
the licensee to attempt to gain acquiescence in the
staff's approach. Howvever, the Commission wvas not
prepared to endorse an informal approach and the staff
vas asked to prepare a paper and draft shov-cause

order. The staff suggested that the paper address the
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option of immediate effectiveness and discuss the matter
of hearing rights. We now have the paper ani draft
order before us.

At this meeting 1 suggest ve have the staff
briefly set out what the draft order wvould do. Of
particular interest is the matter of immediate
effectiveness both from a standpoint of its legal basis
and from the standpoint of hov immediate effectiveness
influences our ability to obtain the changes ve believe
are necessary in this project.

At the end of the meeting or near the end of
the meeting I would like to spend a fev minutes
discussing wvhat ve tell the company, the Congress and
the press about our proposed or isproved enforcement
action, depending on what turns out, what we tell them
at this time pending¢ fipal release of that action.

Unless there are further coamments by my fellow
Commissioners, I would propose we turn the meeting over
to the staff and have them proceed.

KR. DIRCKS: Guy Cunningham will go through
the elements of the order.

There is one other matter that I think ve
should discuss with the Coamission, and that flowed out
of the meetiny that wve had the other day, vhich vas a

public meeting. I think Cincinnati Gas and Electric had
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representatives at that meeting and they went back to
their company and, I am sure, out of their vievs of
vhere the Commission may be coming from, they have been
paking some plans to come up vwith sowe alternative
proposals.

The one that I guess is the latest one vas
relayed to Dick DeYoung in the past couple of days. It
might be good if Jim could summarize what the company
had relayed on to Mr. DeYoung and you could have that in
front of you as ve ¢go through the order, then.

¥R. DPIRCKS: Jim, do you want to reviewvw what
the company?

MR. SNIEZEX: Mr. Chairman and Commissioners,
Mr. DeYoung could not attend today this meeting because
nf a pressing personal matter. Hovever, he asked me to
pass on some information he is avare of that may aid you
in making 1 decision on this matter.

He said that Mr. Dickhoner, the Chief
Executive Officer for CGELE, has indicated his intent to
take certain positive actions in light of recent
developments. These include intervieving several
nationally-recognized orqanizitions vith considerable
expertise in noclzar project sanagement to perform an
assessment of the Zimmer prcject. The selection of a

firm is expacted this veek.
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The assessment vill include an evaluation of
current site management and the guality confirmation
program. After the evaluation is complete, a
comprehensive corrective action plan will be developed
under the selectei orgpanization's guidance. CGEE siaff
vill be augmented by their personnel to implement the
resultant progranm.

All revork in the guality confirmation
program ==

COMMISSIONER AHEARNEs Say that last one again.

KR, SNIEZEK: CGEE staff will be augmented Dby
their personnel to implement the resultant progras.
That is the personnel of the selected organization.

MR. DIRCKS: This is something similar, I
guess, to vhat has happened in several of the other
plants vhere organizations such as Bechtel have s.. led
in their personnel on top.

MR. SNIEZEX: And the last point was all
revork in the gquality confirmation program has been
stopped until completion of the assessment.

Mr. Dickhoner also indicated a strong
preference for a commitment from CGELE to certain
programs with a confirmatory order rather than a direct
order from the Commission. He is prepared to develop

appropriate programs vith Commission representatives.
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Br. Dickhoner is concerned about a complete
shutdown of all site safety-related work. He has no
hesitation in stopping wvork where questions arise, but
he is concerned that if all work is halted many
employees will be discharged in an impacted area and it
is very difficult to restart a Jjob, once stopped. The
crafts disperse toc other areas and manpower must be
rehired and requalified.

The bottom CGEE line is that they are prepared
to do anything within reason to resolve the Zimmer
situation. Nr. DeYoung received this information from
¥r. Dickhoner by telephone conversation last Friday.

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE:s Has Dickhoner or has
the licensee passed similar views on to you?

MR. KEPPLERs The licensee called me on
¥Yonday, a week ago today, and expressed similar concerns
but without a program that he talked to Mr. DeYoung
about.

He asked to meet with me and I discouraged a
seating. I told him that really the issue had been
taken out of my hands; it vas in the hands of the
Commission and that T could not really advise him vhich
direction to go in because I did not know which
direction the decisions would be made.

I told him I could not tell him what happened

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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in the closed session, but that he wvas focusing on
trying to come up vwith something which the Commission
vould accept and would look like it was CGELE-initlated,
rather than Commission-initiated. He seemed to be Vvery
concerned about the image factor of the company.

I told hims if he, you knowv, if he pushed hard
for a meeting that I did not want to say no to meetings,
but 1 really thought it vas fruitless to seet before the
Commission had made a decision, and he seemed to accept
that. He said at that time that if he had made any
decisions and if he decided to go ahead with certailn
courses of action, he would contact me and let me know
that, and I have not heard from him since.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINOs I would complete the
picture by indicating, I believe it was Wednesday but .t
could have possibly been Thursday, Dick DeYoung, while
he was in Walnut Creek called me to say he had a call
from ¥r. Dickhoner asking if he could have a private
meeting with me to tell me about all the good things
they were doing.

And Dick says wvell, I do not think that is
going to be practical, but, he says, I will relay your
request to the Chairman. Well, after thinking about it
a little bit, talking to len and my colleagues, I called

Dick DeYoung and told him to call back and say I did not
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think it was appropriate at this time.

CONMISSIOKER AHEARNE: Was that then -- vas it
in that callback that Dickhoner then relayed this?

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: No. Let us see. Bill,
are you here? Norm, do you remember vhen that call was
from Dick?

KR. REAMER: let me check. I am Jjust not sure
whether it wvas Wednesday or Thursday.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: It vas either late
Wednesday afternoon.

B, SNIEZEX: I am not sure if this vas the
follow-uvp call vhen DeYoung returned that call or not,
but this vas on Friday.

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: What I wvas trying -- it
was a little odd that Dickhoner was relaying the detalls
to DeYoung rather than to -~

kP, XEPPLER: Well, I think it is partly in
fact that I really tried to turn him off from any
meetings until the Commission had acted.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: One point in my
deliberations was I did not vant to see us cut off all
communication between NRC and the licensee, but T did
not think the perception would be very good if I sat
down in & private meeting to try to receive snything

from then.
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And I did call Dick KQpplcr and teold him about
the meeting. I told him I thought he ought to know
about it -- I am sorry, about the call, not the
peeting. I called Jim Keppler to tell him about
Dickhoner's call to Dick DeYoung to have a m+= ing with
me because, I sald, he may call you back and v, boy, 1
am getting cut off at all passes and told Jis depending
on vhat the circusstances wvere, if they wanted to tell
him something and it was only receiving and not
negotiation, that maybe depending on the circumstances
it might be wvell to listen.

MR. KEPPLER: But I did not receive a call,
no.

ME. REAMER: It vas Wednesday.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: HNovember 3, Wednesday it
was that I received the call.

MR. KEFPLER: And you called me on Thursday.

CHAIREAN PALLADINO: I called you on
Thursday.

All right. Do you have the 1ist? I thought
there were four points. I did not catch them all.

¥R. DIRCKS: We can have this run off. This
is a note from -~

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: I think it wowvld be

helpful, if ve are going to give any attention to it.
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MR. DIRCKS: I think it would be good if Guy
Cunningham wvent through the elements of the proposed
order.

MR. CUNNINGPMAM: We have drafted this order in
accordance with our understanding of wvhat the Commission
requested at the ma2eting last veek. It is an order to
show cause vith one immediately effective element. The
element, of course, 1s the immediate cessation of
safety-related construction activities on the site.

CONMISSIONER ROBERTS: Was that decision made
at the last meeting?

MR. CUNNINGHAN: It was certainly not clear
guidance. It vas an ipterpretation of the sense of vhat
we thought the Commission wanted, coupled with the Staff
recommendation that wvork be stopped.

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: We certainly wanted a
discussion of the immediate effectiveness issue.

KR. DIRCKS: You wanted an order, I think, to
discuss, not that you had decided the issue.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINOs I think in my opening
ramarks I said hovever, the Commission vas not prepared
to endorse an informal approach and the Staff vas asked
to prepare a paper and a draft show~-cause order and I
guess it should have been “for discussion.®™ We did not

say here is what ve are going to do.
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COMMISSIONER GILINSKYs Could you explain the
inmediate effectiveness? On page 16, it says within 25
days of this order, the Licensee may shov cause why the
actions, so and so, should not be ordered by filing
written comments and so on. Is it immediately effectlive
as vritten nov, immediately effective in 25 days unless
the licensee satisfies us?

¥R. CUNNINGHANM: What is immediately effective
now is on page 13, Item A, cessation of safety-related
construction activities. It says effective
immediately., That is the standard form of an
immediately-effective show causc order.

We issue it and they still have time to shov
cause why it should be lifted.

COMMISSIONER AHEARNEs The 25 days, then, goes
to B, vhere it says shall show cause vhy it should not
remain.

MR. CUNNINGHAMs That is right, although
within the same 25 days the licensee can come in and
show why *ae suspension should be lifted until they have
had a hearing or vhatever.

COMMISSIONER GILINSKY: Oh, I see.

CHAIRMAN PALLKDiNO: Why don't you highlight
the principal features of what you think this does and

vhat it does not do?
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MR. CUNNIRGHAM: T think where wva want to

focus, of course, is on the ordering provisions and vhat
it is that ve have incorporated there. The first eleven
pages really just set forth the Jjurisdiction, the fact
that the cospany holds a construction permit and a
detailed recitation of the facts which lead us to
believe that corrective action is necessary.

CONNISSIONER AHEARNE:s Now the r2ason that you
felt that you had to put in all of those recitation of
facts vas -~

MR. CUNNINGHANM: To establish a basis for the
order. In fact, there is a conclusory section, Roman
I1I, which starts on poage eleven, which is wvhat all
those facts tell us, namely that there is a lack of
adeqguate assurance. '

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: Nov do I gather, then,
your point would be that the order has to stand =-- the
4ustification for the order stands or falls on what you
have in your first eleven pages?

MR. CUNNINGHAM: That is rignt. That is
putting the licensee on notice vhy ve are taking the
action and what it is that he should challenge i1f he
vere to challange it.

COMMISSIONER AHEARNEs Okay. So that, for

axample, if the licensee vere to say you have not proven
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your case that it is significant enough to cause
imnediate effectiveness, ve could not say ah-ha, but,
hovever, and go beyond those eleven pages? Is that what
you are saying?

¥E. CUNNINGHAM: No, no =-- of this order.

This is the basis of this order.

COMMISSIONER GILINSKY:s You would have issue a
nev order if you had other information.

MR. CUNNINGHAX: And the basis for immediate
effectiveness is really something different than these
eleven pages. The regquirement for imeediate
effectiveness is that the purlic health, safety or
interest reguires it,.

The Chairman had asked that ve addresc that
legal issue., That is the Administrative Procedure Act
standard. One could argue that since we have a tvo-step
licensing process the public health or safety =--

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: I am familiar with
that., I vas trying to get at specifically if there are
any facts that had been developed in the process or
arguments that had been built, say by Jim or his
people. 1 think wvhat you are saying is if they are not
representend in these first eleven pages for the purpose
of justifying this order, they are irrelevant. They

aither are here or ve cannot use them.
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pattern of deficiencies that has continued to exist
after the issuance of the immediate effectiveness
letter -- I mean, the immediate action letter -- the
problems that have continued to exist up un:il the
present tipe.

MR. KEPPLER: I think that is part of it, baut
I think another important paft is that the quality
confirmatisn progyram is sakiny significant findings and
i showing that there are areas vhere specifications and
applicable codes are not being met, and it is really a
combination of all this.

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: I guess the reason I
vas asking these guestions -- perhaps if I vent back and
reread it more carefully, but I read through it rather
guickly == I 414 not get that sense of accumulation of
the points that come clear when you talk to us, Jim. It
vas not coming through in the --

MR. KEPPLER: We were trying to aczomplish
that with Section 3.

MR. CUNNINGHAM: I was about to get to Section
3, which is really thes conclusion. 1In the first
paragraph, vhich is on page eleven, ve come to four
conclusions. The next paragraph, on page tvelve, ve
tell why wve think those four conclusions lead to a

requirement of immediate effectiveness.
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So the four conclusion in paragraph three are,
then, first, that the plant has been subject to
inadeguate managesent and contrels and, therefore, has
been constructed without an adeguate gjuality assurance
program. |

CHAIRMAN PALLADINOs: Is that wvord "has
been” -~ should that be "is being®™? ™"Has been
constructed®™ is not =--

¥R. KEPPLER: No, I think it is largely the
past that ve are focusing on here.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINOz All right. Go ahead.

BB. CUNNIRGHAM: Secondly, that there are
substantial efforts under way to determine the guality
of past construction activities. And, third, those
substantial efforts have in fact been leading tc the
identification of construction deficiencies and that, as
a result, both reanalysis and revork will be reguired.

And, fourth, the concern that rework of
deficiencies identified by the Juality confirmation
program has been undertaken piecemeal prior to
completion of other relevant QCP tasks, with a potential
that things wvhich have been revorked may have to be
reworked again.

Taking those four factors in the conclusion

into account, the conclusion is that the NRC presently
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lacks reasonable assurance that the Zimmer plant is
L ]

being constructed in accordance vith the terms of its

construction permit and the quality assurance
regulations in Appendix B.

CONMISSIONER AHEARNEs I found, I guess, the
vay you have got those four listed -- I vas a little
ancomfortable with them in that I thought that the
purpose of the order vas to lead to the conclusion that
Jim had reached last time, and, therefore, vhat you
really need is a change in the management of the
oryanization.

The way you have got these four listed, in the
past there vas inadeguate QAR. Now, howvever, substantial
efforts are under way. Those substantial efforts are
identifying construction deficiencies that continue to
be identified., HReanalysis and revork vill be required
and revork of deficiencies identified by the QCP is
going on, but it is being undertaken prior to completion
sf all the reviews. There may be additional reworking
needed.

It is not obvious to me that that flowv leads
to the conclusion that you need nev management chanje.

I agree that it can lead you to the conclusinn vell, you
ought to stop any further construction.

¥R. CUNNINGHAMz That is the principal thrust
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COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: Well, but it is --

XR. CUNNINGHAM: Then, the approach is you
come in and show cause why you should not put in nev
management so that that is alleviated before we let you
start construction again.

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: I am vorried that if wve
are too clever in what wve draft here, the message is not
going to get through.

COMMISSIONER ASSELSTINE: Yes, I agree with
John. Those four points did not lead me to the
conclusion that we had demonstrated a basis for the full
range of actions that vere being taken as part of the
orier part, both in terms of relooking at the scope of
the quality confirmation program and at a fundamental
change in the managenent of the project.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: As a matter of fact, the
fact that they have a guality confirmation program in
force and are finding deficiencies tends to support that
they are doing a good job.

MR. CUNNINGHA¥: ©Well, I think you will recall
at the last meeting that Jim did see there was -~

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: I understand that. But
I am convinced -- I vas convinced last time by Jim and I

am convinc2d thst the best solution would be %o have
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this nev management brought in, and I wvould think that
the order, thouzh, has to get you there.

At the moment I am saying the list of details
did not get there because of the way they are worded.
It is just a lot of a list of details. So, therefore,
in ansver to my question you said well, this Section 3
is going to do it. But Section 3 does not. It does not
get there.

MR. CUNNINCHAM: I appreciate what you are
saying, and that is a drafting problem. If the
Cosmission vants to go this approach, we can do more
drafting to put more language in.

ER. KEPPLER: Doesn't your next paragraph get
there, to some degree -- the paragraph on page tvelve?

¥R. CUNNINGHAMz Which we say is the basis for
imnediate effectiveness.

MR. KEPPLER: No, I am not talking about the
first page.

CHAIRMAR PALLADINO: Read it aloud.

MR. CUNNINGHAM: In view of the importance
part?

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: No, the verification.

KR. XEPPLER: The verification of the
facility's guality -- that paragraph.

MR. CUNKINGHAM: Well, I think it does.

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,



MR. DIRCKS: Why don't you read it, Guy?
MR. CUNNINGHAM: We say, starting about eight
lines up from the bottom of page twelve, that "in view

of the importance to safety and these activities and the

past pattern of guality assurance deficiencies, the

Commission has concluded that construction, including
revork activities, should be suspended until there is
reasonable assurance that future construction activities
will be appropriately managed to assure that rewvork
activities and all other construction activities will be

conducted in accordance with Commission requirements.”
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MR, XEPPLER: But I am talking about even
above that, where you start ont with "verificatiom.® I
think that =-=- you are talking about the importance of
how the Commission has to be confident of the thing and
that the licensee has got to assure the Commission, and
then you come up with the second part of this thing.

MR, CUNNINGHAM: I think Cosmissioner
Ahearne's point is that ve have not talked in terss of
management deficiencies as much as we have talked in
terms of QA deficiencies.

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: Yes. It just does not
gRt =w

COMMISSIONLR ASSELSTINE: That is right. When

I read the detailed recitation of items, the thing that

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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care through to me, or at least one of the elements that
came throuzh to me, was that there wvas a continual
pattern of deficiencies, even after the immediate action
letter was issued, even after the guality confirmation
program was put in place, that there vas still a
continuing pattern of deficiencies in the quality
assurance programs of the licensee, such that ve did not
have confidence nowv that the plant, either new wvork or
in rework, was being built in accordance with our
regulations or with the requirements of Appendix B.

That was one of the themes that came through
to me. PFaybe that 1is wrong.

CHRAIREAN PALLADINO: Isn't that a management
deficiency?

COMMISSIONER ASSELSTINEs Bout if it is, I do
not see that reflescted in those four conclusions.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINC: But if it vere linked to
panagement deficiencies.

COMMISSIONER ASSELSTINE: That's right.

COMMISSICNER AHEARNE: I am not saying that
the details are not there. The logic did not flow to
the conclusion that I thought vas the primary corclusion
that Jim had brought us to last time.

COMMISSIONER ASSELSTINEs And the second

element that I did not see reflected in here but that I

ALDERLON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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thought you were saying last week, Jim, vas that the
volume, the number of items, that vere being identifled
and the amount of work involved in trying to correct
those items as vell as doing the revork was simply
beyond the capabilities of the licensee -- that they
just vwere 0ot in control of that process.

It seemed to me that both of those elements
are not reflected in your four fundamental conclusions
on eleven and tvelve.

COMMISSIONER GILINSKY: Well, the fact that
the probleas are increasing faster than the ~--

COMMISSIONER ASSELSTINE: Than the ability to
handle thes.

COMMISSIONER GILINSKY: Solutions are catching
up vith them. You could put that in number two or
nuzber three, but I think it ought to be in there. We
seem to be diverging from where ve ought to be.

MR. CUNNINGHAX: Well, I think we ought to
stay on tha2 logiz you have articulated, and 1 agree vith
it.

COMMISSIONER GILINSKYs I think the point Jim
made rarlier is very important. Just a whole bunch of
ihinos have been tried and that is why wve come to =--

MR. CUNNINGHAM: Basically, ve want a fifth

conclusion here that says we lack assurance that the

" ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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management is capable of doing the job.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: I think you have to link
it.

COEKMISSIORER ASSELSTINKE: Yes, you have to
1ink it, because that can be done.

MR. CUNNINGHAM: That can be done.

KR. KEPPLER: I think we can work this out.

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: The rest of it could
very vell lead the company to come back and say well, ve
are going to fine tune this a little bit more and ve
have met your problenms.

PR. CUNNINGHAM: Well, I accept the point. We
can certainly strengthen the drafting of it.

EE. DIRCKS: Let me see if 1 can express a
viev here.

COMMISSIONKER AHEARNE: I am sure you could.

¥R. DIRCKS: I think what you vant -=- the
heart of the problem is to get some sort of an
understanding what all the deficiencies are before you
start correcting them. What you need is some sort of a
plan, a reasonable plan, to say here is wvhere ve have
been, here is where we are today, and here are all the
things we have got to start correcting before we correct

them on the spot as they have davelop.
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COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: I accept the

difference, but I think from the situation we heard

about earlier in the spring, that statement you Jjust

made could have also been made and the conclusion would

have been that CGLE really would have had to get serious

and develop that list of problems.

presentation, is that ve don't have confidence that CGLE

Where ve are now I think, based upon the last

can do that.

HR. DIRCKS: That is right.

" COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: So it is more a

gquestion of bring in a new groupe.

COMMISSIONER ASSELSTINE: That is right. If

the only probles was the one you articulated, the answe:

to that would be no more rewvork until the quality

confirmation program is done and then you start off

fixing things after that.

ER. DIRCKS: Well, maybe I am just playing the

devil's advocate here because the next step is the point

of no return. Now if you say get rid of management out

there and

strike at

authority

put in nev management, that is the massive
them.

COMMISSIONER ROBERTS: Well, do ve have the
to do that?

COMMISSIONER ASSELSTINE: We have the

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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authority to say that their existing management isn't
capable of continuing with the project.

MR. KEPPLER: I don't think the order as
drafted says a get rid of management assumption.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: I can't hear you.

COMMISSIONER ASSELSTINE: It doesn't.

COMMISSIONER GILINSXY: You want to convince
us that you have a management and a plan that wve can
have some confidence in.

MR. KEPPLERs I think it is flexili'e enough to
offer them a number of wvays to go.

COEMISSIONER AHEABNE: Well, it is true that
that is your prinzipal recommendation.

¥R. KEPPLER: Absolutely.

COKEISSIONER GILINSKYs That is the key
probles there.

MR. DIRCKS: I think the wvay the order was
originally drafted was to outline the problems and then
have them -ome in with an outside evaluation to see if
the management vas competent, but you wvanted to skip
that portion and go directly to your =---

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: You see, the vay it vas
originally drafted vas appropriate for three aonths.aqo.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: What was originally

drafted?

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: The way it vas

originally drafted would have been more -~

COMMISSIONER GILINSKY: The supporting
reasoning. You are talking about the supporting
reasoning, not the conclusion -- not the action. And
the supporting reasoning is not -- does not reflect our
recent exparience.

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: Correct. So Bill's
recommendation again was not perfect for three months
ago. I think it is overtaken.

COMMISSIONER ASSELSTINE: I would Jjust raise
question. I wvas just going to raise one questiocn on
vhat you were saying, Bill.

The only gquestion I had was that I know what
you said last week, Jim, about vhat you thought the
fundamental problem was and the change that was
necessary. The wvay I read the order part here, it wvas
flexible enough to take into account a range of
possibilities. One is to displaca the present project
management both for construction and for QA, or for one
or the other, with some outside entity. MAnother wvas to
supplement the existing project management,

And I guess the one concern I had about Jjust
totally supplanting the utility is one that you

mentioned to me a good while ago, and that is, as
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important as it is to get this plant bullt right, sooner
or later this licensee is gol* to be in asking for a
license to run this plant, and I wonder wvhat the impact
is going to be if we take them out of the picture
Qntitely in terms of building the plant and running the
OA program in tecas of their ability to come back in a
fev months or years from nov and ask for a license to
run that plant, and in terms of our being able to say at
that point that we have got some assurance that they are
going to be able to run that plant safely.

COXMISSIONER GILINSKY: I think that cuts tvo
vays. You wvant to have somebody in there who is going
to run the plant right, but if you do not have
confidence in these guys in the construction phase, you
are not going to have confidence in them to run the
plant.

So I think you want to start that process of
getting people in there that are sound and can be relied
upon.

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: The issue is already in
front of us, Jim, at this stage. But one would really
have to have -- at least I knowv I would really have to
have some guestion about their ability to operate the
plant, given the serious guestion I have about their

ability to constract the plant.
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COMMISSIONER ASSELSTINE: Yes, I agree with
that and T had the same concerns. The gquestion I have,
though, is vhether they are going to be in any better
position to make some kind of a demonstration to us that
they can run the plant if they are just pushed aside and
Bechtel comes in to build it and run.

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: It is certainly true
that they are going to have to meet a higher threshold
of truth. Even if they do not, even if there were a
mechanism developed over the next several months and
CGLE pulled itself together and got the plant built,
they will still, I am sure, have to meet a higher
threshold because of all these concerns.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: Well, I think these are
separable problems. I think ve could independently let
thes Xnow what they have got to face with regard to
operation, but I think they wvere already vorking from
the concept that somebody was going to build this plant
and then they vere going to come in and operate it.

COMMISSIONER GILINSKY: That is what got thenm
into trouble in the first place.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: But nov we are trying to
get it so that it is constructed properly. That does
not say they are going to be prepared to operate it

properly, but I think we ought to start getting them

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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giving their attention to operating it properly. But T
do not think the two have to necessarily be tied
together.

MR. KEPPLER: Let me add one2 comment. I think
the four points that were raised there vere issues that
ve felt they should address the pros and cons of. It
vas not anything to steer them in one direction.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO:z You are further ahead.

CONMISSIORER GILINSKY: TYcu are up on page
fifteen.

MR. XEPPLER: I would agree vith his comment.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: Let me see if ve all got
the same thing out of this discussion.

We need a linkage between the QA deficiencles
and the management inadeguacies. That seeus to be
missing.

I think mention was made about the fact that
the number of cdeficiencies that vas being identified is
groving at a faster rate than the company appears to be
able to handle it, which speaks again to management.

And T had this other one about operation, but
I would say I would not put that in the order.

But thosze vere two points that vere identified
so far.

A1l right. Do you vant to go ahead, Guy?

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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1 BR. CUNNINGHAM: As I say, ve could insert

2 those. Then wve move to the bottom of page twelve, the
(‘\ 3 language I read 3 few moments ago, vhich is the

4 justification for immediate effectiveness ~- utmost

5 importance to safety and want to be assured that th;

6 rewvork activity will not be undertaken until it is clear

7 what 1s needed.

8 The leyal discussion of that -~

9 COMFMISSIONER GILINSKY: When you say

10 "important to safety”™, you are talking not only about

11 rewvork but you are also talking about the various

12 seismic modifications that are ongoing, wvhich apparently

13 form the bulk of the work at the plant right now?
<j) 14 KR, CUNNINGHAM: That is right. The Staff

16 position right now is that all safety-related vork ~--

16 ER. KEPPLER: All safety-related work should
17 stop.
18 COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: Did you say

19 safety-related work?
20 MR. CUNNINGHAN: Yes, that is on page thirteen
21 at paragraph A. We Jjust said deficliencies in
22 construction are of utmost importance.
23 COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: But you say the
e 24 Commission has concluded that constructlion should be

25 suspenied.
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CHAIRMAN PALLADIKO: Toward the lover third of
page twelve you say, "In viev of the importance to
safety of these activities.” It is these activities,
per se, that are important to safety. Until ve operate

the plant ~- something seems to be missing in the tie-in

there in viev of the importance of safety of these
activities.

COMMISSIONER GILINSKY: A fev of these
presumably are construction activities.

CHAIRMAN PALLADIRO: You have got to have good
construction to get gooi plant, Otherwise, you cannot
operate it.

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: And is the operation.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: Yes, the operation is
vhat leads to safety. You might just look at those
vords.

COXBISSIONER GILINSKY: Are you talking
about -- it says that constructicn. 1Is this all
construction. safety-related construction?

MR. CUNNINGHAN: Well, I think wve vould insert
in that line, several lines up -~

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: Where are you reading?

MR. CUNNINGHAM: Page twelve, seven lines up
from the bottom I think we should insert

*"safety-related” before “construction®™ theree.

ALDERSON MEPORTING COMPANY, INC,

31



10

1

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

32°

COMMISSIORER ASSELSTINE: I agree wvith you.

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: Jim, could you sort of
give your own rationale as to why you think it is
important to make it immediately effective? As I
gather, the last time you did want to halt it.

¥R. XEPPLERs: My rationale, vhich is not a
legal one, is that I do not want to get in another
predicament like we got intc with Midland wvhere you have
a problem and you are litigating the matter three years
after the problem comes up. So if you have a show-cause
order that is not adhered to, or I guess they can stay
the order by asking for a hearing. That is the concern
I have, ani then you do not get anything effective that
vay immediately.

KR. CUNRNINCHAN: Well, asking for a hearing
would not avtomatically stay the order. What it vould
do is trigger, you know, a prompt hearing.

CHAIRMAN PALLADIKO:; He meant if it vas not
immediately effective.

KR. CUNKNINGHAMs Oh, I am sorry.

FR. KEPPLER: And that is the kind of
predicament we got into in Midland, which I Just thought
vas not a good wvay to go.

COMMISSIONER GILINSKY: Would you explain that

predicament again?

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, iNC,
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MR. KEPPLER: Well, the situation at Kidland
hai to do with concern about the improperly compacted
soil at the site and this problem surfaced back in
1979, The Staff proposed or issued an order that was
not immediately effective that called for halting of
construction until this problem could be, I guess,
evaluated would b2 a yood vay to say it.

And here we are, three years later, and
hearings are still going on in the matter.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: And the work is still
geing on.

BR. KEPPLER: And work is still going one.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: I think what he is saying
1f it is not immediately effective they can continue
vorking until the hearings are complete and everything
is settled.

COMMISSIONER ROBERTS: But to make it
ismediately effective, don't we have to be convinced
that to not make it immediately effective »= are
endangering the public health and safety?

MR. CUNNINGHAM: Or interest. As I started to
indicate earlier, one can argue that since the plant is
not operating, they can construct anything they want out
there and the public health and safety are not atfected.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: That was the point I was

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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speaking to in the vay this is vorded there about eight
lines up from the bottonm.

MR. CUNNINGHAK: But the Commission has in the
past found that the public health and safety or interest
did require cessation of construction in different
cases. NMiiland, the cadvelding episode being one.

CONMISSIONER AHEARNE: I guess in this
particular case, the point of Midland and the
cadvelding, the argument, as I recall, there wvas that 1if
it vas not suspended, the concrete would be poured cover
the welds. So, therefore, the argument was obviously
you had to suspend immediatelye.

MR. CUNNINGHAN: That was part of the
argument. There vas also the gquestion of the licensee
came back in that case and said they will not all be
covered up. You can come in and inspect every one of
them. And the Commission said that is not our Jjob to do
a 100 percent inspection. If you do not stop, we will
never end up vith assurance that the cad velds wvere
formed correctly.

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: Eecause ve are not
going to inspect 100 percent and they vill be covered
uPe

CHAIRMAN PALLADINC: And it is up to them to

have & good gquality assurance program. I think that was

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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another thrust of that point.

MR. CUNNINGHAM: That is right. But in the
Midland case, of course, that vas the concern -~ the
adaqguacy of guality assurance.

By point is that one can argue either side of
this gquestion. The Commission in the past has found
that it vas indeed in the public health, sufety and
interest to, and, of course, ve have Do court cases
interpreting that provision and vhether wve can stop
construction. When ve have done it in the past, there
have been on challenges.

CHAIEMAN PALLADINO: But I gather from the
discussions last time that there are certain actions
that are being taken now because of one phase of the
quality confirmation program being finished that later
wvould have to be redone because of some other phase of
the quality confirmation program, and I could picture
welds that might have been corrected because of sonme
structural requirsment that now might have to be
recorrected because of some other structural
requirement.

COMKISSIONER ASSELSTINE: 1Is that right?

KR. CUNNINGHAM: The order reflects our
concern that that ~-

CHAIRNAN PALLADINO: Incidentally, you read

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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“other” in that line, fifth line from the top, and I
think it belongs there -- "other relevant QCP tests.”
You said it and I think it belongs there. You said
that and I had it on my wvork sheet.

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: But, Joe, in your
comment about work being done that is going to have to

be undone ==

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: ©Well, you are never sure

then whethar you have corrected either/or of the twvo

steps.

Well, I do not knov. I do not know the
examples vell enough, but you might on a particular
bracket need six inches long weld and then you come and
say oops, that should be eight inches because of
something else, and you weld over. I do not know what
you have done to the original six.

BR. REAMER: I might comment as &«n example
using the structural steel welds and ve have been using
those because that is the major rework ihat is going on,
is in that area.

The orizinal Bristol Steel velds wvere never
inspected. Part of the QCP vas to reinspect all of that
vork. They ran into 2 nunﬁcr of problems, one of which,
ot course, is that the welds vould not meet the

specifications and standards that they vere inspected to
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at that time. So we required that they reinspect thers
to the specs that they built the plant to, supposedly.

They revworked the velds thac did not meet
those specs and ve would consider that premature because
they have not completed the welder gqualification
revievs, in other words, the people vho actually wvelded
the original wvelds. Therefore, there is some bad veld,
some additional weld underneath the newv welds.

Additionally, the cartification of materlals,
and we have heard guestions about upgrading of materials
purchase order review to certify the materials, Some of
those velds are on a material that particularly might
not be certified and some of it might have to cone out.
I 40 not knov.

But if you do not finish the relevant task
associated with any activity, there is a potential that
you have to rework again that which vas just recently
revorked.

COMMISSIONER AHEARNEs But let me drav the
distinction betwveen something that is expensive to do
and something that raises a guestion of fundamental
safety. Are you saying that this wouold, if that revork
had to be done, that you could not certify the safety
adeguacy, or are you pointing out that it wvould lead to

greater expense?
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ME. REAMER: I cannot respond specifically,
but there would =- the minimum numder of revorks from
the safety aspect is better, but if it vas done in
accordance with the codes and specs and it did not
dasage the base material, it 4id not reheat the area
again and again reworking it, then it probably could be
done satisfactorily.

COMMISSIONER GILINSKY: Well, I think to
require that work be stopped immediately you have to
feel that you may get into a situation where you may
just not be able to resolve problems.

CO¥KISSIONER AHEARNE: TYes.

COMMISSIONER GILINSKY: Because velds are
overvelded and you may just never get it straight. And
you just do not want to get into that sort of
sitvation. That really has to be the basis.

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: I would agree. I was
not gettiny a sense that that vas the case. Is that the
case?

MR. HUNTER: Let me think about it a second.

MR. KEPPLER: Well, I guess the feeling that I
have is that you 40 not -- we have set the project as
indeterminate at this stage. And to allowv revork to go
on before you have determined all the problems I think

puts you into a more difficult process of trying to
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evaluate what you have ultimately got.

Now maybe with structural work it is not as
critical as it might be if they started taking out pipe
spools and replacing them and doing some rewelding
work.

COMMISSIONER GILINSKY: I think the case, at
least to my mind, is a lot clearer on the rework. The
question is what else is going on there. And I gather -
the revork is rather the minority of the wvork, tho_
smaller part of what is going on. There are a lot of
other activities going on.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: But if they have not been
able to do tnhe passed vork incorrectly, have they set in
potion a procedure vhereby we can be assured that their
nev work is properly done? I thought that vas part of
the lack of assurance.

MR. KEPPLER: It is, and I think that -- I
guess why I woull prefer to s2e all vork stopped right
now is that they may be doing work, ongoing work, on
systems that may require some rework because of what
they find in the jnality confirmation prograe.

COMMISSIONER GILINSKY: You know, I think I
vould add to what I said earlier, John. I think it is
not just a matter of feeling that you cannot ever get it

straight. I think the expense does come in because you
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cannot ever ignore the expense and it is Jjust becoming
more diffizult to get things straight if a licensee has
cospleted a certain amount of vork. It wvould be
extremely expensive to do it over agaln.

There is no guestion that it affects uvs. It
tilts things, shifts the balance in one direction and it
peans that on2 is likely to later come to a compromise
vhich is less satisfactory.

CHAIRMAR PALLADINO: The problem with expense,
though, is he thinks that the way he is going nov 1s
less expensive and will do the job and he ought to have
the privilege of doing the less expensive wvay.

The problem is he is using what may be a less
expensive way, but it is not producing the results that
ve require.

ER. XEPPLER: There may be some ongoing vork
that they might want to do, and they can convipce us
that that work will not be impacted by the gqguality
confirmation program. Well, my reaction wvould be to
look at that and if we saw the controls vere proper for
that and it vas something we could set aside, ny
reaction vounld be to let them do that.

But I think the burden should be cm thea to
show that what thay are doing is uot going to impact on

the ultimate determination of this plant aud for us to
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evaluate it,

NR. CUNNINGEANs That is specifically provided
for in the order on page sixteen, Arabic four there.

CHAIRNAN PALLADINO: Do you want to go into
the specifics of the orde:?

KR, CUENINGHAN: ‘Holl. ve have gotten to the
point nov of the actual ordering language, ON page
thirteen, Roman four. The first paragraph ve mentioned
already.

Effective ismediately, the order reguires
cessation of safety-related construction activities,
including revork.

The remainder of the order, vhich is all of
this paragraph B, is to shov cause and requires the
licensee to shov cause why safety-related construction
activities should not remain suspended until the
l1icensee has accomplished four -- three enumerated
things.

The first of these is that he submit to the
regional ajministrator an updated, comprehensive plan to
verify the quality of construction.

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: Can I ask with respect
to all of these: if you are nov talking to the licensee,
vhat is the order in which you vant the licensee to do

these? 1Is it in the order that they are,
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anyhow, if you bring in a company to assure project
management, good project management, is that company
still independent, or do you have to get somebody to
reviev them?

The word "independent®™, I am not sure, is
alvays use? the way =-- in the same, and I do not knovw
wvhen you really mean independent, vhen you mean You
ousht to bring some third party in to do somethinn.

COEMISSIOBER AHEARNE: I gather you\alao
have -- am I correct that there are three separate nav
oryanizations that are referred to in this?

MR. KEPPLER: I am sorry.

COMMISSIONEE AHEARNEs I think there are three
or you have in mind in this order three separate
groups. There is one that is going to do, that 1is
defined as an independent, qualified organization to do
the auvdit, There is another that is going to be an
independent organization to do a reviev of the
sanagesent. And there is a third that is an experienced
outside organization which may either do QR or may do
the overall management.

Those are three separable, different groups.

¥R. DIRCXS: Three functions, but maybe one
organization could do it.

MR, CUNNINGHAE: I think that is right.

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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COMMISSIONER ASSELSTINEs Except that one
probably could not do the design audit if that
oryanizatiosn also became the project aanager.

COMMISSIONER GILINSKY: You need at least twvo,
it sounds like.

MR. DIRCKS: Why? I mean, if the firm vent
out and hired a very large, integrated construction
firm, and that firm came in and did an evaluation and at
the same time said look, ve will do this if ve have the
folloving sound elements in this project. Why couldn’t
they do it? Why couldn't one firm carry out a study and
then do the actual managesent of the project?

COMMISSIONER ASSELSTINE: And then later on do
the independent, the audit to verify the adeguacy of
quality of construction? That is the part where I
thought you needed -- you vers imsplying at least there
that you vanted a second organization to do that.

COXMISSIONER AHEARNE: I am not raising a
gquestion about vhich is better. I was just having some
jifficulty following what it was that you vere actually
reguiring.

COMMISSIONER ASSELSTINE: There is at least a

potential of three.

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,



®

(J

/‘\

10

1"

12

13

14

18

16

17

18

18

21

24

25

CHAIRMAN PALLADINOs You vant an independent
reviev of managemant.

HR. KEPPLER: Yes.

“HAIRMAN PALLADINO: You want somebody to fix
up the management and that might be the same company.
and then ysu want somebody to check to see that the
management has been fixed up.

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: If CGLE came back in
and said ve have decided that the best solution is to
hire "X" who is a bdig, experienced construction company
to manage this project, that doesn't meet your
requirement, correct, because they didn't first go out
and hire Rind or somebody to do a management review?

KR, DIBCKS: I have been out for a veek and so
I haven't seen all of it, but in my ovan viev I vould not
insist on these compartmentalized approaches.

COMMISSIONERE ROBEERTS: That is what this says.

ER. DIRCKS: Well, I am speaking with the
1iberty of not having been tied into this. I think
there has alvays been a tendency sometimes to box these
things off and have independent checks on independent
auditors doing independent revievs, and I am not quite
sure that sakes sense.

If you are talking about hovw to get control of

the project, if you brought in a large conmprehensive
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firm and they did a reviev of it and said this is hov ve
vould carry out the project 1f ve vere brought in to
msanage it, I would see nothing vrong with that. They
could go another approach and do as they have done in
South Texas.

ER. KEPPLER: I don't think this precludes
that.

COXMISSIONER GILINSKY: Well, I will tell you,
I think there are a couple of functions here. You see,
suppose you bring in a biy company and it is going to do
the construction, that isn't quite the same as advising
the ovnars on vhat they ought to be doing. The
interests of the constructor may vell be to get the
thing built right, but they are alsc not necessarily 1in
the direct. n of strengthening the company and we have
talked adbout that being important for the longer run.

So I think it is imsportant tc have tvo
elements anyvay. One is someone that the company
consults to straighten out its affairs, its house.
Another on2 and a sore construction oriented one would
be along the lines that you laid out vhich say vell deal
vith all the other aspects.,

MR. DIRCKS: It could very wvell work out that
way, dbut I would preclude one first option if it turned

out well, It probably would go well.
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COXMISSIONER GILINSKY: Well, I mean, the big

construction zompanies are good at building big
projects. They are not im the business of helping a
utility set up its own management or figure out how it
is going t> ¢go on and run the plant.
CHAIRMAK PALLADINO: Well, they had better be
because that is in the end wvhat has got to be done.
They have got to come in there and management the
construction. :
COMMISSIONER GILINSKY: You know, you could
turn the vhole thing over to them, but ve have been
talking here to some extent about hov do you get the
owne .8 to have the strength to carry on. I wvould say
there you vant them te go to a managesment doctor. It is
a different role than a construction ccmpany.
CGAMISSIONER ASSELSTINE: 1If anything, this
slauts the other vay. This really slants by saying that
the independent organization has to be knowledgeable in
QA/QC matters and nuclear plant construction. It slants
more tovards saying you have ot to go out and get a big
constructor to come in and tell you hov to do it.
CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: But they do have the
featutes that Vic is talking about. They want an
independent organization that is going to make

recompendations to the licensee regarding the necessary
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steps to ensure that the construction of the facility
can be completed.

COMMISSIONER ASSELSTINE: The functions may
not fit the description.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: Then they give scme
considerations. Then they say the licensee shall subsit
to the Regional Administrator the independent
organizatisn‘s evaluation on the licensee's recossended
course of action on the basis of this independent review
{n evaluating the recomsendations of licensees and shall
tell why he did one thing and vhy another. But you
never guite come in and say nov bring in a good
construction manager which I think was the major thrust
of the first point you made in the last meeting.

¥E. DIRCKS: At the risk of being thrown out
of the roos ---

CHAIRMAN PALLADINOs That is not very probable.

(Laughter.)

MR. DIRCKSs: That is why I think you ought to
take a look at wvhether or not you should ¢go back and see
vhat that -ompany wants to propose to you. It is very
hard for us to sort of write a cook bcok here. Faybe
they have got some ideas out there that we can latch on
to and it would still allow us the flexibility of adding

our own two cents intc wvhat they should do overall.
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CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: I don't mind doing that,
Bill, duet ve vere trying to reconstiuct vhaf it is that
ve thought Jim Xeppler wanted. What I don't find here
is the punch-line that says after you have revieved it
and got the recommendations, then vhat 1s missing is,
unless I didn't find it, that you finally get somebody
coming in and doing a good job of managing it.

COMMISSIONER ASSELSTINE: I thought you got
that under 2 and 3 on page 15, Joe, where it talked
about the alternatives that had to be considered.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: Well, let's say they are
the ones you consider.

CONMISSIONER ASSELSTINE: It is 3 and &
actually.

MBE. CUNNINGHAM: We deliberately did not order
thex to bring ir an independent project manager. We
considered that option, but ve would like to hear their
vievs as to whethar that is the vay to go or not.

COMMISSIONER GILINSKY: Well, that is right,
you can't ordar them to bring ==~

CHAIRKAN PALLADINC: There is nothing that
says then 40 vhat you finally get approval to do.

COMMISSIONER ASSELSTINE: Except that it does
say that whatever you come in vwith has to be acceptable

to the Regional Administrator.
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CO!!;SSIOIER GILINSKY: Right.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINOs: And I guess that wvould
imply you would only approve it if you thought it vas
going to be done.

COMMISSIONER ASSELSTINE: Yes.

COMMISSIONER AHEAENE: But you are asking
though for a tvo-step process. You are asking for some
organization, to see if you need to hire an organization
to do a management reviev and make recomnendations on
the basis of that management reviev.

COMEISSIONER ASSELSTINE: That is right.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: Then you have got to go
out and contract to do whatever you plan to be done.

TOMMISSIONER ASSELSTINE:s Then you have to
come back vith a proposal based upon those

recompendations.

COMMISSIONER GILINSKY: Well, I wouldn't
regard these as necessarily going in seguence.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: Well, it looks like they
are going in segquence.

COMMISSIONER GILIKSKY: I guess as far as
dealing with the construction, maybe I do agree vith
wvhat Bill vas saying, but the company itself has qot.to
get strenythened and I think this management doctor or

consultant or vhatever is very important.
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COMMISSIONER AHEARNEs T would think that that

could be a parallel effort.

COMMISSIONER ASSELSTINE: Yes.

COMMISSIONER AHEARNEs You see the vay this is
yritten is the management reviev must be done, the
alternatives developed, submitted to the licensee and
the licensee shall submit it to Jim and then Jim
approves it. So it is really here and it is a series
operation as opposed to a parallel.

COMMISSIONER GILINSKY: Yes. I voulda't
necessarily think of it as having to be in series.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINOs Guy, vhen you use the
vord "independent®™ do you alvays knowv vhat you mean and
does it alvays mean the same thing?

PR, CUKNINGHAM: Hopefully ve know v at it
means and hopefully it alvays means the sase thing.

MR. KEPPLERs I think we have tried to use it
consistently throughout here.

COMMISSIORER ASSELSTINE: Does it alvays Jjust
mean outside?

¥R. XEPPLER: It means outside and independent
of the financial aspects of the companye.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: But not necessarily

independent of each function.

¥R. XEPPLER:s Independent in the sense that
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you have used it in the response to Dingle and Ottinger.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINOs Say that again.

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: We had a response
giving a definition of "independence.”

| CHAIRMAN PALLADINOs But is a coampany
independent if it takes on one aspect of this vork?
Does it nov lose its independance or is it qualified to
carry on another aspect of the work?

LB, KEPPLERs I guess I had viewed that the
approach that B 11 had talked about, I did not viev that
as a solut’un tha“ would be rejected.

PR, DIRC'Ss That is good.

(Laughter.)

COMniSSIONER ASSELSTINEs So in other vords,
you could rzonceivably have a large construction company
doing the management reviev and recomsending that they
be placed in charge of the construction and QA of the
program, that being proposed by the licensee and
approved by you, and then later on that same
sryanization doiny the verification of construction
adequacy.

MR. XEPPLER: Through its own QA department.

COMMISSIONER AHEARNEs That would then be
outside though of the daefinition of "independence™ that

ve previously provided.
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CHAIREAN PALLADINO: I think he put a stop to
it somevhere along the line.

COMNISSIONER ASSELSTINE: It would, that is
right.

¥R. DIRCKS: That is the problem you face when
you get overly prescriptive and you may rule out =---

COMMISSIONER ASSELSTINE: That is right.

MR. HUNTER: Jim, your comsment is that you
vouldn't want thes to audit the same vork which they
possibly have ==~

COEMISSIONER ASSELSTINE: Well, I didn't
necessarily say that, but what I vas pointing out is I
think if you vse our original definition of “"dependent”
you vould be ruling that out.

¥R, KEPPLER: But that wvould only be wvwith
respect to the last point.

COMMISSIONER ASSELSTINE: That is correct.

COMMISSIONER GILINSKY: You know, take Diablo
Canyon. We did have a separate organization doing
auditing and Bechtel came in to do the main part of the
vork. This one looks to be in more difficult straits.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINOs Jim, could I ask you
another gquestion. On the top of page 14 it says “Have
submitted to the Regional Administrator a comprehensive

plan based on the results of the reverification program

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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for the continuation of construction, et cetera.”

This imsplies that the verification progranm
must be complete or that one could imply that. Does
this also allow for phasing in? You may say vell, that
portion of verification is complete and therefore you
are allowing them to go ahead. Is that flexible enough
to pernit that?

FR. CONNINGHAM: Yes. This is a ccmprehensive
plan based on the results of the verification programs.
In other wvords, ve have pluns built on the verification
prograe as you get the rasults of the verification
program. It wvas not our intent that you had to complete
the verificatiun proyras and then start the =---

k. KEPPLERs This is similar to the approach
ve used on Nardble Hill.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: I am just trying to
understand what the words meant, vhether they gave you
the flexibility to phase it or to divide it into
compartments or segment it and say, vell, okay, that is
done and ysu can go ahead on that plan based on that ===

MR. CUNNINGHAM: We think it is built into
that paragraph, but it is also expressly set forth on
page 16 in paragraph 4. It says “The Regional
Mdainistrator can relax some of these conditions and on

a case-by-case basis allov resumption of certain
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construction activities.”

COMMISSIONER GILINSKY: Some or all.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO¢ John, suppose they did
reverse it to talk about the management first. TWould
that fix up your --=- ,

COMNISSIONER AHEARNE: That would fix up part
of it. I think I would happier if they had CGEE
revieving its management structure but at the same tinme
CGLE proposing how to go about handling this
construction probles.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: What do you mean?

COMBISSIONER AHEARNE:s Well, I think there are
tvo separate issues. One is hov does CGLE reviev its
ovn managesent structure. The second is hov do they get
this plant finished. I thought wvhat Jim really vas
referring to, or was reconmmending to last tise, is in
order to get this plant finished in a manner that it
vill be acceptable they have to come in and have this
fundasentally different sppro:cﬁ. That I think is
addressed in this list of here are these four

possibilities.

The other issue is the point that Vic had been
addressing is that they still at the same time have to
look at their own management and that goes more tovard

the point of when they eventually are going to be coming
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in for an operating ===

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: Isn't that covered by
their point 37

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: Well, the way they have
got it here is first CGEE revievs its management and
nothing else happa2ns until they have brought in this
group to review its management and then they make some
recommendations.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINOs: Howv can they do it in
parallel?

COMMISSIONER ASSELSTINEs You would leave it
to CGLE to propose a solution to their construction
managesent probles and then at the same time you would
have another organization coming in and doing the review
of the overall utility management looking tovards the
future.

ME. DIRCKSs Would you vant a review of thelr
overall management or their overall nuclear management?

COMMISSIONER ASSELSTINEs The nuclear
management, yes.

COMMISSIONER GILINSKY:s Well, you knowvw, these
points really don't, at least as they are vwritten, don't
noce;surilr have to be folloved in any particular
order. You have to come back and present plans on how

you are g¢going to deal with all of these.
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COXMISSTONER AHEARNE: Well, the way it is set
up it did have to be folloved in the order. It had to
hire a management group to cose ip and reviev their
managesent and then that group vas going to make
recoamendations of these various alternatives. It
didn't allov CGEE to come in and choose Jim's preferred
solution, for exasple.

PR. FEPPLER: Are you sayiny that 3 ought to
be No. 17

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: What I vould have
thought is ¥o. 1 is that CGLE shall reviev this order
and the concerns and sake recommendations as
alternatives to the management of the Zimmer project,
and here ar2 the four possible alternatives that CGEE
can propose. That is what I thought you wvere really
trying to get at.

MR. KEPPLER: Instead of bringiny in an
independent group for reviev wvork.

COKMISSIONER AHEARNE: An independent
organization to review the managenent.

COMMISSIONER GILINSKY: The order here isn't
so bad I think. Well, vhy don't you go ahead.

MR. KEPPLER: They 3on't think there is any
problea though with the organization. 5o I felt that ve

needed to start out on a diffsrent premise.
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MR. DIRCKS: They are beginning to see the
trouble.

COMMISSICNER AHEARNE: Are you saying that you
believe that if they hire any cutside oryanization they
vill perceive the problems as you perceive the probdleams
and vill end up making the right recommendation?

MR. KEPPLER: Yes. MNaybe that isn't a good
assumption, but l2t me tell you that a year ago they did
bring in the Management Analysis Company. I am not sure
under vhat tersms, but they had consulted with them eon
some help and they dismissed their recommendations. I
really don't know any of the details on that and I have
gotten that sort of through the back door. I don't
think they were interested in hearing a lot of bad
things about their organization.

They knov they have problems down there, but
they are rzacting at the moment because of the heavy
Cosmission interest in this matter.

COMMISSIONEE AHEARNE: You are then prepared
to accept any one of those four?

COMMISSIONER GILINSKY: Well, presurably you
have got t> be pra2sented with a convincing plan.

MR. XEPPLERs I thin* ® vay we asked it vas
that they ought to veigh the adyv zages and

disalvantages.

-
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What page is this on?

COMMISSIONER ASSELSTINE: Page 15.

¥R. KEPPLERs I don't viev item 1 as a strong
alternative. T really don't.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: Ttem 1, page where?

MR. KEPPLER: On page 15.

COMMISSIONER GILINSKY: You mean as a
promising alternative.

KR. KEPPLERs As a proaising alternative,

COMMISSIONER ASSELSTINE: Jie, are you
basically saying that you don't thiak that CGEE alone
came come up with a wvorkable plan for sanaging the
Zimmer project unless they get an outside organization
to help to put it together?

¥R. XEPPLER: I think so, yes. That is my
viev.

COEMISSIONER ASSELSTINE: Not just that they
are going to need help in terms of hov they go about
managing, but they can't even come back with a
vell-plannz2d proposal.

ER. XEPPLERs I think it is very hard wvhen you
are enmesh2d in the problem yourself to solve it and I
don't think they have a lot of in-house talent to do

this.

CHAIRMAN PALLADIKO: But, Jim, suppose wve left

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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item No. 3 that starts on page 14 and going all the wvay
down to item Ko. 4 on 16, is there any problem in the
flexibility you have to make sure that they do this
thing in as dovetailed a way as you think is reasonable
and still 40 the job you vant done?

I was looking at what they list. They list
four items. The first one is intervievinrg several
nationally recognized organizations vith considerable
axperience in nuclear project management to furm an
assessment of the 1’ .t prtoject. That is the first
thing we had asked for and the selection of a fire is
expected this veek.

Second, the assessment will include an
evaluation of current site management and the quality
confirmation program, which is vhat ve vant thes to do.

After the evaluation is cosplete, a
comprehensive corrective action plan vwill be developed
under the selected organization's guidance. BKNov ve are
not that specific and wve allowad thee to pick out some
other.

CGLE's staff will be augmented by their
personnel to implzment the resultant program and they
sort of judge which one of these categories you have on
page 14 they wvant to follow.

COMMISSIONKER AHEARNE: That is not the one.
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That is their option.

MR. SNIEZEK: They really are not dovwn into the
detail yet because they don't have the analysis.

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: Jim, I disagree. Their
preference, I would argue, by the statement their staff
vould be augmented by the personnel of this other
organization =---=

CHAIREAN PALLADINO: Well, that is one of our
criteria. That is No. 3, the creation of an
oryanization strusture wvhere the guality assurance
program is conducted ~-- no, vait a minute,

COMMISSIONER ASSELSTINE: Ko, it is Fo. 1.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: I sav the word
"augnented” somewhere, or I thought I sav it. Maybe 1
didn't see it.

COMMISSIONER ASSELSTINE: Ko, because 2, 3 and
4 all talk about turning over portions.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: But are you sure that

option doesn't allov some integration. ] don't see

vhere every one of them =---
¥R. SNIEZEX: You c~n't prejudge the results
until the evaluation.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINOs But I am saying they are
going to do that, except they prejudge which one of

these catejories they want tc be in. " All work on the
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Island.
COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: T am just trying to

argue based upon vhere Jim came out in the ---

MR. DIRCKS: {ou see, the other three
approaches is that you can buy an organization and plug
it into the company and it exists there as an outside
group and when the project is finished the thing will
dissolve and go awvay.

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: Not necessarily 4in that
the amount of infusion of people is and other details ---

COMMISSIONER GILINSKY: Well, let's see, vha:
is the relevance of the order? I mean vhat conclusion
are you draving, Joe?

CHAMIRNAN PALLADIRO: What I vas going to
propose and see 1f the Commission buys it is that ve
take item No. 3 on pape 14 and that extends all the vay
up to the top of page 16 and make that Bo. 1, and
renumbar No. 1 and Fo. 2 to be 2 and 2 and then see if
we are going to have a vote to release the order.

COMMISSIONER GILINSKY: What does that
accomplish?

CHAIRBAN PALLADINO: Only to put in the
emphasis the fact that ve vant some attention to the
management and that is the only reason.

COXMISSIONER AHEARNEs No. 3 has to do with
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time.
CONNISSIONER AHEABRNE: But that is wvhat it

sounds like because you are asking the licensee to
submit an updated comprehensive plan to verify the

gquality of construction.

It seems to me that vhat wve ought to be asking
if ve really delieve in the approach is to do the step,
vhich you relabeled step 1, and that this old step 1 has
to follov after the approval of the ~--

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: Well, if that clears it
up. I vas jusc saying ===

COEMISSIONER GILINSKY: T think that is

prodbably right.

CHAIRKAN PALLADINO: I was saying that is the
vay I voull do it. I don't know. I say not be

imaginative enough to ===

COMMISSIONER GILINSKYs But I think if you
order them in that way then that is the natural

progression,

CONMISSIORER AHEARNE: I think wve ought to be

explicit.
CHAIRNAN PALLADINO: FWell, how 4id you wvant to

fix 1t?
MR. CUNNINGHAM: Well, as vritten down, and of

course it doesn't really prescribe an order. It says

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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you do all three ---

COMMISSIONER GILINSKYs But by putting 3/1 it
puts more emphasis on the straightening out of the
management of the company.

MR. CONNINGHAN: ﬁut is that the only change
you are suggesting is just the emphasis, or vould you
actually that it requires?

COMMISSIONEE AHEARNE: I would say something
like following the approval indicated in Part B of step
one, that the licensee shall. '

MR. CUSNINCHAN: We can put that in expiicitly
very easily.

CHAIREAN PALLADINO: But you are going to
first reorder then.

ER. CUNNINGHAM: TYes.

COPMISSIONER ASSELSTINE: I think though if ve
do it makes the most sense to follov thes that wvay in
series, but that is going to msean it looks like from all
of those 2lements that it is going to take quite sonme
time to go throuzh this wvhole process, one, reviewving
the management and, two, deciding hov the project is
going to he managed and, three, developing the
comprehensive plan.

COENISSIONER GILINSKY: Well, the

coaprehensive plan is something the new management has
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CHAIRKAN PALLAD ROz I don't know if some of

these other things can be effectively done before all

the nev management plan s set forth. That is wvhat

vorries me about restricting it.

COKMISSIONER GILINSKY: They are going to have

te sit down vith Jim and discuss this.

¥R. KEPPLER: Can I ask a guestion?

COMMISSIONER GILINSKY: Yes, ¢go ahead.

¥R. KEPPLERs florry, I didn't mean to
interrupt.

COMMISSICNER CILINSKY: No, go ahead.

KR. KEPPLER: I don't have a copy of that
pi2ce of paper.

(The paper referred wvas handed to Mr. Keppler.)

¥R. KEPPLER: You were focusing on the vords
of what they mean by augment their staff.

COMMISSIONEE AHEARNEs It is the bullet after
the evaluation is completed.

MR. KEPPLERs After the evaluation is
completed, a comprehensive corrective action plan will
be derived under the selected organization's ,uidance.
CGLE's staff will be augmented by their personnel to
implement the resultant program. You inferred that your

interpretation of that vas to be item 7 and I guess I
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raised a question about I could infer that to be
any one of them, depending upon hov you did it an
you mean by augmenting.

COMMISSIONER GILIKSKY: And ve are also
getting this phone call to Dick DeYoung.

HR. KEPPLER: VYes, that is where this 1

COYMISSIONER GILINSKY: Well, but still, it is

not like a written docuament that 1is being rove
the management of a company.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINOs John, you wvould 14
something that says you don't do the nev item 2 u

you have dcne the nev itea 17

COMMISSIONER AHEABNE: Yes, or otherwis
think you are telling thes they had better hurry

start doing both of those items.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: Well, ]l wvas viewing these

as three independent things and leaving it to Jins
the licensee to work it out. I do agree that if
doing it I would do0 it with the nev No. 1 and the
thig ===

MR. HUNTER: Our intent was that the ne
management provide the cosprehensive plan.

COMMISSIONER GILINSKY: They are going
to make a choice of a nev arrangement, a nev mana

which is wvhat he is talking about here hinmself.
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are saying is that in making that cholce ve vant you to
have the advice of an outside consultant. That is what
ve are saying in 2ffect. I mean this is a sequence that
they are going to have to go through no matter what.
Whether thare is an order or vhether there is no order
or whatever, they are going to have to do these things.

What ve are saying is the cholce here is
something ve vant you to make with some advice and not
just on your own because you guys have made a lot of
sistakes op to now. So it needn't be just sort of an
infinitely long series of management studier, Fe vant
you to make this choice of whether you are golng to beef
up your managesent, whether you are going to hire
somebody, what the mix is going to be and do that
together vwith ap outside consultant.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINOs Let me try a proposal and
se2 if the Coamission is ready to take any action.

COMMISSIONER ROBERTS: Is it inappropriate to
ssk that wa have wvhat ve are voting on reduced to
vriting? I take offense at voting on bits and pleces
and somebody said this and somebody said that.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINOs: We are not going to vote
on it until you see the final order.

COMMISSIONER ROBERTS: Okay.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINOs4 But ve have got to glve

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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have the issue of immediate effectiveness.

CHAIRMAR PALLADINO: Do you vant to discuss
the pros and cons of imeediate effectiveness?

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: That would be nice.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINOs Guy, do you vant to lead
us through the pros and cons. It vas vritten up in part
in Bill Dircks® memo.

SR. CUNNINGHAM: Well, I think the principal
concern is not the legal one but the practical one, that
you want that construction halted immediately. As Jinm
has pointed out defore, if you don’'t you have a
situation like ¥idiland wvhere you vent some tvo and a
half years from the time of the show-cause order before
anything haltzd and that wvas only after a Board decision.

The legal issue is pretty simple. The
Adainistrative Procedure Act says that an immediate
suspension of a right held by a licensee or permittee
has to be based a shoving that the public health and
safety or intarest so requires.

One could argue, since ve have a tvo-stage
licensing process, that there is never a health or
safety interest because ve vont' give them an operating
license if the plant is not constructed safely. The
Coemission, however, has rejected that rather simplistic

argurent and in at least two occasions suspending

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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construction and making the finding of public health,

safety and interest premised on the fact that the
project could get to a point vhere the Commissiou vould
never be able to go back and find out vhether the
reactor had been constructed so there wvas reasonable
assurance. We think there is a legal basis for
ipnediate effectiveness. The real gquestion is is that
vhat you want?

CHAIRNAN PALLADINO: What is the dovnside of
{mpediate effectiveness, that it may be hard to get the
thing back on the track or that it marbe hard to get it
restarted, to get construction restarted?

M¥R. CUNNIRCHANM: Well, the Comnission has
taken the viev that no hearing is required before you
1ift a suspension. This order has been written vith
that flexible paragraph 4 on page 16 to give the
Regional Administrator the maxisum flexibility for
alloving them to undertake some or all aspects of the
construction.

CHAIR®AM PALLADINO; But that is only if the
licensee consents to the order?

KR. CUSNIUGHAM: That is correct.

CHAIE#AN PALLADINOs If he starts to argue
with any part of the order, then ve could have hearings.

¥R. CUNNINGHAM: That is correct. The
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licensee has an absolute right to a hearing =-=

COMNISSIONER GILINSKYs I think you are
talking absut hearings called by someone other than the
licensee. I think what Gny is saying is that there is
sufficient flexibility here.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: After there is consent to

»

the order.

KR. CUNNINGHAN: That is right. If there is
consent to the order there is flexibility for the
Regional Administcator to allov ===

COMMISSIONER GILINSKY: I think the noint is
there is a lot of flexibility here which allovs them to
{nterpret consent in a variety of wvays. In other vords,
for e ampla, vell, they have got one through four. In
other words, there is not a specific action that the
1icensee has to perform which, if he doesn’'t performs,
then allovs others to ask for a hearing. There is a
range of possibilities any one of which ve could regard
as consent to the order or conformance vith the order.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: Not counting that as
consent.

COMMISSIORER GILINSKY: It would then be up to
gs to decide vhether there had been some backing off or

vhatever.

MR. CUNNINGHAN: That is risht. FWhat the

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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order does is that you study these four options and tell
us which one you think is the way to go. It Jdcesn't say
that only one is acceptable.

COMMISSIONER ASSELSTINE: Guy, if the order 1is
accepted and at some point down the road defore 1, 2, 3
and 4 have been ajyreed to the Regional Administrator
determines that some or all safety related construction
vork could resume what rights to a hearing would that
create in someone other than some outside party?

MR. CUNNINGHAN: Someone with an interest
affected by the order can request s hearing. The
position that ve have taken, and it is subject to
challenge in the courts nov, is that if they vant us to
do more than what we have required they d~~'t get a
hearing. That is still the Commission's position.

If the order comes dovn vwith an agreement as
to vhat is acceptadble and someciLe vants more «--

COEMISSIONER ASSELSTINE: VKo, but you do say
in the order that the licensee shall shov cause why
safety related construction activities, including revork
activities, should not remain suspended until the
folloving things are done.

¥R. CUNNINGHEAM: That is correct, but the
order also contains the escape valve, the relief valve,

and as long as that is part of the order =---
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COMMISSIONER ASSELSTINE: You think that 1is
sufficient?

PR. CUNNINGHAN: TYes, that is my advice.

COMMISSIONER ASSELSTINE: So that for all
practical purposes the Regional Administrator could give
up one or all of these items and that still would not
create ap opportunity for a hearing by anyone.

COEMISSIONER GILINSKY: Well, it sounds like
he couldn’t give up everything. I mean they vould have
to meet scme test.

ER. CURNINGHAN: Who vould have to meet sone
test now?

CONMISSIONER GILINSKY: The company.

KR. CUNNINGHAMs Right, they vwould have to
satisfy the Regional Administrator that they could
conduct these activities in accordance with the
regulations and so forth. But it was deliberately put
in there as a relief valve so that some construction
could be authorized without triggering rights to a
hearing.

CHAIEMAN PALLADINO: But he may relax all of
them which sounds surprising to me. They all give a
little bit of a problea. :

WR. MALSCHs I think there is no difficulty

with having with having the director relax any or all

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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parts of the order insofar as it demands immediately

effective action., It is less clear that his doing so
vould completely vipe out any adjudicatory proceeding
that wvas held on the order itself.

So, for example, you coull find yourself in
the situation vhere, let's say, the director wvas
satisfied that construction could continue without
seeting the terms of 1 through 3, but that if a hearing
had been requested you might have a hearing on the issue
of whether 1 or 2 or 3 ought to be relaxed, but in the
meantime construction would bde continuing because the
director would have decided that insofar as it vas
ismediately effective that could be relaxed.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO So as soon as he decides
to relax somethiny he say, okay, they can start
constructing even though the hearing is going on?

ER. EALSCH:s That is right.

¥R. CUNNINGHAN: That is right.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINOs What is the union or some
workers who don't vant to lose their job say we would
like a hearing even though the company consents? Do
they have a right te the hearing?

MR. CUNNINGHAM: They certainly have a right
to request a hearing. The Commission case lav is next

to non-existent. There vas one casc where ve issued an

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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order to Palisades that restricted the number of hours

the operators could work and the company consented.
union requested a hearing, the Appeal Board said they

vere entitled to 3 hearing, the staff vas prepared to

appeal that decision to the Cosmission but the case wvas
settled., Thereupon, the Commission vacated the Appeal

Board decision and said that was not to be considered as

precedent. So it could get to he a close question.
Certainly the vorkers whose Jjobs are affected have an
interest affected by the order.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: V¥eanwvhile vhile they
litigated the order the wvork uouid be suspended or
stopped?

MR. CUNNINGHRN: Yese.

ME. MALSCHs I think there is some question
vhether the economic interests of vorkers would be a
cognizable interest within the meaning of the Atomic
Energy Act. There are some decisions involving

ratepayers, for example, that suggest that raising an

issuye of one's economic wa2ll being is not something that
the Commission is concerned about and therefore vouldn't

be enough to confer standing. But, as Guy said, I don't

think we have a case that is squarely in point.
CHAIRMAN PALLADINC: Let's see, how do you

vant to proceed on immediate effectiveness?
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COENISSIONRER AHEARNE: I guess at the moment I
am having difficulty seeing hov ve could strongly defend
the impediate effectiveness order.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: Why dn you say that?

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: I think it has to rest
on that the problems are such that if wve don't
{mmediately stop the construction we would not de able
to develop confilance that it vas constructed properly,
and I don't detect that that is really the case. I
detect that there are compounding problems and that we
think it would be a lot easier if ve stop it, and I
recognize the concern that Jim raises about, vell, vhat
happens if the licensee puts it into a hearing. Well,
but if the licensee puts its intc a hearing and it takes
aany years, the plant isn’'t going to get its operating
license. So I just think there is little probability in
the licensee doing that and I have difficulty pinning it
to the immediate safety and health problenm.

CHAIR®AN PALLADINO; Well, that is why I
didn*t like some of the words that vere used in here. I
do feel that a cessation of confidence in their quality
assurance is a valii reason for stopping the wvork and I
think Region III has certainly reached that point and
conveyed it to us in the last meeting.

I do agree their linkage is not as well

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,



be and that

stateaent about

hink tha

seen to

he vas

that vhat ve

ere there had

reinst

ound as

SON REPORTING COMPANY, INC




10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

21

22

24

25

COXMISSIONER AHEARNE: ~--- that it vas that

concerned with {t. So I am uneasy with it.

¥R. CASE: I think it impmediately has to be
read in the context of nov or two and a half years now
or the duration of a hearing. It has that kind of a
definition I believe in this case.

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: But I don't see the
licensee g2iny ani asking for a hearing in this case
because I think they vant their operating license.

KR, CASEs That may wvell be true, but that has
nothing to do with the legal significance of the finding.

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: VWhat I think has a
great deal of significance is our trying to argue vhat
i{s our rationilas for going for immediate effectiveness.

COMMISSIONER ASSELSTINEs Except that if you
take out the immediate effectiveness and the licensee
agrees to this order, it may de literally months bdefore
all of this vork is completed and he has got his new
organization in place.

COMMISSIORER AHEARNE: No, I agree.

COMMISSIONER ASSELSTINE: 1In the meantime all
of the probless that are nov existing continue to calm
down.

COMMISSICONER AHEAENE: Yes, I agree with that,

too. So the balance is do we believe that the public

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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health and safety is jeopardized by allowing a three or
four months hiatus before the change occurs, and I

vasn't getting the sense froe the regional people that
they felt there vas this jeopardization of the rationale.

CHAIRMAN FALLADINO: I thought the loss of
confidence in our quality assurance, at least by
precedent, is a basis for stopping construction. It has
been used in thke past =--=

BR. CUNNINGHAM: That is right. That was in
the Midland case.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: I say froam what I
understand this is certainly that kind of situation.

COMMISSIOJER AHEARNE:s But I think you have to
look at, at least for me, I have to look at the details
beyond just the lost confidence in the guality
assurance, and the ¥idland case really vas quite
different.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: I vasn't going on the
¥iiland case. I was saying there we by precedent had
established that if we lost the confidence it vas a
reasonable basis to stop the construction. Nowv I forget
the ¥idland case and come back and say have ve lost the
confidence and do we have a strong enough linkage to the
basis that ve describe here to> assert that, and I say

that linkage needs to be fixed up. But I vould be
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inclined to go with the immediate effectiveness.

MHR., CUNNINGHAMs: May I may just one more

point. Coemissioner Asselstine pointed out that if they

agreed to the order it is still going to be months
before all these things vere accosplished. The minute
they agree to the order it becomes effactive. So that
they not immediately effective shutdown part would
become effactive upon their consent. So they wouldn't
keep constructing if they agreed to the order.

CHAIREAN PALLADINO: Wait a minute, under vhat

circumstances, if ve didn*t have the shutdown order?

MR. CUNNIKEGHAM; If wve didn’t have an
impediate effectiveness position, but ve did say shovw
cause vhy we shouldn't suspend work until you do the
following, and thay said all right, we vill consent to
that order and then vork stops at that point,

COMMISSIONER ASSELSTINEs You are right, it is
only if they refuse to consent to the order and ask for
a hearing on the order that construction wvork continues
on for a long period of tire.

PR. CUNNINCHAN,; That you get into this two
an? a half year hiatus.

CHAIR¥AK PALLADINO: This is cleaner though.

COMMISSIONER AHEARKEs: It is cleaner unless

you have to try to> defend why the immadiately
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effeétiveness.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: I think it is harder to
defend a more subtle way of getting them to stop the
order. How do you revord that, Guy? You say shov cause
why you shoulin't be shut down or why your wvork
shouldn't stop -=--

COMMISSIONER ASSELSTINE: That stays Just the
same as is in here. The only question is vhether you
sake it immediately effective or vhether you reguire
that that is part of the showv-cause order.

R. CUNNINGHAN: Essentially on page 13 what
ve would do is delete the words "effective immediately®
and move the phrase “"the licensee shall shov cause®™ up
to the top of the paragraph. So they would have to show
cause vhy construction shouldn't dbe suspended and vhy
you shouldn*t be required to dc items 1, 2 and 3 before
you can resume construction.

COMKMISSIOREE ASSELSTIKE: What that means is

1f the
BR. CUNNIKGHAE: It would stop if they agreed

to the order.

COMMISSIONER ASSELSTINE: But if a licensee
says I disagree with the order and nov I want a hearing
on it, then it is going to be literally years before you

vould stop construction and construction would Jjust go
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perrily on all the time vﬁilo this issue was being
1itigated in the hearing.

CONMISSIONER AHEARNE: That is true. And I
guess realistically if one or tvo members of the
Commission vho voted differently on the Zimmer case vere
to change their position and it vere to go to the Board,
then there will b2 another probably year or year and a
half of that process before the operating license could
be granted and the licensee at that stage might very
vell say, vell, what the heck.

CHAIREAN PALLADINO: I didn't follow all that,
John.

(Laughter.)

COKMISSIONER AHEARNE: Well, as I recall,
there vere some contentions that vere raised with the
Licensing Board. After the Licensing Board issved its
decision the licensing Board said they vere going to
reopen the hearing and three of us voted and said no,
you are not going to reopen the hearing. Novw this is
back up to us again on appeal and if one or tvo rembers
of the thr2e-person majority vere to change and say, oh,
yes, it is a good i1dea and wve vwill give it back to the
Licensing Bocard, then at that stage ve would I think
from the licensee's perspective be saying vell, it is

going to take a year or year and a half until this
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operating license is granted and so0 at that stage they
pight say vell, ve might as wvell argue some of these
points if ve disagree with them. I am not necessarily
trying to argue my pointe.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: That says ve ought to
have immediate effectiveness of the order. .

CONMISSIONER AHEARNE: WNo, it says that ve
sught not to reopen the hearing.

(Laughter.)

MR. KEPPLERs: Llast week vhen ve met I
expressed the viev of my preference toward moving in the
direction of meating with the utility and getting a
confirmatory order. With hearing the discussions that
you are having cight nov and the fact that the utility
is apparently starting down some path, does that change
your consideration of that matter at all?

COMNISSIONER ROBERTSs Well, for me personally
1 would rather have a confirmatory order. Dickhoner
tried to 32t hold of the Chairman and you have given his
a vave-off and he finally got to DeYoung.

KR, XEPPLER: I guess I ae raising the
question of would ve be better off in the interest of
time and everything else for me to set down and steer
hies in a direction that w2 can accepte.

KR. DIRCKSs VWell, not only to steer him Dbut
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to see what he has on his saind and to get a proposal on
the table.

COMMISSIONER ASSELSTINE: It sounds even like
from what we have got from the phone call from Dick that
it is very similar in =-~--

¥MR. KEPPLER: There are a lot of similarities,
but we are lacking on some of the details to knov how
far they would go.

COXMISSIONER GILINSKY: Well, what Dickhoner
vants is to fend off trouble. The difficulty is that he
is at the center of the problem and he has Dbeen all
these years.

CONMISSIONER ASSELSTINE: Bot he also
recognizes that he is in a much better position if he is
proposing something to us that ve then confirm than if
ve go out and order him to do scmething and that may
make him sore amendable to accept exactly what it is wve
vant.

CHAIREAN PALLADINOs Incidentally, I think it
vas appropriate for me not to have a private meeting
vith him. I would have velcomed a public meeting with
the Commission but T also though we should not isolate
ourselves so that the staff loesn’'t talk to him and this
is wvhy I said if they have something to propose we ought

to listen and then play it back to the Cormission and
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that is precisely vhat vas done.
standpoint I vant to make sure ve maintain liaison.

As far as the situation as we find it, T still
think that it is up to the Commission to assert itself.
I think we have been going gquite a nuaber of years, or
several years anyhow with Zimwer with emphasis on the
u ity to get attantion to the job and they keep on
saying wvell, ve are on top and things never get

corrected.

1 am not sure that without the benefit of this
order that corrective action will be as intense as it
vill de with the order.

COMMISSIONER ASSELSTINEs But a confirmatory
order, Joa2, vwouldn't change the binding nature of the
rejuirements at all. It wvould simply be to say to
Dickhoner look, the Commission is wvorking on an order
that has the folloving elerents.

CO¥MISSIONRER ROBERTS: The advantage is you
don't throw a lot of people out of vork ===

¥R. XEPPLER: Oh, no.

COMNISSIONER ROBERTS: Well, I understand you

mighte.
CONMISSIONER GILINSKY: 1look, if Dickhoner's

proposal is satisfactory to Jim, then that ends the

matter. In other words, you issue an order and if
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Dickhoner comes in with a proposal that is satisfactory
that ===

COMMISSIONER ROBERTSs You know good and vell
there is a lot of difference between a confirmatory
order and a show-cause order.

COMMISSIONER GILINSKYs And that cuts tvo
ways. We have had a lot of experience with these things
over the yazars and it depends on whom you are dealing
vith. Sometimes it is the constructive way to proceed
and they are more motivated and you get a better result
with a confirmatory order and sometimes you just have to
be a little more formal and stricter to get the action
that is reguired. 1T guess I am inclined to think that

is the case here on the basis of my own reading of the

Ban.

MR. DIRCXSs On the other hand, if it loocks
like we can get everything that ve vant to get out of a
direct ordsr and then saybe a little bit more and then
get it right avay, that seems like a deal that ve should
at least explore.

COMMISSIONER GILINSKY: But, let's see, why
vould you not be getting those things --- :

COMNMISSIORER ASSELSTINE: The immediate
effectivenzss is a gocod example. If a majority of the

Commission is not in favor of making this imsmediately
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effective, the one thing you don't get control of is the

ongoing construction vork vhich is what brought Jim to
us last veaek.

COMMISSIONER GILINSKY: Well, it is not clear
vhat the situvation is.

ER. DIRCKS: I don't think we know what they
have to offer and my recommendation is to find out vhat
they want to put on the table and then go from there.

COEKMISSIONER GILINSKY: With all we have been
thréugh with these people for so long and, you know,
they will just string us along. They Just don't vant
trouble and I understand. You know, it is
understandable that he would take this position.

I1f he really has a reasonable proposal, then
the only thing that is different about this approach is
that it does, as Tom says, get more of a blaze of
headlines and so on, but in terms of actual effect it
vill not be different.

COXKMISSIONER ROBERTS:s But don't you think ve
have an obligation to hear his proposal or at least have
the staff hear it?

COMMISSIONER GILINSKY: We have talked wvith
his for years. Kow, sure, when you are about ready to
act he is talking about proposals.

CHAIREAN PALLADINO: But he could have given
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confirmatory order rather than =-=--

¥R. XEPPLER: Look, you automatically know it
isn't going to cover all the roncerns because he is
saying here is doesn't vant to stop construction. So
that is going to bevone thing that ve would have to ===

COXMISSIONRER ROBERTS: Well, nobody persuaded
me that we need to stop construction because of concerns
for public health and safecy and the public interest. I
am sorry, but I am just not persuaded.

¥R. DIRCKSs T can almost see Dickhoner giving
on that issue.

ER. KEPPLER: Yes, he could.

CHAIRMAR PALLADINOs I didn°t hear you.

ER. DIRCKS: I have a feeling that to get the
confirmatory order he would agree to stopping
construction.

The other element, and I don't think wve can
take it into our consideration, is that would then Dbe
the company stopping construction and perhaps laying off
some workers out there as opposed to our order having
the economic impact right awvay.

COXMISSIONER AHEARNE: 2And lying down
issediate effectiveness.

(Laughter.)

MR. DIRCKS: But it is still NRC that orders

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,



1 that stoppage of the vork and the construction.

2 COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: A confirmatory order is

an NRC order.

hod

4 COXMISSIONER ASSELSTINE: That is right.
5 MR. DIRCKS: Yes, but the company can anpounce
6 today ve are taking the following reactions.

7 COMMISSIONER ASSELSTINE: That it is reacting

8 to it, to their proposal nov.

@ CHAIBMAN PALLADINO: John, you are in favor of

10 a not immediately effective.

1 COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: Yes.

12 CHAIRMAN PALLADINRO: Vic?

13 COMMISSIONER GILINSKY: Well, I would go with
/:) 14 the Commission order. T think immediately effective is

15 a question of just exactly how much work it would cover.
16 CHAIRNAN PALLADINO: VWe could make it either
17 immediately effective so far as shutdown is concerned or
18 make that part of the show-cause and I gather that is

19 what you m2an by uot immediately effective.

20 COEMISSIONER AHEARNE: Right, just a regular
21 proposal.

22 COMKISSIONER GILINSKY: Llet me understand,

235 John. Are you saying it is effective at sonme date?

24 COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: FWell, the show-cause

order gives them 25 days.
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COMMISSIONER GILINSKY: Well, valt a minute,
are you saying that it vould go into effect unless in
the 25 days they come back?

COMMISSIONER AREARNE: Yes.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: It wouldn't go into
effect right avay. Suppose they took 25 days to
deliberate whether they wvant to come back and argue
about something, could they not continue to vork?

COXMISSIONER AHEARNE: Sure, yes.

COMMISSIONER GILINSKYs Ko, no, during the 25
days, but I would regard that as a different forms of
imnediate 2ffectiveness.

COKMISSIONER AHEARNE: Well, they either
consent or ask for a hearing.

COEMISSIONER ASSELSTINE:s That is right, but
even than work jozsn't stop.

COXMISSIONER AHEARNE: Those are the tvo
options.

MR. CUNNINGHIAs That is right.

COMMISSIONER ~HEARNE: If they consent the
work stops.

COXMISSIORER ASSELSTINE: But if they don't
consent the wvork goes on ar.il the hearing is concluded.

COMMISSIONER SILINSKY: Well, wvait a minute.

If 1 understand, John, and I don't have any difficulty
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doing it his way which is that work does not stop fcr
these 25 days, and if the company comes back vith a
satisfactory prop>sal during this period of time, then I
guess ===

CHAIRMAR PALLADINO: Well, they would have to
consent to the order and then they vould stop vork
because they have to do certain things before they can
~ontinue if wve write it correctly.

COMNISSIONER GILIKSKIs Well, depending on how
ve work things out with them at that point or they can
convince us that conceivably during that time that sone
part of the wvork should continue.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINOs Well, you are dolng sort
of a guasi-negotiation.

COMMISSIONER AKEARNE: During thcecse 25 days,
yes.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: But then you are going to
invite hearings.

COMMISSIONER GILINSKY: It is up to them to
decide.

COMMISSIONER ROBERTSs But if they agree to
the order affactive immediately all vork stops period.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: If they agree to the
order entirely, which if they were smart they would do

because then they can work on the relaxation part under
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the order, but if they start to take exception with any

part of the order before they consent, then they are
going to have a hearing.

MR. CUNNINGHAM: Fot necessarily. If they
come back with a proposal that is short of our order and
ve accept it, then there is no hearing at their behest
but now an interested mwember of the public.

MR. KEPPLER: GAP would ask for a hearing.

CHAIRKAN PALLAPINO: GAP or Applegate or
somebody else could ask for a hearing.

ER. MALSCH: ¥y understanding is that the wvay
these things have worked oant in the past vhat a licensee
vould do vithin the 25 days is make ar alternative
proposal if he wasn't going to consent to the order
entirely and that he vould probably file a contingent
request for a hearing in effect saying, listen, if you
don't accept my alterntive proposal here, then I vant to
insist on a hearing. So you may find a period of
negotiation betveen licensee and stafi after the 25-day
period, but during that time ycu vouldn't know whether
the licensee was or was not actually reguesting a
hearing bezause h2z vouldn't be sure whether the staff
vas going to accept his proposal or not.

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: If the staff accepts

the modified proposal, which is less than what vas in
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the show-cause order, vhat right wvould some other
organization then have?

¥R. MALSCH: As long as the modified proposal
vas clearly beyond the bounds of the original language
of the show-cause order, assusing the person had an
interest that would be affact2d, it vould be fair ganme
for’a hearing for the organization to insist on the
original proposal as distinguished from the alternative
proposal. That happens regardless of vhether or not you
make it effective or not immediately effective. It is
something that arises fros the fact you are issuing a
formal show-cause order.

CONMISSIONER ASSELSTINE: UDoes that go to the
halting construction? For example, do they come Dback
and say here is our plan and ve accept everything in
here except the halting of construction and ve don't
vant to stop safety related construction vork vhile ve
are doing 3ll these other things and the statf accepts
that. Does that then give rise to an opportunity then
for a hearing, for somecne to come in and sav vait a
minute, the Commission sald construction shouvld stop
until all this is done and nov they have accepted
sosething less.

MR. MALSCHs I think offhand the answver is

yes. Even assuming a hearing vas requested a director
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still has discretlion to allov construction to fosuno

based upon a finding that there is no longer an urgent
situation reqguring anything immediately effective. So I
think in theory there is a right to a hearing, but I am
not sure hov seaningful it is because of the discretion
the director has during the meantime.

MR. CUNNINGHAN: There is also the guestion of
vhether they can shovw an interest affecting the staffing.

PR. MALSCH: Right.

CHAIREAN PALLADINOs To make sure I am
folloving everything, do I understand undac Ahearne's
proposal that this might read something like this. The
licensee shall show cause vhy safety related
constsruction activities, including revork of identified
deficient construction, shall not remaip suspended until
the licensee has done 1, 2 and 37

CONMISSIONER GILINSKY: Buot if the licensee
d4d4 not respond at all in 25 days the order vonld go
into effect.

CHAIRNAN PALLADINO: They have got to redraft
this so I think some guidance from the Commission would
be helpful. I think ve know where John and Tom stand.

1 wvould be inclined tovard the immediately effective,
but I could live with the other.

You would go with the Ahearne proposal?
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10

11

12

138

14

16

16

17

18

19

20

21

24

25

COMMISSI{ONER GILINSKY: I would go along vith
it.

COMMISSIONER ROBERTS: Make it four to one.

COMLISSIONER ASSELSTINE: I think my first
preference would be to go back and hear whi
licensee has to say vith a one-veek time deadline on it;
that is, to see if ve can get a proposal from the
licensee within a week that conforms to the elements
that are in what ve would issue in the show-cause
order. If that failed, then I would be prapared to
issue the show-cause order vith the immediate
effectiveness provision in it.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINOs So you are going vwit.
Roberts sort of?

(Laughter.)

COFMISSIONER ROBERTS: Yes, I think that is
reasonable. I am not sure I would follow your second
step. I think it sounded «snable to hear what they
proposed before w2 make 3 decision.

(Laughter.)

CHAIRFAN PALLADINO: So if I want a majority I
have to go with the John Ahearne proposal.

C0 MISSIONER AHEARNE: No, yo. have got two
choices.

(Laughter.)
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CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: I feel the order is the
right vay to go and I said I could accept your version
although I prefer the other one. I think this
organization needs the strength of an order to get
things undierwvay.

All right, from that standpoint, Guy, you
wvould rewrite the order. Does it change anything with
regard to point abhout the Regional Rdministrator may
relax all the prior conditions?

MR. CUNNINGHAM: There is no need to relax
that. The order provides that flexibility. That he can
allov construction on a case~by-case basis, that should
stay in there.

CHAIRSAN PALLADINO: I said there is nothing
in combining and that doesn't change that.

MR. CUNNINGHAM: That is right.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: I am suggesting you look
at it just in cas2.

All right, any other point on this that should
be discussed?

MR. CUNNINGCHAM: We have the other two points
about the linking management to QA deficiencies.

CHAIEMAN PALLADINO: And there was another
point that vas made that the number of deficiencies is

groving at a faster rate than the company can handle.
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MR. CUNNINGHAM: Right.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: With regard to the
substance of the order is there any more that anyone
feels ve ought to be talking about?

COMMISSIONER ASSELSTINE: So there are three
votes for not immediate effective?

CHAIREAN PALLADINO: We have got three votes
for a not immediately effective order. When ve finally
see the wording the;e may be fussing about the vording.

I vould suggest that ve see the revised
version and see if ve can't get a notation vote that ve
could affire in our next affirmation session. I don't
think there is that much vork for you to do.

(Laughter.)

CHAIRMAN PALLADIKO: Well, why don't you get
it te us and then I will encourage the Cosmissioners to
give their votes by notation or ve vill affirm.

¥ell, can I spend a minute. I understand
there are press people outside and there are TV cameras
and somebody I guess is expected tc go out and say
scaething.

(Laughtear.)

CHAIREAN PALLADINO: The last time I ducked
out and didn't say anything. I vould propose to say at

this point in time that the Commission is still
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deliberating its enforcement action and has not yet
reached a decision and as soon as ve knovw a decision wve
will let it be known or as soon as we have a decision ve
vill let it be known.

BR. CUNNINGHAM: Did you use the wvord
"enforcement™ in there or did you say deliberating its
action?

MR. FOUCHARD: When we vent into closed
session ve said ve vere going to consider an enforcement
action and I think ve might as vell be up front on it.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: I am open to other
suggestions.

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: One suggestion is to
let Joe do it.

MR. FOUCHARD: It bothers me not at all so
long as I know what I am saying.

CHAIREAN PALLADINO: Well, why don't you do
that, Joe.

(Laughter.)

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: 1Is there any other point
though? They are going to ask is it a strong action or
not a strong actisn. Joe, why don't you lead. You are
tha one thit is going to go face thenm.

¥R. FOUCHARD: Well, I think I would say th.:

the Commission is still 4eliberating an enforcement
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action. I need some guidance from you though as to when

you might conclude this deliberation.

COMMISSIONER GILINSKY: Let's see, if there
any enforcement action here?

HR. KEPPLER: The order.

COMMISSIONER GILIKSKY:s You regard that as
enforcement action.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: Well, I vas trying to see
if we could get it out and get the votes and affirm it
before the end of the week. We have an affirmation
session I think Friday, is that right, or is it
Wednesday?

KR. CHILKs Friday.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINC: Friday. Nowv if you could
get scomething out that we could work on and vote on wve
could affirm it Friday. T think ve have had people sort
of in limbo for a long enough time and ve cught to make
a decision by Friday if we possibly can.

MR. FOUCHARDs Then I would say that the
Commission is still deliberating an enforcement action
ani hopes to reach a 3ecision by the end of the wveek and
I vouldn't take desbate as to what the enforcement action
vould involve. Obviously it involves a range of things
which certainly includes the halt of construction. If

anvybody asks that, that is an option.
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CHAIRMAN PALLADINO:
trouble with that?

(No response.)

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO:

(Laughter.)

Okay. Does anybody have

Well, do a good job, Jce.

MR. FOUCHARD: Or don't come back.

(Laughter.)
CHAIRMAN PALLADINO:
(No response.)
CHAIRMAN PALLADINO:
(Whereupon, at 4;05

adjourned.)

Okay. Anything more?

We will stand adjourned.

p.m., the closed session
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UNITED STATES OF AMERICA

NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION

DISCUSSION OF COMMISSION ACTION IN ZIMMER

CLOSED MEETING - EXEMPTION NO. S

Nuclear Regulatcry Commission
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PROCEERINGEGS
CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: Good afternoon, ladies

and gentlemen.

Before proceeding we will need a vote to hold
this meeting on short notice.

Will the Commissionars signify approval by
saying Aye.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: RAye.

COXMISSION®R GILINSKY: Aye.

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: Aye.

COMMISSIONER ROBERTS: Aye.

COMMISSIONER ASSELSTINEs Aye.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINOs: Opposed?

(No response.)

CHAIRMAN PALLADINOs Today's meeting continues
our discussion of possible enforcement action concerning
the Zimmer nuclear plant.

At our first meeting the staff presented its
proposal and after Commission discussion vas asked to
prepare an order to show cause for Commission
consideration.

Our second meeting consisted of Commission
consideration of the draft shov cause order and related
staff memorandum. At the conclusion of our discussions

the majority of the Commission indicated a preference

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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for issuance of a formal order to show cause. However,
a majority did not favor making the order immediately
effective. Two Commissioners indicated a preference for
NRC dialogue with the licensee rather than instituting
formal enforcement action at this time.

The staff vas also asked to strengthen the
ordier to show cause on the nexus between quality
assurance breakdowns and the need for project management
changes.

Also the staff vas to clarify the order's
focus on "safety related”™ construction and those
relevant instances where the order referred to
suspension of construction.

Finally, the staff was asked to reorder the
segquence of the actions to be required of the licensee
to make as the first step the hiring of an organization
to do a2 management review. The immediate effectiveness
provision in that order wvas also to be dropped.

We have novw received a revised draft order.
In addition, the EDO cover meso accompanying that order
highlights an alternative provision which might be
adapted from the South Texas situation to the Zimmer
situaticn. I believe the staff is prepared to discuss
in more detail their thinking with regard to such a

provision for the Zimmer order.
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Ve also received a letter from the licensee,
Cincinnati Gas and Electric, which outlines the steps it
is taking to address the problems at the Zimmer plant.
This letter, although somewhat indefinite in certain
respects, requires Commission attention again to the
gquestion of hov our enforcement concerns and actions
should mesh with the voluntary actions of the licensee.

I would be interested in the staff's opinion
on hov the licensee’'s voluntary actions compare with the
staff's recommended actions and NRC approvals.

For myself I have reviewed the CGLE letter and
I don't find it consistent with all the things that wve
had said ve wanted to do. I have also looked at the
revised order. I guess I still come down on an
imnediate effective order. I don't know whether there
is Commission sentiment to that, but if it were it would
make it a much shorter meeting.

COMMISSIONER GILINSKY: That would be the
direction I would go in.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINOs: I don't knov how others
feel.

COKMISSIONER ASSELSTINEs That is the
direction I would go in as well.

COEKMISSIONER ROBERTSs What was that?

COMMISSIONER ASSELSTINEs I woull go in that

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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direction as well, but I want to say one thing about the
CGEE voluntary offer first.

1 think in the normal case my preference would
be for someone, whether it is Jim or Bill or us, to hear
some more details about what is in their proposal and to
try and get a better understanding on how much it
differs from what we want to see done. There are a
number of areas wvhere I think it is somewhat ambiguous
now and indefinite where it could come fairly close to
vhat we had in mind or it could be a fairly substantial
departure still. But I think this is a significant
enough and an extraordiinary enough case that we probably
ought not to let this run on much longer.

I also think that vhatever order ve issue, 1if
they have got an alternative that they have every
opportunity during the 25 days to come in with their
alternative and to convince us that it does wvhat ve
think needs to be done if I read the various
formulations of the orders correctly.

CHAIEMAN PALLADINO:s Howvw does the suggestion
that somebody sit down with them fit with giving an
immediately effective shov caure order?

COMMISSIONER ASSELSTINE: My feeling is that
this is an extraordinary case and therefore I don't

think we ought to take the additicnal time that would be

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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needed to enter into a negotiation with them to work out
the details of what they are proposing and see if they
vould be willing to propose voluntarily all of the
essential elements that we think need to be
accomplished.

So for that reason T would say that ve ought
to go ahead and issue an order and ve ought to make it
immediately effective, recognizing that they then have a
period of time to come in with a counterproposal if they
vant to.

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE:s T would still go to a
show-cause order rather than immediate effectiveness.

BR. KEPPLER: Could I ask a guestion. Is your
proposal that you would issue the order before meeting
vith thea or after?

COMXISSIONER ASSELSTINE: Eefore. I wvould
issue the o: ler and then they have a 25-day period to
respond to that order, and I gather, if past experience
is any indication, freguently what you get is some kind
of a counterproposal.

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: Marty, correct me if I
am vrong. If we issue an order that says you must do
these things and they come in with a counterproposal and
it is less than what we had said in the order they must

do and ve accept that, does that not give the intervenor

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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then a right to a hearing on vhether or not what ve
originally ordered them to do should not have been done?
¥R. MALSCH: Yes.

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: That is what I
thought. So I would argue that we oujght to know vhat ve
vant done and ensure that the order is written in that
way.

COMMISSIONER ASSELSTINE: Bat that is true
whether it is an immediately effective order or
otherwise.

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: Oh, absclutely. I Jjust
vanted to point out that ve ought to recognize vhen ve
say we can go into a negotiation and then modify it that
that kind of a nejyotiation ani modification is
certainly ~--

COMMISSIONER GILiNSKY: Well there are limits
on hov far you can ¢o vithout triggering the situvation
you are talking about, but this is fairly flexibly
written.

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: I wanted to ask a
question on that.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: Well, perhaps we ought to
hear wvhat the staff has to saye.

COMMISSIONER AHEAEKNE: We have a draft order

in front of us.

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: Yes. I alsc think wve

night vant to give attention to the adaptation of a
South Texas approach.

COMMISSIONER AHEARNEs Well, T think you have
got your three votes for immediate effectiveness.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: Oh, I appreciate that.

COMMISSIONER GILINSXYs Let me understand,
John. My impression was that the order as written did
not reflect the position that you supported last time.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: Which, the revised order?

COMMISSIONER GILINSKY: There are two versions
here. I thought you were supporting the position that
paje it effective in a certain number of days but it did
not reguire an additional order to end construction.

COMMISSIONER AHEARNEs: I felt this wvas
approximately what I had asked for.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINOs Actually ve really only
have one revised order, except that that you are shoving
a comparison of the old and the nev.

COMMISSIONER GILINSKY: Okay, right.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINOs If we were to 30 towvard
an immediately effective order, there are a couple of
things I woulil ke2p from the old order and T think then
the revised order could be changed rather easily.

COMMISSIONER GILINSKY: That is right. There

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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)

a2 oG M

10
i1
12
13
14
16
18
17
18

19

21

24

25

are tvo kinds of changes. One wvas reordering the
paragraphs to deszribe what needed to be done and that I
don*t think there is any gquestion about here. Then
there are some word changes that affected the immediate
effectiveness.

MR. CUNNINGHAM: And there vas another set of
changes to put the focus on manigement.

COMMISSIONER GILINSKIz Well, that is what I
vas referring to earlier.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: But if we vanted to go
vith the direction of making it immediately effective,
1f ve took the comparative text on page 14 and I think
if ve remove the brackets and keep that statement, and
under Part 4 we would keep Item A and ve vould remove
the brackets from that., Those two places I think would
straighten it out.

I did have a guestion that even as vritten is
Item No. 3, does it really belong under the heading of
these are the things that the licensee 1s ordered to
do0? I am sorry, maybe it is renumbered now.

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: T think you are right.
You mean the Regional Administrator relaxing?

CHAIRMAN PALLADIKOs: Yes. It doesn't follow
that =e-

COMMISSTIONER GILINSKY: That is right, It

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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should not be numbered.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINOs It probalbkly should be if
they are going to have an A and B, then that probably
should be £, but that is a minor point.

MR. MALSCH: M¥r. Chairman, one other item. I
think you would want to reinsert the language on page
18, the bracketed language at the bottom of the
paragraphe.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINOs: §®hat page is that?

MR. MALSCHs Page 18 of the comparative.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: All right. It is open
then for discussion.

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: Llet me ask a couple of
questions about the draft order, if I could.

¥R. CUNNINGHAE: This is the one we sent down
on Wednesday.

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: Yes. 1Is there a later
one?

¥R. CUNNINGHA¥K: No.

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: Page 8. I will just
refer to the macrked-up ccpye.

MR. CUNNINGHAM: The comparative text.

CONMISSIONER AKEARNEs Page 8. This is not a
new term. MAbout the Bth line down from the top you say

"The licensee failed to adeqguately address the

ALUERSON REPORTING MOMPANY, INC.
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regquirements of Reg. Guide 1,58, I wvasn't avare that
reg. guides gave requirements.

MRE. CUNNINGHAM: You are correct there.

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: Do you mean that the
licensee had agreed to follow the reg. guide aﬁd now has
failed to adequately address it.

MR. CUNNINGHAM: You are correct that rege.
guide provisions are not requirements. I think,
nonetheless, that one has to either address those
provisions or come up with an alternative.

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: Yes, but I am just
talking about the terminology. This says the
requirements of the reg. guide.

MR. CUNNINGHAM: Well, that can be taken care
of by changing that word to “provisions.” But if your
question goes beyond that ---

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: No, no, that wvas all.

MR. CUNNINGHAM: That is easily dcne.

COKMISSIONER AHEARNE: On page 15 at the top 1
have tvo guestions.

First, you would bde requiring an injependent
reviev of the management of the Zimmer project. Now I
gather that this independent reviev which ve are
requiring has to be more than vhat they are proposing in

their letter.

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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KR. XEPPLER: I don't think the letter is
detailed enough to say that.

COMMISSTIONER AHEARNE: Well, except it seens
to me their letter seems to imply that in three veeks
Bechtel is going to review their program and come up
with their conclusions and this is going to have an
independent review of the management, the gquality
assurance program, the guality verification program and
then look at all these alternatives.

MR. KEPPLER: WNell, we already knov that even
CGLE's projects for the guality verification progranm
take thenm intd the middle of pnext year and there vere a
couple of tasks that had no case assocciated with thenm.

COXMISSIONER AHEARNE:; Many of my questions
really have underlying concern that once ve issue an
order with these statements in it, and as you all know I
am not a fan of hearings, and I think the way the order
is written it is going to lead to hearings because I
think once you issue this order then you are going to
find that you are going to want not to have dcne the
details that should be read into this and consequently
sopeone is going to have a justifiable case saying ah
hah, but that is not what you asked for and therefore
there is a hearinj.

So I wvant to make sure it is clear vhat you

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
440 FIRST ST, N.W., WASHINGTON, D.C. 20001 (202) 8283300
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are asking for. I read No, 1 very similar to the kinds
of revievs that, for example, vere done in South Texas,
the kind of review =---

COMMISSIONER GILINSKYs: Are you talking about
the Quadrex review?

COMMISSTONER AHEARNE: Well, actually I
suspect it is even beyond that at a minimum. So I think
that it is a multi-month effort that you have embedded
in No. 1.

MR. DIRCKS: I think you are right and this
was a point ve wvere trying to make the other day. There
is a compulsion here to get it right the first time
because you may not have another bite at the apple
unless you go through a hearing. That is why ve vere
talking about getting something going in the form of a
confirmatory order that wve could vork out beforehand.

COXMISSIONER AHEARNE: Well, that is not the
vay the Commission is going.

MR, DIRCKS: I know it. I thought I would
just mention it.

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: You say one of the
things this independent review is going to do is to
determine whether the mangement of the project 1s
adeguate. It seems to me that much of the thrust of

their order we have reached the conclusion is not

- - - asnn . e e~
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adegquate. Are you saying that the first thing you are

going to do is to require the licensee to get an
independent estimate of vhether the NRC is correct so
that it is an accaptable ansver that the management is
adequate.

COMMISSIONER GILINSKY:s Well, I suppose you
can't leave out the possibility that they will come back
here and convince us that ve were Wwronje.

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: It just seemed a little
odd that we vere asking for this independent review to
check on what ve had already spent the first part of
this order saying was the case. Well, I had a lot of
problems with No. 1. I don't think that is the correct
thing to be asking for.

let me go down. “We have introduced a copy of
the independent organization's recommendations and they
will be submitted to the Regional Administrator at the
same time they are submitted to the licensee.®™ Have you
thought about the problem of drafts?

¥R. CUNNINGHAK: No.

COXMISSIONER AHEARNE: The way this is
written, this only says that the Regional Administrator
is regquirasi to get the final set of recommendations. €0
I gather you have concluded it is acceptable for this

independent group to be exchanging drafts vwith the

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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licensee. I am not sayiny it isn't. T Jjust wvant us to

be explicit from the beginning.

MR. XFPPLERs I think I would want everything.
COMMISSIONER GILINSKY: I think it is
understood here that if there are drafts ve will see the

drafts.

COMMISSIONER AHEARNEs It is not understood.
We have gotten ourselves in a lot of trouble in the past
because ve are not clear on vhat we expect., This Qays
very explicitly a copy of the recommendations shall be
submitted.

COMMISSIONER GILINSKYs If they are making
reconmendations, then I think wve would want to see them.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: Jim, you had a comment.

¥R. KEPPLFRs I guess my viev is that ve would
vant to see all exchanges.

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: I think if you mean
that you ought to say it.

You huve got "You consider at a minimum the
folloving alternatives.” 1 am not sure why you are
including strengthening the present CGLE organization as
one of the alternatives you want to see at a minimum.
That could be an alternative that they might produce,
but my sense is that is not an alternative that you

really vere proposing and I don't think many of us are

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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really interested in that as an alternative.

MR. DIRCKS: Do you want to not have that as
an alternative?

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: We are asking for at a
pinimum, consider at a minimum the following
alternatives. If they want to come back with that, that
is certainly within their right.

¥R. DIRCKSs But couldn't you almost argue
that of all the alternatives this is the best one to get
because you vant 3 company out there gualified with good
management to operate that plant.

COXMISSIONER AHEARNE: My sense is that the
staff isn't going to accept and I don't think the
Commission is going to accept if they came back in with
the alternative that they are going to Jjust tighten up
their organization.

COKMISSIONER GILINSKY: Well, I would be
inclined to agree with you, John, but at the same time
it seems to me that you can't simply say we will not
listen to any plan which involves improving that
srganization no matter what the plan is.

CO¥KNMISSIONER AHEARNE: That is true, but ===

COMMISSIONER GILINSKYs I know it says at a
minimum, but the gist of it is that I think it is a

matter of style really.

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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COMMISSIONER AHEARNEs The other issue I had
vith respect to that section is I would have preferred
to have reporting to the Chief Executive Officer.

COMMISSIONER GILINSKY: Who is the Chief
Executive Officer?

MR. KEPPLERs Dickhoner. He is the CEO.

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: Well, throughout here
in that section the alternatives being examined are
imsgportant to the senior management.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: I see, the Chief
Executive Officer.

COMMISSIONER GILINSKY: I would say the
Board.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINOs I think the Chief
Executive Officer would be a good substitution. The
Board -~~~

COMMISSIONER GILINSKY: Where were you?

COM¥ISSIONER AHEARNEs I vas in No. 2, No. 3
and No. & of the alternatives.

COMMISSIONER GILINSKY: I would say a nev
Executive Officer.

(Laughter.)

COﬁHISSIONER GILINSKY: That is probably the
most important change we could make.

(Laughta2r.)

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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MR. XEPPLER: I think one of the reascns ve
vrote it the way ve did is bezause we are really not
sure vhether it may have to go above Dickhoner.

MR. DIRCKSs Well, if you go above you go to
the Board of Directors.

#R. KEPPLER: That is right.

COMYISSIONER GILINSKY: Senior management.

MR. XEPPLER: We allowed flexibility after
seeing vhat the best course of action was.

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: This is a floor. At a
sinimum youv want to see these alternatives. The
difficulty 1 was having, just as I had vith the
strengthening one, is I didn't want to give the
impression that this is really the direction. My view
vas it ought to be someone reporting to the Chief
Executive Officer. Senior management, that really can
include people uniernsath the Chief Executive Officer.

COM¥ISSIONER GILINSKY: That is right, but to
be frank I think Dickhoner is a very, very large part of
this problem and by singling him out as the person vho
is going to approve a report, I don't know. We seem to
be propping him up and I am reluctant to do that. In
some ways we might eni up being better off, if one does
go in this direction, if they got some hot-shot new

person in in something less than a presidential

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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position. I guess I would be inclined to leave it a
little more flexible.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: You mean you would leave
senior management in there instead of Chief Executive
Officer?

COMMISSIONER GILINSKYs It ends up being
subject to our interpretation anyway and wve are going to
have to agree to some arrangement.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINOs I don't knov what senior
management means. How senior is senior management?

COMMISSIONER CILINSKYs Well, you put "to the
top management.” You can even put in Chief Executive
Officer I suppose.

COMMISSIONER ASSELSTINEs The CeC is the
logical person.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINOs Yes, I think the CEO is
the logical person,

COMMISSIONER GILINSKY: He is certainly in the
right position.

CORMISSIONER ASSELSTINEs Yes, that is right.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINOs I think you raise some
vorthvhile points, John. In Item No. 1 let me see if
something like this would fix it. Rather than say "To
determine whether the management of the project is

adequate,” say "To determine measures needed to assure

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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that construction of Zimmer can be completed in
conformance, " et cetera.

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: That would be much
better.

CORMISSIONER ASSELSTINE: Yes.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: Then there is one about
the independent organization's recomaendations. Someone
suggested exchange. I don't know if this would work.

") copy of each exchange on the independent
organization's recommendations shall be submitted to the
Regional Administrator at the same time it is submitted
to the licensee.™ I don't knov vhether we have to
include other material, but something like that would
fix 4t up. I lean toward the Chief Executive Officer.
He is the cone that is responsible.

COMMISSIONER GILINSKYs Yes, that is certainly
the right position. I have to agree with that.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: I would like to hear
conmerts others than those we have gotten on inmediate
effectivenzss. I would like to hear yours ani Tom's and
the staff's.

COMMISSIONER AHEARNEs Could I just ask, Joe,
if you look at this in comparison with what CGLE has
proposed, there are tvwo major differences in vhat they

have proposed and what we are asking as far as 1 see it.
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One is they had proposed not to stop vwork.
They talk about siopping the revork, but nevertheless
they also talk about they don't want to lay off the
1,500 people. So conseguently I have to conclude they
are continuing much of their work. So that is one big
difference.

The second big difference is they are not
going to do this independent evaluation.

COMMISSIONER EOBERTS: Doesn't that paragraph
address that, not in any specificity, but it says
LhE L S=-

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: Which one is it, Tom?

COMMISSIONER ROBERTSs Page 2 of their
proposal, the third paragraph. I mean I agree it
doesn't give a lot of detail, but isn't this a third
party?

COMMISSIONER AREARNE: This is a2 third party
to confirm the acceptability of selected safety
systems. I am talking about the first step of our order
which talks about getting an independant group to assess
what changes have to be made to the management.

Is it correct that what we are asking them to
do is to hire someone, and by their description it could
just as well be Bechtel, to say, first, before you

propose your solution, which apparently they are working

ALDERSON REPOMTING COMPANY, INC.
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on, examine all these other alternatives. Is that wvhat
you had in mind?

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: They don't look at the
independent reviev of present management, nor do they
provide the opportunity for NRC to confirm after review
the comprehensive plan that new work and rework will
nroceed in an ordasrly manner zonsistent with the
Commission's regulations.

COMKISSIONER AHEARNE: That second part I
think is less likely to be a difference. I think the
first one is going tc be a major difference.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: Then they have no
stoppage of na2v wvork.

COEMISSIONER ASSELSTINEs But they have a
1imit on nawv work?

CHAIRMAN PALLADINOs What is that?

COKMISSIONER ASSELSTINE: Did you say new work?

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: Yes. They don't stop nevw
vork.

COMMISSIONER CILINSKY: Do you know hov the
activities break down, and we have talked about this
before, at the site. The bulk of it is new work, isn't
it?

MR. XEPPLER: I have heard it expressed both

vays, but I think the bulk of it is new work.
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COMMISSIONER GILINSXY: Or half and half.

MR. XKEPPLER: No, I think the bulk of it is
nev work. The major wvork that was going on on the
revork in the quiality confirmation program was in the
structural steel velding area. But I know there is a
massive effort undervay on installation of hangers and
TMI type rewvork.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: And your feeling, at
least if I understood your feeling, it was pretty strong
that the new work should stop as well as the old vork.

¥R. KEPPLER: I think at least until you
determine all of the suspect areas of the plant so that
you are not doinmg work that will have to be radone later.

COMMISSIONER AHEARARNE: But I think, as ve also
pointed out last time, that was not because you believed
that there is a safety hazard, that you are sure there
is a safety hazari associated with that.

KR. XEFPLERs That is correct.

COMMISSIONER ROBERTS: You are sure there is a
safety hazard?

¥R. XEPPLER: No, I am note.

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: No, he is not.

COMMISSIONER ROBERTSs Well then I don't see
how we can shut them down.

CHARIRMAN PALLADINO: Well, on the basis

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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COMMISSIONER ROBERTS: I believe that is the
wrong attitude. I am sorry, but I feel that very
strongly.

CHAIRXAN PALLADINO: But we are headed in a
direction where we have no assurance that they are going
to build this plant right.

COMMISSIONER ROBERTS: Whether they build it
right or not, ve will have to make an ultimate
determination. The fact that they are going out and
doing stupid things is none of our concern.

CHAIRKEAN PALLADINOs Well, that has not been
the precedent that we set in other actions in the past.

COMMISSIONER AHEARNEs We had I think a much
stronger case in the past that the actions that vere
about to b2 taken vere ones that would be much more
difficult to handle.

CHAIR®AN PALLADINO: Well, ve are not sure
that some of the actions taken here ==~

COMMISSIONER GILINSKY: They are more
thorough-going and far-reaching than in any other plant
that I am familiar with.

SOMMISSIONER AHEARNE: That is certainly true,
Vic, but much of that, if not a large bulk of it, has

already passed. The only guestion is are we 92iving the

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.



immediate effectiveness for the symbolic value or for

2 the safety value? I believe in éhe past t' @ issues

(:) 3 where ve put on the immediate effectiveness was for the
4 safety value and I believe that this time it is more for
8 the symbolic value.
e COMMISSIONER ROBERTS: There is no doubt in my
7 mind that T agree with that. It is punitive.
8 CHAIEEAN PALLADINO: I don't see wvhat is
 different here from the other cases.
10 COMXISSIONER AHEARNE: In Midland, for
11 example. As vas pointed out at the time they vere going
12 to start pouring concrete over the welds. So clearly
13 that vas a significant difference from vhere vwe are

(T; 14 here, or at least I think so.
15 COMXISSIONER GILINSKY: Well, that certainly
16 applies to the reworke.
17 CONMISSIONER ASSELSTINE: I would like to ask
18 both Jim and Harold if glven the exte;sive amount of
19 rework that is nowv going on as well as the new vork and
20 our uncertainties about and in fact our doubts about
21 wvhether that vork is being done properly, vhether the

kinds of activities that are going on there in both of

B

23 those areas don't create the clear potential in this
(“) 24 ~ase to have an adverse impact on the safety operation

of those systems and components throuyhout the plant?
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I mean, Harold, the last time you were here
you mentioned that very concern, that given the patch-up
nature of going back in and ripping things out and
putting nev things in that the consequence of that would
be to end up with a patched-up plant wvhere you vould
have a less safe plant as a result of that kind of
revork activity.

MR. DENTON: I vas going to let Jim ansver it
first, but since you ask. I think it goes back a bit to
vhat we talked about last time. Our process for
inspection and review sort of assumes that the process
is under control and they aren't making many errors and
therefore you have a fair chance of catching on and
being sure that the minor things you want to do can be
done.

I think my recommendation was more along the
line that this is an undocumented plant. It is trne
there is no health and safety problem today. There is
no raiioactive materials on site. But with the
description of what is going on my concern was that
there would be a number of modifications made and
because of the extent of the modifications they are
making we may never get an adequate reviev of hov they
are doing in these various areas unless ve put a stop on

it now and make sure the procsss that oversees them is

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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properly wvorking.

I don’t think ve would ever be able to with
inspectors and reviewers to properly audit all the
revwork going on. So it was more of the contidence that
ve would have when we got to the end of the line and did
ve understand wvhat was there. That is why I vanted to
get something in process soon that would provide that
confidence.

¥R. KEPPLER: I think when you look at the
large amount of this plant that is of an indeterminate
gquality right now, I would sooner see work only go on in
those aress where you know there aren't questions about
the material adeguacy, welding adequacy or any other
concerns that you may have and put the burden on the
licensee to shov that rewvork von't have to be redone
again later.

Wheth2r you make the case that that should an
immediately effective consideration or not, I dont know,
but that is the basis that I vas coming from.

COMMISSIONER GILINSKY: Well, it certainly
shifte the burden or proof, so to speak, and one is more
1ikely to end up vwith a satisfactory program.

COMMISSICNER ASSELSTINE: I guess I wvould
think that Tom and John are right that if we don't have

the sense now that the kinds of activities that are

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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geing on are likely to have an adverse impact on our
ability to determine that that plant is built safely and
vill run safely and we can't make that kind of a
Judgment now, then we ought not to impose the
immediately effective order. What probably wve ought to
do instead is say if construction goes on the wvay it is
going on now there is no way in the world this
Commission can ever issue a license for that plant
because it will never be able to determine it was built
right.

COMMISSIONEE AHEARNEs I doubt it. That is
probably too stark, the "never."”

COMMISSIONER ASSELSTINE: If the work goes on
vithout our ability to monitor it and given assurance
that it was done right, how can we later on determine
that it was built right?

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: I would guess that
since so much of it has already been built, the guestion
on our being able to make an adeguate finding is going
to depend upon the reverification and the review of
everything that 1s there much more than the final steps
that are still to be done. It is still going to be
difficult to make that final decision, but I would
believe that if we do come out for immediate

effectiveness, I think that you ought to have something

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
440 FIRST 8T, N.W. WASHINGTON, D.C. 20001 (202} 828-9300



10
1
12
13
14
15
16
17
18

19

21

8

24

29

clearer in the order explaining why immediate
effectivenass is needed. Probably legally you don't
need it, but it might answer our questions.

COMMISSIONER ROBERTS:s You legally don't need
it?

¥R. CUNNINGHAM: I think we would be wvell
advised legally to put it in there. T think that the
arguments that Harold and Jim Keppler just articulated
indicate that the reason is not health anl safety but
public interest, which is one of the three permissible
grounds of this procedure.

(Laughter.)

COMMISSIONER ROBERTS: You are going to be put
1,500 people out 2f work, is that public interest? My
God!

MR. XEPPLER: ?hat 1,500 puaber is misleading.

COMMISSIONER ROBERTS: I understand that, but
there is some number.

MR. KEPPLER: Yes.

MR. DIRCKS: What I don't understand is =---

COMMISSIONER ROBERTSs I can't square that
with the public interest. I am not attacking you.

MR. DIRCKS: ~-~= if we are concerned about
revork on the quality confirmation program, but moreover

ve are concerned about all new vork ===

ALDEMSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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COMMISSIONER AHEARNEs That is right.

¥R. DIRCKS: But why then aren't we concerned
about it now under the quality confirmation program and
why haven't we be2n concerned about it? Why haven't we
just taken this new vork and lumped it into the quality
confirmation program? If ve are concerned about it nowv,
why weren't we concerned about it a month ago?

COMMISSIONER ASSELSTINE: We were concerned
about it because we had a hundred percent
reverification, our reverification program on it.

¥MR. DIRCKS: But then if the argument is stop
revork, that is fine, but is this argument about new
vork?

CHAIREAN PALLADINO: Well, ve haven't seen the
program that will assure that the nev work is going to

be done properly.

BR. DIRCKSs: But if we are so unsure of the
nev vork nov why haven't we pulled that in under the
gquality confirmation program.

COMMISSIONER GILINSKY: You knov, that is a
good guestion and wve might wvell lock into that, but that
doesn't argue in this case for an action.

MR. DIBRCKS: Well, it was Jjust a passing
thought.

(Laughter.)

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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COMMISSIONER GILIKSKY: Well, ve can come back
to it.

KR. XKEPPLER: I guess I don't follow the
gquestion then.

COMMISSIONER GILINSKY: What I‘al saying is ve
are being consistent here.

MR. DIRCKS: If we say that ve want to, and
maybe I am arguing against ay own position here, but the
thought occurred to me ~---

(Laughter.)

MR. DIRCKS: --=- if we are concerned that wve
are not satisfied with just stopping the rewvork under
the guality confirmation program, but vwe want to stop
all vork, now why haven't wve been concerned about this
vorx that has not been under the guality confirmation
program? Why haven't we lumped that into the gquality
confirmation program.

MR. KEPPLER: Well, we were following that
vork and that work wvas being controlled by the
conditions of the immediate action letter that vas
issued in April of 1981, What has guestioned our
confidence in that was the recent work being done by
Catalytic that resulted in a stop-vork order down
there.

I think this whole order has evolved from a

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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series of things and not just any one thing. It has
been a series of questions concerned with the findings
from the guality confirmation program, that fact that
revork has been going on with it and the fact that the
vhole complexity of the job has I guess contributed to
more mistakes being made currently with the2 Jjob. It is
the totality of the events that brought about this thing.

CONMISSIONER GILINSKY: Well, what I remember
you saying, Jim, last time or the time before vas that
of all the things you would have expected to have been
done right vas the Catelytic work which was closely
vatched and covered by all sorts of instructions and so
on. Whon that turned out not to be right, then that
threv into guestion all sorts of other ===

MR. DIRCKS: I suppose in the logical world
the next step would have been to take the work under the
Catalytic zontract and throw it under =---

MR. KEPPLERs That is right. 1In fact, ve were
already =---

CHAIRMAN PARLLADINO: What?

¥R. DIRCKS: The next step, if we hadn't moved
in this direction, the next step would have been to take
that vork under the Catalytic contract and put it under
the quality confirmation progranm.

MR. KEPPLER: The fact of the matter is wve

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
440 FIRSY ST, N.W., WASHINGTON, D.C. 20001 (202) 828-8300

32



10

11

12

13

14

16

16

17

18

18

21

B

24

25

vere moving in a direction that was probably going to
result in stoppage of all ongoing work. I had an
enforcement conference vwith CGELE regarding the Catalytic
vork and the outcome of that meeting resulted in some
differing opinions as to the seriousness of some of the
problems and ve verz moving in that direction when all
of thies unfolded. So I think vwe vere headed in the
direction of moving towari a stop-work order anyvay.

KR. DENTON: It is true that most of the wvork
has been done, but I guess among the things your
inspector mentioned, Jim, that bothered me was the
possibility that they could not confirm the guality of
the primary system wvelds, for example, and they may have
to redo it all over again. I think that may require our
reviev defore wve let them proceed.

So that seemed clear to me that vhere they
vere not building the plant in accordance with the way
ve would normally think plants are built, that they
considered cutting out all those welds and putting in
spool pieces or redoing it however they did it, vas a
major enough design change that wve ought to be involved
in the review of that.

1f the ongoing vork is being done completely
in accordance with the present design and you were sure

of the guality of it, there would be a basis for
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excluding the ongoing remaining wvork.

COMMISSIONER GILINSKY: And this order allows
for phasing that back in if Jim is satisfied that it is
going to be done right and it is not going to interfere
vith other things.

MR. KEPPLER: Yes, I think the order permits
the flexibility.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: One other item I had
asked you to look at vas your suggestion that maybe an
approach somewhat like that taken in South Texas wvould
do anything different or better for us.

MR, DIRCKS: We wvanted to make sure that the
Commission knev that the order we sent down on November
10th wasn't going to get them to the South Texas
situation. If you wvanted to go the South Texas route,
Guy Cunningham has put together some alternate language
to get you there.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: Well, I vas wondering
what the pros and cons vere.

COMMISSIONER GILINSKY: Well, let's see, what
do you mean by the South Texas route?

MR. CUNNINGHAM: The South Texas order vas an
iomediately effective order that said 90 days from néu
you will stop construction unless in the meantime you

have done the folloving. They could come in and ask for

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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a hearing, but they vere goiny to shut down on the S0th
day regardless of that hearing as opposed to this order
wvhich says you shut down the day the order is issued.

_i.e problem with writing that kind of an order
or translating the November 10th draft to that kind of
an order is that the 1, 2 and 3 items ve have required
could take as long as a year or more and wvhat dat; vould
you put in there.

COMMISSIONER GILINSKY: Right.

MR, CUKNINGCHAMz We have taken a crack,
however, at a type of order which modifies those iteas
1, 2 and 3 to require them to cose up with a plan, and
if they don't have a satisfactory plan in "X* days, then
they will be shut down.

COMMISSIONER GILINSKY: You know, ve talk
about South Texas. It is my impression that the
problems in South Texas were far, far smaller than what
ve are talking about here, that the principal
difficulties vere not so mucrh the failures in QR, but
you had an architzct/engineer that simply wasn’t able to
do the design wvork that he vas supposed to do and wvasn't
getting anyvhere.

What impression do you have?

MR. DENTON: It seems to be the reverse from

the South Texas case in that South Texas was mainly a
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4esign control breaakdown that they couldn't show that
they vere designing it properly. Here is a breakdown at
the site of attempts to construct it to a proper designe.

COMMISSTONER GILINSKY: Right.

COMMISSIONER AHEARNEs; 1 recall there was one
other thing in South Texas. It was an earlier stage in
the project and it was clear that the QA inspectors vere
not being allowed to do their job and that that was the
triggering cause for the NRC to intervene into the South
Texas construction project. It was an early stage of
construction and clearly the QA people were not being
alloved to be (A people and basically we stepped in to
ensure that they could.

MR. DIRCKS: I think that is the point. I
think what ve are talking about here is a more massive
intervention at a much later date.

COMMISSIONER GILINSKY:s To deal with a much
more difficult problem. I also got the impression, and
now of course I sav them at a later paint in their
get-well program, that Houston lighting and Power had a
more positive attitudz toward it all. I don't know how
they vere earlier when they were Jjust uvncovering the
problems.

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: Eemember they

essentially stopped work for a year.
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COMMISSTIONER SCILINSKY: Yes, they got in a
vice president. They hired somebody from Stone and
Webster wvho was a pretty solid character and they gave
him a free hand at really taking a look at everything
and he brought in an outside contractor and really
leaned over backwards to give them complete freedom.

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: But I think wve ought to
remember he was in an earlier stage of the project, too.

COMMISSIONER GILINSKYs That is true.

COMKMISSIONER ASSELSTINE: But given the scope
of the rewvork activities and even the ongoing new
construction activities, I am not sure that the
potential for further damage to the plant is any less
here than it was in South Texas because if you don't
have any confidence that the rework is being done right
or that the ong¢oing vork is being done right, it seems
to me that you have got the very same potential for
damage.

COEXKISSIONER GILINSKYs I certainly think so
in absolute terms. I think what John is saying is that
percentage-wise so many bad things have happened that if
you go on, howvever much you add to the problems, it may
not be a big percentage of what has already happened,
and possibly that is right, but I don't think you can

look at it in these sort of percentags terms. There may
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be a ° . of work that needs to be donme right which will
just nat get done right or will get done in a wvay that
will be unanalyzable.

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: I guess vhat I am
trying to do is to balance this, as I did at the South
Texas time, as to vhat are the changes that have to be
made in th2 way the project is being completed and what
is the probability of that change being made in a
reascnable time, lepending upon the type of order.

In the South Texas case I reached the
conclusion that it had to be immediate effectiveness to
get that. In this case I don't think it is, and
therefore I can't reach in my ovwn mind the judgment to
justify the immediate effactiveness. I think in the

final analysis it is going to be a Judgment, and my

conclusion is I can't reach that judgment. I agree with

Guy that one would have to rest it on the public
interest finding and I couldn't reach that in this case.

CHAIRMAN PRLLADINO: What were the pros and

cons or the benefits and the downside of the South Texas

approach?

¥R. CUNNINGHAM: The biggest downside I think
is determining how much time you are g2iny to give them
and wvhat they have got to do within that me. The pro

of course is that you do bduild in a firm 2ate by which
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if they haven't done it then they do stop which is of
course not the case with the order we¢ sent out on
November 10th. If they ask for a hearing, ve don't have
any shutdown until that hearing is completed.

COMMISSIONER GILINSXY: Well, I think you are
going to get put in the same position agaln on the
immediate pffactiveness. Suppose ve say it is to be
effective at some point. Well, wvhat difference agailn
does it make vhether it is another week or another two
veeks at that point?

CHAIRMAN PALLADINOs; It could keep the people
vorking and it might get them more cooperative wvith the
management to try to come up with a solution.

COMMISSIONER GILINSKY: Well, I would think
that it is more likely that CGCE vill really scramble
hard to come up with a pl-. very soon that allows us to
continue st least past of the work with an immediately
effective order, bvt we will also be in a position of
having to explain why we shut it down at that later
point when it vasn't necessary to shut down at the
earlier point.

COMMISSIONER ASSELSTINE: That is right.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: Well, T vanted to bring
it out because ve had asked specifically for you to look

at that.
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There is one other guestion that I don't know
if it impacts or not, but there was some other
allegation on the existence of a document for which ve
are supposed to get an ansver I think by the middle of
next veek. I don't know if that affects what ve want to
dc or not.

~OMMISSIONER AHEARNE: I think OI had
something to say on that. Bill Ward is here.

MR. WARDs Yes, sir, I can provide some
information on that. As all of you vere briefed as part
of our ongoing investigation the team has been in the
Cincinnati area all wveek.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO;s I am sorry, I missed that.

ER. WARDs: Our investigative team has been in
Cincinnati all week, sir, and in midveek of an evening
they intervieved one individual who indicated that this
report that allegedly wvas withheld from the NRC during
the July Sth meeting in fact was extant ani would be
vithheld from the NRC's 50.54F letter which vas crafted
to obtain that document.

Since then information has changed as it is
vont to do during ongoing investigations. We have
intervieved a second person who was in a position to
know who said yes, the document existed. It was in the

possession of the Xaiser representatives juring the July

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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9th meeting, but vas not asked for by the NRC nor
provided to them. It was, hovever, allegedly hand
carried to the resident inspector and provided to him on
the 12th of July.

We have not verified that the resident
inspector took thig =---

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: You say you have now or
not?

MR. WKARDs We have not verified that the
resident inspector took this, but ve believe this to be
the truth.

To further cosplicate this, just prior to our
meeting here today and discussions with Region III, it
is the belief of the region that they do in fact possess
the report. Perhaps Mr. Warnick or Mr. Keppler can
expand more fully on that. I can't.

(Laugher.)

CHAIRXAN PALLADINO: Region III has the report?

MR. WARD: Yes, sir, and I think that the
confusion is probably the nomenclature of this document,
but I believe ve are talking about the same reporte.

¥r. Warnick.

MR. WARNICK: What we have got is a list of
documents that we have reviewed in our follov-up to the

velder gualification issue, and one of the things that
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our peorle looked at was a line item which ve called

Henry J. Kaiser QA Document Review Group Kelder Status
Log which is about 170 pages in length.

It vas on our basis of reviev of this status
log that ve told CGEE that these people were not
qualified and ve made them to back and requality their
people.

Nov ve have told Henry Myers that wve have
looked at these records and he indicated that there wvas
some other report, a book that was different than what
ve had looked at. So that was why ve issued the 50.54.F
request to CGELE asking for all the information they
had. Now I still don't know in my own mind what Henry
Myers vas asking about wvas what we looked at.

COMMISSIONER GILINSKY: Is that the allegation
that Mr. Ward just referred to?

MR. WARNICK: Yes.

MR. WARD: We believe we are talking about the
same document. The document we are looking for or
talking 2bout is characterized as being 167 pages in
length, having been the vork product 2f 15 people
vorking tvo weeks straight, 12 hours a day, including
weekends. That appears t> jibe with the dsscription of
the document that Mr. Warnick just referred to.

COMMISSIONER AHEARNEs Did OI ask Henry ¥yers?

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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MR. WARDs VYes, sir. Hr. MByers has been in
contact with ¥r. Gilbert quite often.

CONMISSIONER AHEARNE: OI has asked him for
the description of the document that he is referring to?

MR. WARD: Yes, sir, and it appears to
~oincide with the 167-page document we are talking about.

CHAIERMAN PALLADINO: Did you ask him if he has
a copy of 1it?

MR. WARD: He denies having a copy of it. It
vas one of the people who evidently was supplying
information to him who was the first person ve
intervieved this veek which resulted in the telephone
calls which you received on Wednesday night. So we have
talked to two different pecple in our investigations who
have seen the document who may have largely discovered
ve already know about.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: So that may be a
non-problenm,

MR. WARD: This may well be the case. The
characterization of its contents appears to be the same
as Mr. Warnick just indicated. It is characterized to
us as saying that better than half of 570-0ff welders
had some "problems™ with their certifications or
gualifications and beyond that I have no farther

information regarding it.
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MR. KEPPLER: It is hard for me to react to
this instantanecusly, but ve have had several
discussions with Henry Myers regarding a document that
purportedly said that CGEE and Kaiser vere awvare that
ungualified velders vere in fact working at the site.

We talked to Henry Myers about all the documents that ve
had. So I am not convinced at this moment whether this

is or isn't the same document because our people looked

at what they had and at least on the face of it did not

conclude that they vere being deceived.

In Henry Myers' viewv from what he had heard he
thought it vas a straightforward issue. So I think
there is somethiny to unravel here.

KR. NARDs Sir, one further piece of
information is that it is our understanding that they
will provide a copy of it along with the 50.54F response
basically saying well, wve gave it to you once and here
it is again.

MR. KEPPLER: Just an added reaction on this.
There are many allegations tnat relate to potential
vrong-doing on the part of the utility and/or its
contractors. I would urge that the Commission would
take this action independent of those and anything new
that came up we would deal wvith it as it unfolded.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINOs That would be my stance.

ALDERSON REFUATING COMPANY, INC.
440 FIRST 8T, N.W., WASHINGTON, D.C. 26001 (202) 828-8200
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MR. KEPPLER: If there wvas evidence of

wrong-doing, then ve would take action accordingly at
that time.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: Aside from Lhe guestion
of immediate effectiveness and those points that vere
brought out, does the rest of the order seem okay to you?

COMNMISSIONER AHEARNE: Marty, let me Jjust
check one other point. On page 17, Section 3, “"The
Regional Administrator may relax all or part of the
conditions for resumption of specified construction
activities.” If the Regional Administrator does relax
any of those, does that also trigger the hearing right?

MR. MALSCHs No, I think that is a special
provision. We are talking about 1lifting immediate
effectiveness. I think whatever he does regarding
1ifting immediate effectiveness doesn't have any effect
on hearing rights.

COMMISSIONER CILINSKY: On that point, whether
it is written into the order or not, I would 1like us to
agree that you would let us knowv before taking any grand
sction.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINOs What did you say?

COMMISSIONER GILINSKY: I said whether it is
vritten into the srder or not, I wvould like us to agree :

that Jim will 1ot us know of any important actions he is

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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about to take.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINOs I wouldn't mind writing
in there with timely notice.

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: Marty, you point is
that the Regional Administrator may allow ..rtain parts
»f the constructisn to start and that would not Dby
itself trigger a hearing right?

WR. MALSCH: That is right, and ve have taken
that position before in other cases.

COMMISSIONER ASSELSTINE: So that if we stuck
by the principal elements in Section & and the utility
vas prepared toc do those elements, then the Regional
Administrator would retain the authority to allow, for
example, ongoing work to continue after a certain point
in time ani that wouldn't trigger a hearing?

¥R. MALSCH: That is right. It wouldn't take
avay hearing rights either, but it wouldn't have any
effect one way or the other.

COMMISSIONER ASSELSTINEs If the utility can
then come in and convince us then in this 25-day
period ===

¥R. KEPPLER: I would hate to get in the
posture of having to come back on ever single change and
the Commission has to approve it.

COMMISSIONER GILINSKY: No, no, that is wvhy I

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.

B FIRET ST. NW. WASHINGTON, D.C. 20001 (202) 62890300



O

10

1

12

13

14

16

16

17

18

19

21

]

24

25

didn't say approval. I just vould 1like you to inform us.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINC; I think on major
relaxations it would be appropriate for you to let us
know. I don't want to set up a situation wvhere you have
to consult with us on every one because i1f you let us
knov in a timely vay and ve don't like it you will hear
the noise.

{Laughtear.)

COMMISSIONER ROBERTE: If the Commission were
to issue a confirmatory order spelling out all these
things that we reguire, would that accomplish your
purposes? Would you feel comfortable with that?

MR. KEPPLER: Confirming what?

MR. DIRCKS: Confirming the eliements of the
CGELE letter?

COBMISSIONER ROBERTS: Yes.

MR. DIRCES: If after we pin down the details
of what they are offering and ve could establish what
they are offering is what we want, yes, that would meet
our needs.

MR. KEPPLER: It would he acceptable.

COMMISSIONER ASSELSTINE: But it is clear you
can't do that nov on the basis of this letter, isn't it?

MR. KEPPLER:s That is correct.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: That would take a

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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considerable amount of time.

MR. DIRCKS: I don't know. I don't think it
¥ORld ===

COMMISSIONER ROBERTS: It wouldn't take a
considerable amount of time.

MR. DIRCKS: I don't think I would negotiate.

MR. KEPPLERs It would take a meeting.

MR DIRCKS: Yes, one meeting.

COMMISSIONER ROBERTS:s To me that would
certainly be a more acceptable procedure.

CONMISSIONER ASSELSTINE: What is your feeling
about that, Jim?

R. DIRCKS: Yes, Jim, vhat is your feeling?

(Laughter.)

KR. XEPPLER: That vas my preference in the
first place. I will come back to my old soapbox here,
but I guess to me that got the utility more into the act
and it got rid of the gquestion of the immediately
effectivenass of it because I would Just make it
imnediately effective with thenm.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: Say that again.

¥R. XEPPLERs I would just have them agree to
the immediate effactiveness.

COM¥ISSIONER ASSELSTINE: In other words, an

essential pre-ondiition of any proposal that they made

i S NSRS ek i
Ll De. 828-8300
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vould be an absolute halt at the outset to all
construction vork.

MR. KEPPLER: That is correct.

COMMISSIONER ROBERTS: Well, that is not in
their proposal.

COMMISSIONER ASSELSTINE: That is right.

(Lavghter.)

COMMISSIONER ROBERTS: But you believe they
vould agree to that?

¥R. KEPPLER: I think they would agree to most
anything.

MR. DIRCKSs I think they would agree with
some sort of a stiged resumption based on some clearance
from the NRC.

MR. DENTON: I think if you vere going that
way they would agree to not procesd with eithar revork
or new vork until this new party, Bechtel, had concurred
that 1t could be done with due regard to safety and not
foreclosing other repairs and that kind of thing and you
vould kind of move the burden over then to this nevw
group to assure that all pew things floved through them
and they could stage at wvhatever made sense if you
wanted to go that way.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: Any other items wve should

Aiscuss before asking for a vote?

A DERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: T have tvo guestions
vhich don't necessarily relate to the order but relate
to Zimmer.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: All right. Do you want
to take them up now?

COMMISSICNER AHEARNE:; It doesn't make any
difference to me.

COMMISSIONER ASSELSTINE: [ have one more
question on the order.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: All right, go ahead.

COEMISSIONER ASSELSTINEs On page 13 of the
comparative text the nev item 3 which vas essentially
the old item 4 in the middle of the page.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINC: Which page?

COMMISSIONER ASSELSTINE: On page 13.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINOs Of the comparative or the

nev one?

COMMISSIONER ASSELSTINE:s The comparative.

It seemed to me that the key point in Ko. 3
vas not just that the revork under the quality
confirmation program has been undertaken before all the
quality confirzation program has been completed because
in fact that has been the operatiny mole ever since the
quality confirmation program has teally been underwvay

ani certainly over the past several months that there
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has been rework at the same time other elements of the
quality confirmation program vere underwvay.

It seenm2d to me it vas that fact in
combination with the continuing pattern of deficienclies
in revork and in new construction work, particularly the
deficiencies in the Catalytic vork. Would you agree,
Jim? It would seem to ﬁe that that wvas the fundamental
element and it was not simply that revork was being done
at the same time that the guality confirmation progranm
vas going on because if you had assurance that that
rework vas being done properly it doesn't seem to me
that that wvould be a probles.

The difficulty comes in in that you have
revork going on while the quality confirmation is
proceeding ani you have evidence that there are
continuing deficiencies in the rework itself.

KR. KEPPLER: I think that this was expressed
thic way because if you take the revork that is geing on
in the structural steel area, the welding work, that is
being done before the issve of traceability of
structural steel has been completed and because the
qualification of weldars issue has not begn completed.

So if it turns out that you have a serious
question with respect to the material involved or to the

velding vork involved, you may have to redo that again.

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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COMMISSIONER ASSELSTINE: Okay. Then I just
misunderstood what the point was.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINOs Were you through, Jim?

COMMISSIONER ASSELSTINE: Yes.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: This order is one which I
gather the Commission is signing off on. Is there any
advantage or disaivantage to jgoing that wvay as opposed
to having the staff do it?

(Laughter.)

COMMISSIONER GILINSKYs I think they came in
with one set of recommendations and we modified them and
I we have to take the responsibility for that.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: I don't know what the
up's and down's on that are.

¥R. CUNNINGHAMs Well, typically orders are
cited by the staff. That was the case in South Texas,
for example. We drafted it this way because the impetus
seemed to come from the Commission.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: Bnt you have to support
it and you have to defend it just as we do.

(Laughter.)

¥Re CUNNINGHAM: We were conscious of that as
¥e wrote it.

(Laughtar.)

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: I think from that

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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standpoint it doesn't make any difference who signs it,

except that is there some importance or some signal we
are sending out by sisning this as opposed to having you
sign it?

MR. DIRCKS:s Well, I think that was behind a
lot of the conversation., There is a symbolic signaling
effect you want to send to the company along this line.
Otherwvise, you might have gone the confirmatory order
route, but obviously you want to send a stronger signal.

COMMISSIONER ROBERTS: Well, we are going to
send it.

CHAIEMAN PALLADINO: Okay. Well, let's see if
ve are ready for a vote. The vote would be on issuing
an immediate s2ffective order vwith the necessary
changes. I think they were on page 14 to make 1t
conform, Also there were comments made with regard to
the items on pages 15 and 16 wvhere in item No. 1 instead
of saying "To determine whether its management project
is adequate,” the proposal would be "T> determine
measures needed to ensure the construction.”™ And that
underlined sentence in the next paragraph, some word
changes need to be made to that to the extent we are
talking of each exchange on these items. Then the Chief
Executive Officer beiny indicated in items 2, 2 and U,

It seems to me there was one other, but I

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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MR. CUNNINGHAN:

On page 17 there vas the

matter of numbering that last item part 3.

CHAIRMAX PALLADINO: Oh, yes.

MR. CUNNINGHAM:

And earlier on ve had changed

a vord to "provisions™ at the suggestion of Commissioner

Ahearne.

CHAIR¥AN PALLADINO: Okay.

COMMISSIONER GILINSKYs Let's see, there is a

vord or typo I believe on page 16, B, line 2.

vant that "and” after the bracket?

¥R. CUNNINGHAHN:

come out.

No, I believe that sheould

CHAIRMAN PALLADINOs Yes.

De you

MR. MALSCHs: I think ve also need to reinsert

the language on page 18,

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: Oh, yes.

COMNMISSIONER AHEARNEs That is right.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: Very good.

Okay, any other points on this?

(No responses)

CEAIRMAN PALLADINO: Can we indicate those

favor of suzh a pcoposal?

(Shov of hands by Chairman Palladino and

Cosnissioners Gilinsky and

Asselstines)

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: Aye.

COMMISSIONER GILINSKY: Avye.

COMMISSIONER ASSELSTINE: Aye.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: Those opposed?

(Show of hands by Commissioners RAhearne and
Roberts.)

COMMISSIONER ROBERTS: May I have separate
views, please?

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: Sure.

COMMISSIONER GILINSKY: I gather, John, you
wvould have supported the other version?

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: Yes. What I a® going to
say is 1 agree with both the substance and the direction
for change described in this order. Fowever, I would
have made it a show-cause order rather than immediately
effective. :

COMMISSIONER GILINSKYs I was curious as to
what your viev is, Tom. Do you support John's position?

COMMISSIONER ROBERTS: No.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: Well, we will Dbe
interested in wvhat your viewvs are.

COMMISSIONEE ROBERTS: I have them now if you
vant them, but they will be distributed.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: Okay, good.

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: I have two guestions I

ALCERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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do want to ask.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: Relative to the order,
what sort of public announcement wvould we need to make
and what sort of time frame?

MR. FOUCHARD: I think we have to go with it
this afternoon, Mr. Chairman. What I would recommend is
that we get the order and give the press, and I know vho
they are and there are ;cobably a few of them outside
right novw, a call when the order is ready and let the
order essentially speak for itself.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: So we wouli not try to
put out some press release?

ME. FOUCHARDs No, sir. I think at t(his point
ve ought to let the order speak for itself. But it is
essential that it go this afternoon.

I think that also we have to think about who
calls the licensee. The company should be informed
before it gets calls from ~---

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: Who normally calls the
licensee?

COMNMISSIONER AHEARNE: Could I recommend Jim
be the one.

MR. FOUCHARD: 1In other words, once we have
got it, and hopefully ve can get it in an houre.

MR. CUNNIKGHAM: Well, we can get it this

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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afternoon, but it is on word processing in Bethesda and
ve have got to send the changes up there and have it
transmitted electronically back down here.

MR. FOUCHARDs Can't it be done from here?

MR. CUNNINGHAM: Well, there will be 20 pages
of typing. We will get it this afternoon. I can't say
an hour.

¥R. FOUCHARD:s Well, we closed down Seabrook
at 10 o'clock one night, but the sooner the better.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINOs All right, but Jim is
going to call the licensee.

MR. FOUCHARD: I think we have got to time
this so that we are ready to go, You knovw, within a few
minutes after he talks to the licensee. That is wvhy I
am trying to establish a time.

CHATRMAN PALLADINO: Incidentally, the
Commission still has a reguest from Mr. Applegate to
meet vwith the Commission on this. I don't know if wve
have to settle that today, but we have to address that
gquestion.

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: PFay I ask my tvo
questions?

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: Yes, indeed, go ahead.

CONMISSIONER AHEARNE: First, I vondered

vhether anybody could explain to us the current status

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.,
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of the grand jury on Zimmer?

MR. DIRCKSs Jim Cummings ought to be around.

MR. CUMMINGSs I am avare that they have
started that process.

COMMISSIONER AHEARNEs We have a newspaper
article saying that Tom Devine vas given a subpoena to
appear in front of the grand Jjury.

MR. CUMMINGS:s They have spoken repeatedly,
and the latest letter we sent down to you, of starting
that process. Now whether in fact they have had the
first meeting or the witnesses they have subpoenaed, I
don't know.

COMMISSIONER AHEARKRE: The subpoena is
December 7th apparently, but there is no other
information?

MR. CUMMINGSs I have none.

COMKISSIONER AHEARNE: The second gquestion was

I guess more directed to you, Jim.
Why do you think Bechtel is so good?
MR. XEPPLER: Well, I don't know that I can

ansver why I think they are so good. T think they are

one of the largest in the business ani T think they have

been involved ==~
COMMISSIONER AKEARNE: It i=s a rhetorical

guestion in the sense that we have tended to say ve need

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
440 FIRST ST N.W. WASHINGTON. D.C. 20001 (202) 828-0300

58



10

1

12

13

i4

16

18

17

18

19

21

]

B

24

59

ney managament to come in, ani I agree with all that,
but there also seemed to be an willing exceptance of
Bechtel and it appeared to me that wve have at least a
few cases where Bachtel did not do such a super hot Job
of managing the project either, and it wasn't obvious
that ve should be getting across the impression that as
long as Bechtel comes in any time ve have 2 problem we
are nov happy.

COMMISSIONER GILINSKY: Well, I think that is
definitely right. I mean, there is Bechtel and Bechtel,
and it depends on which office of Bechtel you are
getting and which team and it is a large organization
with a variety of talents. They are obviously a large
and poverful organization and if you get the right
people they will do very well. I couldn't agree more.

¥E. KEPPLERs Let me make tvo peints. T vas
not promoting Pechtel when I used ther as an example of
vho they might bring in. I think the Commission 1is vell
avare that we had a lot of problems with Bechtel at
Nidland.

CONMISSIONLR AHEARNE: Well, I know that, and
that is why I was asking --~=

MR. KEPPLER: So the fact that the company has
proposed Bechtel or plans to bring them in, I think I

vould wvant to know a lot more information about it

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.



1 before we acceptei Bechtel.
2 COMMISSIONER AHEARNE: Good.

3 CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: Okay. Anything more that

4 should come up at this time?

L] (No response.)

8 CHAIRMAN PALLADINOs Okay, thank you very much.
7 We will stand ajjourned.

e (Whereupon, at 2:20 p.m., the closed meeting

9 adjourned.)
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